GA-21-0008

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

CONTENTS

A3.1 General	1
A3.2 Statewide Rate Groups	1
A3.2.1 Rate Group Definitions	1
A3.3 Exchange Rate Group Classifications	2
A3.3.1 Rate Group Assignments by Exchange	2
A3.4 Systematic Regrouping	4
A3.5 Reclassification of Service	4
A3.6 Local Calling Areas	4
A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges	4
A3.6.2 List of Exchanges by Local Access and Transport Area (LATA)	8.10
A3.7 Monthly Exchange Rates	9
A3.7.1 Applications, Terms and Conditions	9
A3.7.2 Basic Residence and Single-line Business Service	9
A3.7.3 Sharing and Resale of Basic Local Exchange Service	10
A3.7.4 Multi-line Service	11
A3.7.5 PreferredPack Plan (Obsoleted, See Section A103)	12
A3.7.6 2 Pack Plan (Obsoleted, See Section A103)	12.1
A3.7.7 Reserved for Future Use	13
A3.7.8 Reserved for Future Use	13
A3.7.9 Complete Choice Enhanced Service	13
A3.7.10 Complete Choice Basic Service (Obsoleted, See Section A103)	14
A3.8 Joint User Service	15
A3.8.1 General	15
A3.9 Reserved for Future Use	17
A3.10 Local Exceptions	18
A3.10.1 Exhibition Hall Service	18
A3.10.2 Tybee Island, Jekyll Island, St. Simons Island - PBX Service Only	18
A3.10.3 Rate Schedules with EAS Differentials	19
A3.11 Optional Extended Area Service (Obsoleted, See Section A103)	19.3

Third Revised Page 2

GA-16-0049

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

CONTENTS

A3.12 Network Access Register Package	31	
A3.12.1 General	31	
A3.12.2 Rates	31	
A3.13 Directory Assistance Service	32	(T)
A3.13.1 General	32	
A3.13.2 Rates and Charges	32	
A3.14 Operator Assisted Local Calls	33	(T)
A3.14.1 Operator Assisted Charges	33	(T)
A3.15 (DELETED)	34	
A3.16 Reserved for Future Use	34	
A3.17 Reserved for Future Use	34	
A3.18 Reserved for Future Use	34	
A3.19 Reserved for Future Use	35	
A3.20 Reserved for Future Use	35	
A3.21 Reserved for Future Use	35	
A3.22 Local Usage Detail	35	
A3.22.1 General	35	
A3.22.2 Rates and Charges	35	
A3.23 Reserved for Future Use	35	
A3.24 Directory Assistance Call Completion	35.0.0.1	
A3.24.1 Description of Service	35.0.0.1	
A3.24.2 General Terms and Conditions	35.0.0.1	
A3.24.3 Use of the Service	35.0.0.1	
A3.24.4 Limitations of Service	35.0.0.1	
A3.24.5 Application of Charges and Exemptions	35.0.0.1	
A3.24.6 Rates and Charges	35.0.0.1	

GA-22-0007

EFFECTIVE: February 15, 2022

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

CONTENTS

A3.25 Directory Assistance/Directory Assistance Call Completion Service	35.0.1
A3.25.1 Description of Service	35.0.1
A3.25.2 General Terms and Conditions	35.0.1
A3.25.3 Use of the Service	35.0.1
A3.25.4 Limitations of Service	35.0.1
A3.25.5 Application of Charges and Exemptions	35.0.1
A3.26 Reserved for Future Use	35.0.1
A3.27 Reserved for Future Use	35.0.1
A3.28 (DELETED)	35.1
A3.29 Reserved for Future Use	35.2.1
A3.30 Reserved for Future Use	35.2.1
A3.31 Reserved for Future Use	35.3
A3.32 Classroom Communication Service (Obsoleted, See Section A103) 36

(C)

GA-16-0049

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

CONTENTS

A3.33 Reserved for Future Use	36	(T)
A3.34 Reserved for Future Use	36	(T)
A3.35 Network Access Service	36	(T)
A3.35.1 General	36	(T)
A3.35.2 Terms, Conditions and Applications of Rates	36	(T)
A3.35.3 Rates and Charges	36	(T)
A3.36 Reserved for Future Use	39	
A3.37 Reserved for Future Use	39	
A3.38 Back-Up Line (Obsoleted, See Section A103)	39	
A3.39 Reserved for Future Use	39	(T)
A3.40 Reserved for Future Use	39	(T)
A3.41 Complete Choice Service (Obsoleted, See Section A103)	39	(T)
A3.42 Area Plus Service	42	
A3.42.1 General	42	
A3.42.2 Rates and Charges	42	
A3.43 BellSouth Business Plus Service (Obsoleted, See Section A103)	42	(T)
A3.44 BellSouth Business Choice Package	42	(T)
(Obsoleted, See Section A103)	42	(T)
A3.45 Complete Choice for Business Package		
(Obsoleted, See Section A103)	42	(T)
A3.46 AT&T Business Local Calling Assurance	50	
A3.46.1 General	50	
A3.46.2 Rates and Charges	50	
A3.47 AT&T Business Local Calling (BLC)	51	
A3.47.1 Description	51	
A3.47.2 Terms and Conditions	51	
A3.47.3 Line Option Packages	52	
A3.47.4 Termination Liability and Shortfall	52	
A3.47.5 References	53	
A3.47.6 Prices	53	

GA-21-0003

EFFECTIVE: January 1, 2021

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.1 General

- A. Basic local exchange service as offered in this Guidebook, is comprised of exchange access lines defined as follows: Exchange Access Line - The serving central office line equipment and all the Company plant facilities up to the demarcation point. These facilities are Company-provided and maintained and provide access to and from the telecommunications network for message toll service and for local calling appropriate to the guidebook use offering selected by the customer.
- B. Exchange access lines are subject to the nonrecurring charges specified in Section A4.
- C. Rates for basic local exchange service are related to total exchange access lines and PBX trunks in the local calling area.
- D. Base Rate Areas, Locality Rate Areas and Exchange Service Areas for each exchange are identified on maps.
- E. The rates for service and equipment not specifically shown in this section are presented in other sections of this Guidebook.
- **F.** Rates for business basic local exchange service and residence PBX trunk service include Touch-Tone dialing capability which facilitates the origination of telephone calls using instruments equipped for tone-type address signaling. (Effective 5/1/2005, rotary-dial is not available for additions, new installations or transfers of service).
- G. Residence Access Line Retention Offer

Effective January 1, 2021, this offer is no longer available to new subscribers. Existing subscribers may retain the 12 month credit through the end of their promotion period.

Existing residential customers who call to disconnect service with AT&T and elect to stay and have one (or up to a maximum of two) flat rate access line(s) may be eligible to receive a \$6 per month bill credit for 12 months. The following conditions apply:

- 1. Customers must keep the required services for 30 days to receive the benefit of this offer.
- 2. Customers subscribing to Complete Choice Enhanced or Complete Choice Basic must have the access line in service for a minimum of 60 days before the customer becomes eligible for this offer.
- 3. If the customer disconnects the flat rate line(s) or moves from their current location, the remaining benefits will cease.
- 4. AT&T employees are not eligible for this offer.
- 5. Customer must be calling into AT&T to disconnect their local service.
- 6. This offer is available on a maximum of two (2) flat rate lines (a maximum monthly reward of \$12).
- 7. Not stackable with any other regulated retention offer that provides a monthly discount.
- 8. Eligible customers are existing AT&T residential customers who have a primary access line, or a primary access line with an additional access line(s), and are calling to disconnect one or more access lines.
- 9. This offer is only available for retention purposes.
- 10. The monthly bill credit stays in effect as long as the customer remains at the same address and is limited to a maximum of 12 months.

A3.2 Statewide Rate Groups

A3.2.1 Rate Group Definitions

	Exchange Access Lines and PBX Trunks
Group	in Local Calling Area - Upper Limits
2	42,500
5	100,000
7	250,000
12	250,001 and up

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.3 Exchange Rate Group Classifications

A3.3.1 Rate Group Assignments by Exchange Segment

Exchange	Exchange Segment	Group
(DELETED)	Jegment	Group
Adairsville	All	12
Albany	All	5B ¹
(DELETED)		
Americus	All	$2B^1$
Appling	All	$7D^1$
Arlington	All	$2C^1$
Athens	All	5C ¹
Atlanta	All	12
Atlanta North East	All	12
Atlanta North West	All	12
Atlanta South	All	12
Augusta	All	7
(DELETED)		
Baconton	All	$5C^1$
Bainbridge	All	$2C^1$
Barnesville	All	$12C^1$
Baxley	All	$2C^1$
Blackshear	All	$2B^1$
Bogart-Statham	All	$12C^{1}\square$ $12C^{1}$
Bowdon	All	
Bremen	All	12

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.3 Exchange Rate Group Classifications (Cont'd)

A3.3.1 Rate Group Assignments by Exchange Segment (Cont'd)

Exchange Brunswick	Exchange Segment Camden Co. Glynn Co.	Group 5A ^{1,2} 2A ²
Buchanan	All	12
Buford	All	$12C^2$
Calhoun	All	5D ²
Camilla	All	5D ²
Carrollton	All	12A ²
Cartersville	All	12
Cave Spring	All	$5C^2$
Cedartown	All	12
(DELETED)		
Claxton	All	$2C^2$
Clermont	All	$12C^2$
Cochran	All	$2C^2$
Colquitt	All	$2C^2$

Note 1: Rate group 4A rates apply for exchange access lines and network access registers in service on

January 1, 1992, for so long as the same customer retains service at the same premises.

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.3 Exchange Rate Group Classifications (Cont'd)

A3.3.1 Rate Group Assignments by Exchange Segment (Cont'd)

Exchange	Exchange	C.
Columbus	Segment All	Group 7B ¹
Concord	All	12E ¹
Conyers	All	12A ¹
Cordele	All	$2C^1$
Covington	All	12A ¹
Cumming	All	12A ¹
Cusseta	All	$7D^1$
(DELETED)		
(DELETED)		
Dublin	All	$2C^1$
(DELETED)		
Eastman	All	$2B^1$
Eatonton	All	$2B^1$
Elberton	All	$2B^1$
(DELETED)		
(DELETED)		
Flowery Branch	All	$12C^1$

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.3 Exchange Rate Group Classifications (Cont'd)

A3.3.1 Rate Group Assignments by Exchange Segment (Cont'd)

Exchange	Exchange Segment	Group
Forsyth	All	$5D^1\square$
Fort Valley	All	$5D \square$ $5A^1 \square$
Franklin	All	5D ¹
Gainesville	All	12A ¹
Gay	All	12D ¹
Gibson	All	$2C^1$
Grantville	All	$12D^1$
Greensboro	All	$2C^1$
Greenville	All	5D ¹
Griffin	All	12
Hamilton	All	$7E^1$
(DELETED)		
Harlem	All	$7D^1$
Hazelhurst	All	$2C^1$
Hephzibah	All	$7E^1$

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.3 Exchange Rate Group Classifications (Cont'd)

A3.3.1 Rate Group Assignments by Exchange Segment (Cont'd)

Exchange	Exchange	-
Haganavilla	Segment Coweta Co.	Group 5D ^{1,2}
Hogansville	Heard Co.	$5D^{3/2}$ $2C^2$
	Meriwether Co.	2C $2C^{2}$
	Troup Co.	2C $2C^{2}$
	Houp eo.	20
Jackson	All	$12C^2$
Jekyll Island	All	$2B^2$
T	All	2
Jesup	All	2
Johnson Corner	All	$2B^2$
(DELETED)		
		2
Kingston	All	$12C^2$
LaGrange	All	$2A^2$
LaGrange	All	24
Lake Park	All	2
(DELETED)		
Loomy	All	$5D^2$
Leary	All	JU
Leesburg	All	$5C^2$
(DELETED)		
(DELETED)		
Louisville	All	$2C^2$
Louisvine	All	20
Lula	All	$12C^2$
Lumber City	All	$2B^2$

Note 1: Rate group 4A rates apply for exchange access lines and network access registers in service on January 1, 1992, for so long as the same customer retains service at the same premises.

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.3 Exchange Rate Group Classifications (Cont'd)

A3.3.1 Rate Group Assignments by Exchange Segment (Cont'd)

Exchange Lumpkin	Exchange Segment All	Group 2B ²
Luthersville	All	$12D^2$
		$2C^2$
Lyons	All	
Macon	All	$7C^2$
Madison	All	$2C^2$
(DELETED)		
McCaysville ¹	All	-
(DELETED)		
Millen	All	$2B^2$
Monticello	All	$2C^2$
Newnan	All	12C ²
Newton	All	$5D^2$
(DELETED)		
(DELETED)		
(DELETED)		
Pelham	All	$2C^2$
Pine Mountain	All	$7F^2$
Pooler	All	7A ²
(DELETED)		

Note 1: McCaysville rates same as Copper Basin, Tennessee.

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.3 Exchange Rate Group Classifications (Cont'd)

A3.3.1 Rate Group Assignments by Exchange Segment (Cont'd)

Exchange	Exchange Segment	Group
Richland	All	$2B^2$
Rockmart	All	$12D^2$
Rome	All	$5E^2$
Roopville	All	12
Rossville ¹	All	-
Royston	All	$2C^2$
Rutledge	All	$2C^2$
St. Simons Island	All	$2B^2$
Sandersville-Tennille	All	$2C^2$
Sardis	All	$2B^1$
Savannah	All	7A ²
Senoia	All	$12C^2$
Smithville	All	$5D^2$
Social Circle	All	$12D^2$
Sparks	All	$2C^2$
Sparta	All	$2B^2$

(C)

Note 1: Rossville rates same as Chattanooga, Tenn.

(D)

(D)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.3 Exchange Rate Group Classifications (Cont'd)

A3.3.1 Rate Group Assignments by Exchange Segment (Cont'd)

Exchange	Exchange Segment	Group
(DELETED)	Segment	Group
Swainsboro	All	$2B^1$
Sylvester	All	$5D^2$
Tallapoosa	All	12
Temple	All	12
Tennga ¹	All	-
Thomasville	All	$2C^2$
Thomson	All	$2C^2$
Tifton	All	$2D^2$
(DELETED)		
Tybee Island	All	$7A^2$
Valdosta	All	$2E^2$
Vidalia	All	$2C^2$
Villa Rica	All	12
Wadley	All	$2C^2$
Warner Robins	All	7E ²

Note 1: Tennga rates same as Benton, Tennessee.

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.3 Exchange Rate Group Classifications (Cont'd)

A3.3.1 Rate Group Assignments by Exchange Segment (Cont'd)

Exchange	Exchange Segment	Group
Warrenton	All	$2C^1$
Watkinsville	All	$5C^1$
Waycross	All	$2A^1$
Waynesboro	All	$2C^1$
Woodbury	All	$2C^1$
(DELETED)		
Wrens	All	$2C^1$
Wrightsville	All	$2C^1$
Zebulon	All	$12E^1$

(C)

(C)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.4 Systematic Regrouping

- **A.** An exchange will be classified from one group to another immediately following either occurrence as specified in 1. or 2. following:
 - 1. When the number of exchange access lines and PBX trunks in the local calling area of the exchange averaged for the end of any twelve (12) consecutive months, falls into a different rate group from that currently in effect.
 - 2. When the local calling area of an exchange is revised as a result of a change of extended area service and the number of exchange access lines and PBX trunks in the revised local calling area falls into a different rate group than that in which the exchange is currently classified.

A3.5 Reclassification of Service

- A. In order to provide equitable treatment between customers and to proceed with the elimination of party *line* service; when the number of customers connected reaches (1) on a two-party line or (2) or less on a four-party line, the Company may, thirty days after written notice to the customer, reclassify the service to *individual line* service and apply the *individual line* rate. In cases of unusual hardship the party *line* service may be retained at the request of the customer.
- **B.** Party *line* service is not offered for new service. Existing party *line* subscribers whose service is scheduled for conversion to central office equipment not designed for party *line* service will be notified as early as practical and will be regraded to individual line service on or before the date the service is converted.

A3.6 Local Calling Areas

- **A.** The rates specified herein for flat rate services, measured services, hotel/motel and hospital service, and sharing and resale of basic local exchange service entitle subscribers to access all exchange access lines in the subscriber's county within the same LATA, all exchange access lines bearing the central office designation(s) of the subscriber's exchange, and all exchange access lines bearing the central office designation(s) of additional exchanges in the basic service area as shown following.
- **B.** The rates specified herein for message rate services not specified in A. preceding entitle subscribers to access all exchange access lines in the subscriber's county within the same LATA, all exchange access lines bearing the central office designation(s) of the subscriber's exchange, and all exchange access lines bearing the central office designation(s) of additional exchanges in the basic service area and the expanded service area as shown following. Usage charges specified herein apply for calls in the local calling area.
- C. The local calling area for the Area Plus services includes all exchanges in the subscriber's LATA as specified in A3.42.
- **D.** The local calling area for the BellSouth Business Plus services includes all exchanges in the subscriber's LATA as specified in A3.43.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges

Exchange [LATA] (DELETED)

Adairsville [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges

Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, Calhoun, Rome Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Blue Ridge (ICE), Cave Spring, Chatsworth (ICE), Cohutta (ICE), Dahlonega (ICE), Dalton (ICE), Dawsonville (ICE), Dial (ICE), Ellijay (ICE), Lakewood (ICE), Lyerly (ICE), Menlo (ICE), Summerville (ICE), Trion (ICE), Tunnel Hill (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Albany	Ashburn (ICE), Baconton, Camilla,	Adel (ICE), Americus, A
[Albany]	Dawson (ICE), Doerun (ICE), Leary,	Bainbridge, Barwick (ICI
	Leesburg, Newton, Parrot (ICE), Sass	er (ICE), Blakely (ICE), Blu
	(ICE), Smithville, Sylvester, Warwick	Buena Vista (ICE), Cairo
	(ICE)	Colquitt, Coolidge (ICE),

Arlington, CE), Berlin luffton (ICE), ro (ICE), E), Cordele, Cuthbert (ICE), Edison (ICE), Ellaville (ICE), Enigma (ICE), Fitzgerald (ICE), Fort Gaines (ICE), Funston (ICE), Irwinville (ICE), Lake Blackshear (ICE), Lenox (ICE), Leslie (ICE), Lumpkin, Meigs (ICE), Morgan (ICE), Moultrie (ICE), Norman Park (ICE), Ochlocknee (ICE), Ocilla (ICE), Omega (ICE), Pavo (ICE), Pelham, Pinehurst (ICE), Pineview (ICE), Pitts (ICE), Plains (ICE), Preston (ICE), Rebecca (ICE), Richland, Rochelle (ICE), Shellman (ICE), Sparks, Thomasville, Tifton, Vienna (ICE), Whigham (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] (DELETED)	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges	Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges
Americus	Ellaville (ICE), Lake Blackshear (ICE),	Abbeville (ICE), Albany, Arlington,
[Albany]	Leslie (ICE), Parrott (ICE), Plains	Ashburn (ICE), Baconton, Bluffton
	(ICE), Preston (ICE), Smithville	(ICE), Buena Vista (ICE), Cordele,
		Cuthbert (ICE), Dawson (ICE), Doerun
		(ICE), Edison (ICE), Leary, Leesburg,
		Lumpkin, Morgan (ICE), Newton,
		Pinehurst (ICE), Pineview (ICE), Pitts
		(ICE), Rebecca (ICE), Richland,
		Rochelle (ICE), Sasser (ICE), Shellman
		(ICE), Sylvester, Vienna (ICE),
		Warwick (ICE)
Appling ¹	Augusta, Harlem, Hephzibah, Thomson,	Bartow (ICE), Gibson, Louisville,
[Augusta]	North Augusta, S.C., Beech Island, S.C.	Midville (ICE), Sardis, Sparta,
-	Warrenton,	Wadley, Waynesboro, Wrens

Note 1: InterLATA calls between Appling and Lincolnton are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Arlington	Blakely (ICE), Bluffton (ICE), Colqu	uitt, Albany, Americus, Attapulgus (ICE),
[Albany]	Edison (ICE), Leary, Morgan (ICE)	Baconton, Bainbridge, Cairo (ICE),
		Calvary-Reno (ICE), Camilla, Cedar

Albany, Americus, Attapulgus (ICE), Baconton, Bainbridge, Cairo (ICE), Calvary-Reno (ICE), Camilla, Cedar Springs (ICE), Cuthbert (ICE), Dawson (ICE), Doerun (ICE), Donalsonville (ICE), Fort Gaines (ICE), Funston (ICE), Iron City (ICE), Jakin (ICE), Leesburg, Leslie (ICE), Lumpkin, Meigs (ICE), Newton, Ochlocknee (ICE), Parrott (ICE), Pelham, Plains (ICE), Preston (ICE), Reynoldsville (ICE), Richland, Sasser (ICE), Shellman (ICE), Smithville, Sylvester, Warwick (ICE), Whigham (ICE)

Original Page 5

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Athens	Bogart-Statham, Carlton (ICE), Colbert	Atlanta North East, Braselton (ICE),
[Atlanta]	(ICE), Comer (ICE), Commerce (ICE),	Buford, Carnesville (ICE), Clarkesville
	Danielsville (ICE), Ila (ICE), Jefferson	(ICE), Clermont, Cleveland (ICE),
	(ICE), Lexington (ICE), Maxeys (ICE),	Conyers, Cornelia (ICE), Covington,
	Monroe (ICE), Nicholson (ICE),	Crawfordville (ICE), Cumming,
	Winterville (ICE), Watkinsville, Winder	Dahlonega (ICE), Dawsonville (ICE),
	(ICE)	Eastanollee (ICE), Eatonton, Elberton,
		Flowery Branch, Gainesville,
		Greensboro, Hartwell (ICE), Helen

Dahlonega (ICE), Dawsonville (ICE), Eastanollee (ICE), Eatonton, Elberton, Flowery Branch, Gainesville, Greensboro, Hartwell (ICE), Helen (ICE),Homer (ICE), Lavonia (ICE), Lincolnton (ICE), Lula, Madison, Maysville (ICE), Metasville (ICE), Monticello, Pendergrass (ICE), Rayle (ICE), Royston, Rutledge, Social Circle, Tignall (ICE), Toccoa (ICE), Union Point (ICE), Washington (ICE), White Plains (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Expanded Service Area Exchange **Basic Service Area** [LATA] Additional Exchanges **Additional Exchanges** Atlanta Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges: Dawsonville (ICE), Franklin, [Atlanta] Adairsville, Atlanta, Atlanta North Greenville, Hogansville, Jefferson East, Atlanta North West, Atlanta (ICE), Madison, Monticello, South, Barnesville, Big Canoe Pendergrass (ICE), Rutledge, Woodbury (Nelson-Ball Ground), Big Canoe (Standard), Bogart-Statham, Bowdon, Braselton (ICE), Breman, Buchanan, Buford, Canton (ICE), Carrollton, Cartersville, Cedartown, Clermont, Concord, Conyers, Covington, Cumming, Fairmount (ICE), Flowery Branch, Fruithurst, Ala., Gainesville, Gay, Grantville, Griffin, Jackson, Jasper (ICE), Kingston, Lula, Luthersville, Marble Hill (ICE), Monroe (ICE), Nelson (ICE), Newnan, Ranburne, Ala., Ranger (ICE), Rockmart, Roopville, Senoia, Social Circle, Tallapoosa, Temple, Villa Rica, Winder (ICE), Zebulon

(M)

(C)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] (DELETED)	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges	Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges	(D)
Atlanta North East [Atlanta]	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges	Athens, Cleveland (ICE), Commerce (ICE), Dahlonega (ICE), Dawsonville (ICE), Homer (ICE), Ila (ICE), Jefferson (ICE), Madison, Maysville (ICE), Monticello, Nicholson (ICE), Pendergrass (ICE), Rutledge, Watkinsville, Winterville (ICE)	(N)
Atlanta North West [Atlanta]	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges	Calhoun, Cave Spring, Dawsonville (ICE), Ellijay (ICE), Franklin, Hogansville, Lyerly (ICE), Rome	(N)
Atlanta South [Atlanta]	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges	Franklin, Greenville, Hogansville, LaGrange, Madison, Manchester (ICE), Monticello, Pine Mountain, Rutledge, Thomaston (ICE), Warm Springs (ICE), Woodbury, Woodland (ICE), Yatesville (ICE)	(N)
Augusta [Augusta]	Bath, S.C., Beech Island, S.C., Harlem, Hephzibah, North Augusta, S.C., Appling		(M)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Baconton [Albany] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Albany, Camilla, *Doerun (ICE), Funston (ICE), Leary, Meigs (ICE), Newton*, Pelham

Adel (ICE), Americus, Arlington, Ashburn (ICE), Attapulgus (ICE), Bainbridge, Barwick (ICE), Berlin (ICE), Blakely (ICE), Bluffton (ICE), Boston (ICE), Cairo (ICE), Calvary-Reno (ICE), Cedar Springs (ICE), Colquitt, Coolidge (ICE), Cordele, Cuthbert (ICE), Dawson (ICE), Donalsonville (ICE), Edison (ICE), Enigma (ICE), Hahira (ICE), Iron City (ICE), Irwinville (ICE), Jakin (ICE), Lake Blackshear (ICE), Leesburg, Lenox (ICE), Leslie (ICE), Morgan (ICE), Morven (ICE), Moultrie (ICE), Norman Park (ICE), Ochlocknee (ICE), Omega (ICE), Parrott (ICE), Pavo (ICE), Pitts (ICE), Plains (ICE), Preston (ICE), Quitman (ICE), Rebecca (ICE), Reynoldsville (ICE), Sasser (ICE), Shellman (ICE), Smithville, Sparks, Sylvester, Thomasville, Tifton, Vienna

(ICE), Warwick (ICE), Whigham (ICE)

Expanded Service Area

Additional Exchanges

(C)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange **Basic Service Area Expanded Service Area** [LATA] Additional Exchanges Additional Exchanges Bainbridge Attapulgus (ICE), Calvary-Reno (ICE), Albany, Arlington, Baconton, Barwick [Albany] Colquitt, Donalsonville (ICE), Iron City (ICE), Blakely (ICE), Bluffton (ICE), (ICE), Reynoldsville (ICE), Whigham Boston (ICE), Cairo (ICE), Camilla, Cedar Springs (ICE), Coolidge (ICE), (ICE) Doerun (ICE), Edison (ICE), Funston

(ICE), Jakin (ICE), Leary, Meigs (ICE), Morgan (ICE), Moultrie (ICE), Newton, Ochlocknee (ICE), Pavo (ICE), Pelham, Thomasville

Original Page 6

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Barnesville ¹	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges,	Eatonton, Geneva (ICE), Greenville,
[Atlanta]	Thomaston (ICE), Yatesville (ICE)	Hamilton, Hogansville, LaGrange,
		Madison, Manchester (ICE), Monticello,
		Pine Mountain, Rutledge, Talbotton
		(ICE), Warm Springs (ICE), Waverly
		Hall (ICE), Woodbury, Woodland (ICE)
Baxley	Hazelhurst, Johnson Corner, Odum	Alamo (ICE), Alma (ICE), Anderson
[Savannah]	(ICE), Uvalda (ICE)	(ICE), Blackshear, Broxton (ICE),
		Claxton, Cobbtown (ICE), Collins
		(ICE), Douglas (ICE), Glennville (ICE),
		Glenwood (ICE), Hinesville (ICE),
		Hoboken (ICE), Hortense (ICE), Jesup,
		Lexsy (ICE), Ludowici (ICE), Lumber
		City, Lyons, Metter (ICE), Mount
		Vernon (ICE), Nahunta (ICE), Nevils
		(ICE), Nicholls (ICE), Oak Park (ICE),
		Patterson (ICE), Pearson (ICE),
		Pembroke (ICE), Register (ICE),
		Reidsville (ICE), Screven (ICE),
		Soperton (ICE), Vidalia, Waycross,
		Waynesville (ICE), Willacoochee (ICE)

Note 1: InterLATA calls between Barnesville and Forsyth are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

(T)

(C)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Blackshear [Savannah] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Patterson (ICE), Screven (ICE), Waycross Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Alma (ICE), Baxley, Broxton (ICE), Brunswick, Darien (ICE), Douglas (ICE), Eulonia (ICE), Fargo (ICE), Folkston (ICE), Glennville (ICE), Hazelhurst, Hinesville (ICE), Hoboken (ICE), Homerville (ICE), Hortense (ICE), Jekyll Island, Jesup, Johnson Corner, Kingsland (ICE), Ludowici (ICE), Lumber City, Nahunta (ICE), Nicholls (ICE), Odum (ICE), Pearson (ICE), Reidsville (ICE), Saint George (ICE), Saint Simons Island, Uvalda (ICE), Waynesville (ICE), Willacoochee (ICE), Woodbine (ICE) (C)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Bogart-Statham [Atlanta]

Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Athens, Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, Colbert (ICE), Commerce Clarkesville (ICE), Cleveland (ICE), (ICE), Ila (ICE), Jefferson (ICE), Maysville (ICE), Nicholson (ICE), Pendergrass (ICE), Watkinsville, Winterville (ICE)

Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Carlton (ICE), Carnesville (ICE), Comer (ICE), Cornelia (ICE), Crawfordville (ICE), Dahlonega (ICE), Danielsville (ICE), Dawsonville (ICE), Eastanollee (ICE), Eatonton, Elberton, Greensboro, Hartwell (ICE), Helen (ICE), Homer (ICE), Lavonia (ICE), Lexington (ICE), Madison, Maxeys (ICE), Monticello, Rayle (ICE), Royston, Rutledge, Tignall (ICE), Toccoa (ICE), Union Point (ICE), Washington (ICE), White Plains (ICE),

First Revised Page 6.3

(T)

GA-15-0040

EFFECTIVE: February 19, 2015

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Bowdon ¹	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges,	Cave Spring, Greenville, Hogansville,
[Atlanta]	Franklin,	LaGrange, Pine Mountain, Rome, West
		Point (ICE)
Bremen	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges	Calhoun, Cave Spring, Franklin,
[Atlanta]		Greenville, Hogansville, LaGrange,
		Lyerly (ICE), Rome, Summerville
		(ICE)

Note 1: Ranburne, Alabama is served from the Bowdon, Georgia exchange and is part of the basic service area for Bowdon. Ranburne, Alabama customers also have local calling to the Heflin, Lecta, and Woodland, Alabama exchanges. See the Alabama General *Exchange Guidebook* for authorization to provide Georgia basic local exchange service to Ranburne, Alabama customers. This authorization applies to local service only. Long distance service from Ranburne is intrastate to Alabama (Alabama rates apply) and interstate to Georgia.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA]	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges	Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges	(C)
Brunswick	Darien (ICE), Eulonia (ICE), Jekyll	Blackshear, Folkston (ICE), Hinesville	(C)
[Savannah]	Island, Sapelo Island (ICE), St. Simons	(ICE), Hoboken (ICE), Hortense (ICE),	
	Island	Jesup, Keller (ICE), Kingsland (ICE),	
		Ludowici (ICE), Midway (ICE),	
		Nahunta (ICE), Odum (ICE), Patterson	
		(ICE), Richmond Hill (ICE), Saint	
		George (ICE), Saint Marys (ICE),	
		Screven (ICE), Waycross, Waynesville	
		(ICE), Woodbine (ICE)	
Buchanan	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges	Calhoun, Cave Spring, Franklin,	(C)
[Atlanta]		Hogansville, LaGrange, Lyerly (ICE),	
		Menlo (ICE), Rome, Summerville	

(ICE), Trion (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Buford [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, *Pendergrass (ICE)*,

Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges Athens, Batesville (ICE), Blairsville (ICE), Blue Ridge (ICE), Carnesville (ICE), Clarkesville (ICE), Cleveland (ICE), Colbert (ICE), Comer (ICE), Commerce (ICE), Cornelia (ICE), Dahlonega (ICE), Danielsville (ICE), Dawsonville (ICE), Dial (ICE), Eastanollee (ICE), Ellijay (ICE), Helen (ICE), Homer (ICE), Ila (ICE), Jefferson (ICE), Lakewood (ICE), Madison, Maxeys (ICE), Maysville (ICE), Nicholson (ICE), Royston, Rutledge, Suches (ICE), Toccoa (ICE), Watkinsville, Winterville (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Calhoun [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Adairsville, Dalton (ICE), Kingston, Rome

Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta North West, Big Canoe (Nelson-Ball Ground), Big Canoe (Standard), Blue Ridge (ICE), Bremen, Buchanan, Canton (ICE), Cartersville, Cave Spring, Cedartown, Chatsworth (ICE), Cohutta (ICE), Cumming, Dahlonega (ICE), Dawsonville (ICE), Dial (ICE), Ellijay (ICE), Fairmount (ICE), Jasper (ICE), Lakewood (ICE), Lyerly (ICE), Marble Hill (ICE), Menlo (ICE), Nelson (ICE), Ranger (ICE), Rockmart, Suches (ICE), Summerville (ICE), Tallapoosa, Temple, Trion (ICE), Tunnel Hill (ICE), Villa Rica,

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Camilla [Albany]

Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Albany, Baconton, Doerun (ICE), Pelham

Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Adel (ICE), Arlington, Ashburn (ICE), Funston (ICE), Meigs (ICE), Newton, Attapulgus (ICE), Bainbridge, Barwick (ICE), Berlin (ICE), Blakely (ICE), Bluffton (ICE), Boston (ICE), Cairo (ICE), Calvary-Reno (ICE), Cedar Springs (ICE), Colquitt, Coolidge (ICE), Cuthbert (ICE), Dawson (ICE), Donalsonville (ICE), Edison (ICE), Enigma (ICE), Fort Gaines (ICE), Hahira (ICE), Iron City (ICE), Jakin (ICE), Lake Blackshear (ICE), Leary, Leesburg, Lenox (ICE), Leslie (ICE), Morgan (ICE), Morven (ICE), Moultrie (ICE), Norman Park (ICE), Ochlocknee (ICE), Omega (ICE), Parrott (ICE), Pavo (ICE), Quitman (ICE), Reynoldsville (ICE), Sasser (ICE), Shellman (ICE), Smithville, Sparks, Sylvester, Thomasville, Tifton, Warwick (ICE), Whigham (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Carrollton [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, Franklin

Expanded Service Area	(C)
Additional Exchanges	
Cave Spring, Greenville, Hogansville,	(C)
LaGrange, Pine Mountain, Rome, Warm	
Springs (ICE), West Point (ICE),	
Woodbury	

Original Page 7

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Cartersville [Atlanta]	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges□	Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges Blue Ridge (ICE), Calhoun, Cave Spring, Chatsworth (ICE), Cohutta (ICE), Dahlonega (ICE), Dalton (ICE), Dawsonville (ICE), Dial (ICE), Ellijay (ICE), Lyerly (ICE), Menlo (ICE), Rome, Summerville (ICE), Trion (ICE), Tunnel Hill (ICE)
Cave Spring [Atlanta]	Cedartown, <i>Lyerly (ICE), Rockmart,</i> Rome	Acworth, Adairsville, Austell, Bowdon, Bremen, Buchanan, Calhoun, Canton (ICE), Carrollton, Cartersville, Chatsworth (ICE), Dallas, Dalton (ICE), Douglasville, Fairmount (ICE), Kingston, Marietta, Menlo (ICE), Powder Springs, Ranger (ICE), Roopville, Smyrna, Summerville (ICE), Tallapoosa, Temple, Trion (ICE), Tunnel Hill (ICE), Villa Rica,

Woodstock

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Cedartown	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, Cave	Calhoun, Franklin, Lyerly (ICE), Menlo
[Atlanta]	Spring, Rome	(ICE), Summerville (ICE), Trion (ICE)

(DELETED)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Claxton	Collins (ICE), Glennville (ICE), Nevil	s Alamo (ICE), Alma (ICE), Anderson
[Savannah]	(ICE), Pembroke (ICE),	(ICE), Baxley, Brooklet (ICE), Clito
	Reidsville (ICE), Statesboro (ICE)	(ICE), Cobbtown (ICE), Dover (ICE),
		Ellabell (ICE), Eulonia (ICE)

Illano (ICE), Hinki (ICE), Finite/Fool
(ICE), Baxley, Brooklet (ICE), Clito
(ICE), Cobbtown (ICE), Dover (ICE),
Ellabell (ICE), Eulonia (ICE),
Glenwood (ICE), Guyton (ICE),
Hazelhurst, Hilltonia (ICE), Hinesville
(ICE), Jesup, Johnson Corner, Keller
(ICE), Lexsy (ICE), Ludowici (ICE),
Lumber City, Lyons, Metter (ICE),
Midway (ICE), Mount Vernon (ICE),
Newington (ICE), Oak Park (ICE),
Odum (ICE), Pooler, Portal (ICE),
Register (ICE), Richmond Hill (ICE),
Rincon (ICE), South Guyton (ICE),
Springfield (ICE), Stilson (ICE),
Sylvania (ICE), Uvalda (ICE), Vidalia

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Clermont [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, *Homer (ICE), Maysville (ICE),*

Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges Athens, Batesville (ICE), Blairsville (ICE), Blue Ridge (ICE), Carlton (ICE), Carnesville (ICE), Clarkesville (ICE), Clayton (ICE), Cleveland (ICE), Colbert (ICE), Comer (ICE), Commerce (ICE), Cornelia (ICE), Dahlonega (ICE), Danielsville (ICE), Dawsonville (ICE), Dial (ICE), Dillard-Mountain City (ICE), Eastanollee (ICE), Ellijay (ICE), Hartwell (ICE), Helen (ICE), Hiawassee (ICE), Ila (ICE), Jefferson (ICE), Lakewood (ICE), Lavonia (ICE), Nicholson (ICE), Pendergrass (ICE), Royston, Suches (ICE), Toccoa (ICE), Watkinsville, Winterville (ICE), Young Harris (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

15.0 Local Calling Aleas (Coll	iu)
A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges	(Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Cochran	Cadwell (ICE), Chester (ICE), Danville	Adrian (ICE), Butler (ICE), Byromville
[Macon]	(ICE), Dexter (ICE), Dudley (ICE),	(ICE), Byron (ICE), Cedar Grove
	Eastman, Jeffersonville (ICE),	(ICE), Centerville (ICE), Culloden
	Montrose (ICE), Rentz (ICE),	(ICE), Dublin, Forsyth, Fort Valley,
	WarnerRobins	Gordon (ICE), Gray (ICE), Haddock
		(ICE), Hawkinsville (ICE) Ideal (ICE)
		Irwinton (ICE), Kite (ICE), Lake
		Sinclair (ICE), Lizella (ICE), Macon,
		Marshallville (ICE), Milledgeville
		(ICE), Montezuma (ICE), Perry (ICE)
		Reynolds (ICE), Roberta (ICE),
		Sandersville-Tennille, Toomsboro
		(ICE), Unadilla (ICE), Wrightsville
Colquitt	Arlington, Bainbridge, Blakely (ICE),	Albany, Attapulgus (ICE), Baconton,
[Albany]	Cedar Springs (ICE), Donalsonville	Bluffton (ICE), Cairo (ICE),
	(ICE), Jakin (ICE), Reynoldsville	Calvary-Reno (ICE), Camilla, Coolidge
	(ICE),	(ICE), Cuthbert (ICE), Dawson (ICE),
		Doerun (ICE), Edison (ICE), Fort
		Gaines (ICE), Funston (ICE), Iron City
		(ICE), Leary, Leesburg, Meigs (ICE),
		Morgan (ICE), Newton, Ochlocknee
		(ICE), Parrott (ICE), Pelham, Sasser
		(ICE), Shellman (ICE), Thomasville,
		Whigham (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

[Atlanta]

Exchange [LATA]	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges	Expanded S Additional
Columbus	Cusseta, Geneva (ICE), Hamilton,	Concord, G
[Atlanta]	Phenix City, Ala., <i>Pine Mountain</i> ,	Hogansville
	<i>Talbotton (ICE)</i> , Waverly Hall	Manchester
	(ICE)	Warm Sprin
		Woodbury,
Concord	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges,	Columbus,

Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, Greenville, Manchester (ICE), Thomaston (ICE), Warm Springs (ICE), Woodbury

Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Concord, Gay, Grantville, Greenville, Hogansville, LaGrange, Luthersville, Manchester (ICE), Thomaston (ICE), Warm Springs (ICE), West Point (ICE), Woodbury, Woodland (ICE)

Columbus, Franklin, Geneva (ICE), Hamilton, Hogansville, LaGrange, Monticello, Pine Mountain, Talbotton (ICE), Waverly Hall (ICE), West Point (ICE), Woodland (ICE), Yatesville (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

Pineview (ICE), Plains (ICE), Preston (ICE), Rhine (ICE), Richland, Sasser (ICE), Shellman (ICE), Smithville,

Sylvester, Tifton

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd) **Expanded Service Area** Exchange **Basic Service Area** [LATA] Additional Exchanges **Additional Exchanges** Conyers Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, Athens, Colbert (ICE), Commerce [Atlanta] Rutledge (ICE), Dawsonville (ICE), Eatonton, Greensboro, Homer (ICE), Ila (ICE), Jefferson (ICE), Lexington (ICE), Madison, Maxeys (ICE), Maysville (ICE), Monticello, Nicholson (ICE), Pendergrass (ICE), Union Point (ICE), Watkinsville, Winterville (ICE), Yatesville (ICE) Cordele Ashburn (ICE), Lake Blackshear (ICE), Alapaha (ICE), Albany, Americus, Pinehurst (ICE), Pitts (ICE), Rebecca [Albany] Baconton, Buena Vista (ICE), Dawson (ICE), Rochelle (ICE), Vienna (ICE), (ICE), Doerun (ICE), Ellaville (ICE), Warwick (ICE) Enigma (ICE), Fitzgerald (ICE), Funston (ICE), Irwinville (ICE), Jacksonville (ICE), Leary, Leesburg, Lenox (ICE), Leslie (ICE), McRae (ICE), Milan (ICE), Moultrie (ICE), Newton, Norman Park (ICE), Ocilla (ICE), Omega (ICE), Parrott (ICE),

(C)

(C)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Covington [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, Monticello, Rutledge

Expanded Service Area
Additional Exchanges
Athens, Colbert (ICE), Comer (ICE),
Commerce (ICE), Crawfordville (ICE),
Danielsville (ICE), Eatonton,
Greensboro, Homer (ICE), Ila (ICE),
Jefferson (ICE), Lexington (ICE),
Madison, Maxeys (ICE), Maysville
(ICE), Nicholson (ICE), Pendergrass
(ICE), Union Point (ICE), Watkinsville,
White Plains (ICE), Winterville (ICE),
Yatesville (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Cumming [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, Dawsonville (ICE)

Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges Athens, Batesville (ICE), Blairsville (ICE), Blue Ridge (ICE), Calhoun, Carnesville (ICE), Chatsworth (ICE), Clarkesville (ICE), Cleveland (ICE), Colbert (ICE), Commerce (ICE), Cornelia (ICE), Dahlonega (ICE), Danielsville (ICE), Dial (ICE), Eastanollee (ICE), Ellijay (ICE), Helen (ICE), Hiawassee (ICE), Homer (ICE), Ila (ICE), Jefferson (ICE), Lakewood (ICE), Maysville (ICE), Nicholson (ICE), Pendergrass (ICE), Rutledge, Suches (ICE), Toccoa (ICE), Watkinsville, Winterville (ICE), Young Harris (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Cusseta¹ [Atlanta] **Basic Service Area** Additional Exchanges Columbus, Phenix City, Ala. Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges Gay, Geneva (ICE), Greenville, Hamilton, LaGrange, Manchester (ICE), Pine Mountain, Talbotton (ICE), Thomaston (ICE), Warm Springs (ICE), Waverly Hall (ICE), West Point (ICE), Woodbury, Woodland (ICE)

Note 1: InterLATA calls between Cusseta and Lumpkin, Preston and Richland are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

Original Page 8

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] (DELETED) Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

(D)

(DELETED)

(D)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

		a		,
A3.6.	1 Local (Calling Area	Exchanges	(Cont'd)

Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Adrian (ICE), Cadwell (ICE), Cedar	Byron (ICE), Centerville (ICE),
Grove (ICE), Chester (ICE), Danville	Cochran, Davisboro (ICE), Eastman,
(ICE), Dexter (ICE), Dudley (ICE),	Gordon (ICE), Gray (ICE), Haddock
Montrose (ICE), Rentz (ICE),	(ICE), Hawkinsville (ICE), Irwinton
Wrightsville	(ICE), Jeffersonville (ICE), Kite (ICE),
	Lake Sinclair (ICE), Macon,
	Milledgeville (ICE), Perry (ICE),
	Sandersville-Tennille, Toomsboro
	(ICE), Unadilla (ICE), Warner Robins
	Additional Exchanges Adrian (ICE), Cadwell (ICE), Cedar Grove (ICE), Chester (ICE), Danville (ICE), Dexter (ICE), Dudley (ICE), Montrose (ICE), Rentz (ICE),

(DELETED)

(D)

Note 1: InterLATA calls between Dublin and Soperton are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)				
Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area		
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges		
Eastman ¹	Cadwell (ICE), Cedar Grove (ICE),	Adrian (ICE), Byromville (ICE), Byron		
[Macon]	Chester (ICE), Cochran, Dexter (ICE),	(ICE), Centerville (ICE), Danville		
	Rentz (ICE)	(ICE), Dublin, Dudley (ICE), Fort		
		Valley, Gordon (ICE), Hawkinsville		
		(ICE), Irwinton (ICE), Jeffersonville		
		(ICE), Kite (ICE), Macon, Marshallville		
		(ICE), Montezuma (ICE), Montrose		
		(ICE), Perry (ICE), Toomsboro (ICE),		
		Unadilla (ICE), Warner Robins,		
		Wrightsville		
Eatonton ²	Greensboro, Madison, Monticello	Athens, Barnesville, Bogart-Statham,		
[Atlanta] <u>□</u>		Carlton (ICE), Colbert (ICE), Comer		
		(ICE), Conyers, Covington,		
		Crawfordville (ICE), Danielsville (ICE),		
		Griffin, Jackson, Lexington (ICE),		
		Maxeys (ICE), Metasville (ICE),		
		Monroe (ICE), Nicholson (ICE), Rayle		
		(ICE), Rutledge, Social Circle, Tignall		
		(ICE), Union Point (ICE), Washington		
		(ICE), Watkinsville, White Plains (ICE),		
		Winder (ICE), Winterville (ICE),		
		Yatesville (ICE)		

- **Note 1:** InterLATA calls between Eastman and Abbeville are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.
- **Note 2:** InterLATA calls between Eatonton and Haddock and Milledgeville are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Elberton [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Carlton (ICE), Colbert (ICE), Comer (ICE), Danielsville (ICE), Lexington (ICE), Royston Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Athens, Bogart-Statham, Braselton (ICE), Carnesville (ICE), Clarkesville (ICE), Commerce (ICE), Cornelia (ICE), Crawfordville (ICE), Eastanolle (ICE), Greensboro, Hartwell (ICE), Homer (ICE), Ila (ICE), Jefferson (ICE), Lavonia (ICE), Lincolnton (ICE), Lula, Madison, Maxeys (ICE), Maysville (ICE), Metasville (ICE), Monroe (ICE), Nicholson (ICE), Pendergrass (ICE), Rayle (ICE), Rutledge, Tignall (ICE), Toccoa (ICE), Union Point (ICE), Washington (ICE), Watkinsville, White Plains (ICE), Winder (ICE), Winterville (ICE)

(DELETED)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] (DELETED) Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Flowery Branch [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, Jefferson (ICE), Maysville (ICE), Pendergrass (ICE), Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Athens, Batesville (ICE), Blairsville (ICE), Blue Ridge (ICE), Carlton (ICE), Carnesville (ICE), Clarkesville (ICE), Cleveland (ICE), Colbert (ICE), Comer (ICE), Commerce (ICE), Cornelia (ICE), Dahlonega (ICE), Danielsville (ICE), Dahlonega (ICE), Danielsville (ICE), Dawsonville (ICE), Dial (ICE), Eastanollee (ICE), Ellijay (ICE), Helen (ICE), Hiawassee (ICE), Homer (ICE), Ila (ICE), Lakewood (ICE), Lavonia (ICE), Lexington (ICE), Madison, Maxeys (ICE), Nicholson (ICE), Royston, Rutledge, Suches (ICE), Toccoa (ICE), Watkinsville, Winterville (ICE), Young Harris (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Forsyth ¹	Culloden (ICE), Macon	Butler (ICE), Byron (ICE), Centerville
[Macon]		(ICE), Cochran, Danville (ICE), Fort
		Valley, Gordon (ICE), Gray (ICE),
		Haddock (ICE), Ideal (ICE), Irwinton
		(ICE), Jeffersonville (ICE), Lake
		Sinclair (ICE), Lizella (ICE),
		Marshallville (ICE), Milledgeville
		(ICE), Montezuma (ICE), Perry (ICE),
		Reynolds (ICE), Roberta (ICE),
		Toomsboro (ICE), Unadilla (ICE),
		Warner Robins
Fort Valley	Byron (ICE), Centerville (ICE), Macon,	Butler (ICE), Byromville (ICE),
[Macon]	Marshallville (ICE), Perry (ICE),	Cadwell (ICE), Chester (ICE), Cochran,
	Reynolds (ICE), Warner Robins	Culloden (ICE), Danville (ICE), Dexter
		(ICE), Dudley (ICE), Eastman, Forsyth,
		Gordon (ICE), Gray (ICE), Haddock
		(ICE), Hawkinsville (ICE), Ideal (ICE),
		Irwinton (ICE), Jeffersonville (ICE),
		Lake Sinclair (ICE), Lizella (ICE),
		Milledgeville (ICE), Montezuma (ICE),
		Montrose (ICE), Rentz (ICE), Roberta
		(ICE), Toomsboro (ICE), Unadilla (ICE)

Note 1: InterLATA calls between Forsyth and Barnesville and Jackson are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Franklin [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Bowdon, Carrollton, Grantville, Hogansville, LaGrange, Luthersville, Newnan, Roopville Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta, Atlanta North East, Atlanta North West, Bremen, Buchanan, Cedartown, Concord, Gay, Greenville, Griffin, Hamilton, Manchester (ICE), Pine Mountain, Rockmart, Senoia, Talbotton (ICE), Tallapoosa, Temple, Thomaston (ICE), Villa Rica, Warm Springs (ICE), Waverly Hall (ICE), West Point (ICE), Woodbury, Woodland (ICE), Zebulon

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Gainesville [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta Metropolitan *Exchanges*, Dawsonville (ICE), Homer (ICE), Jefferson (ICE), Maysville (ICE), Pendergrass (ICE) Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Athens, Batesville (ICE), Blairsville (ICE), Blue Ridge (ICE), Carlton (ICE), Carnesville (ICE), Clarkesville (ICE), Clayton (ICE), Cleveland (ICE), Colbert (ICE), Comer (ICE), Commerce (ICE), Cornelia (ICE), Dahlonega (ICE), Danielsville (ICE), Dial (ICE), Dillard-Mountain City (ICE), Eastanollee (ICE), Ellijay (ICE), Hartwell (ICE), Helen (ICE), Hiawassee (ICE), Ila (ICE), Lakewood (ICE), Lavonia (ICE), Lexington (ICE), Madison, Maxeys (ICE), Nicholson (ICE), Royston, Rutledge, Suches (ICE), Toccoa (ICE), Watkinsville, Winterville (ICE), Young Harris (ICE)

(T)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area	
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges	
Gay	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges,	Columbus, Cusseta, Franklin, Geneva	(C)
[Atlanta]	Greenville, Hogansville, Manchester	(ICE), Hamilton, LaGrange,	
	(ICE), Pine Mountain, Thomaston	Monticello, Talbotton (ICE), Waverly	
	(ICE), Warm Springs (ICE),	Hall (ICE), West Point (ICE),	
	Woodbury, Woodland (ICE),	Yatesville (ICE)	
Gibson ¹	Harlem, Louisville, Thomson,	Appling, Augusta, Bartow (ICE),	(C)
[Augusta]	Warrenton, Wrens	Hephzibah, Midville (ICE), Millen,	
		Sardis, Sparta, Swainsboro, Twin City	
		(ICE), Wadley, Waynesboro	
Note 1:	InterLATA calls between Gibson and Sandersville-Te	ennille are zero rated (toll free) pursuant	(N)

Note 1: InterLATA calls between Gibson and Sandersville-Tennille are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Grantville [Atlanta]

[Atlanta]

Greensboro

Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, Franklin, Greenville, Hogansville, LaGrange

Eatonton, Lexington (ICE), Madison, Maxeys (ICE), Union Point (ICE), White Plains (ICE)

Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Columbus, Geneva (ICE), Hamilton, Manchester (ICE), Pine Mountain, Talbotton (ICE), Thomaston (ICE), Warm Springs (ICE), Waverly Hall (ICE), West Point (ICE), Woodbury, Woodland (ICE), Yatesville (ICE) Athens, Bogart-Statham, Braselton (ICE), Carlton (ICE), Colbert (ICE), Comer (ICE), Commerce (ICE), Conyers, Covington, Crawfordville (ICE), Danielsville (ICE), Elberton, Ila (ICE), Jackson, Jefferson (ICE), Lincolnton (ICE), Maysville (ICE), Metasville (ICE), Monroe (ICE), Monticello, Nicholson (ICE), Pendergrass (ICE), Rayle (ICE), Royston, Rutledge, Social Circle, Tignall (ICE), Washington (ICE), Watkinsville, Winder (ICE), Winterville (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

Talbotton (ICE), Thomaston (ICE), Warm Springs (ICE), Waverly Hall (ICE), Woodbury, Woodland (ICE),

Yatesville (ICE)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Greenville	Concord, Gay, Grantville, Hamilton,	Atlanta, Atlanta South, Barnesville,
[Atlanta]	Hogansville, LaGrange, Luthersville,	Bowdon, Bremen, Carrollton,
	Manchester (ICE), Pine Mountain,	Columbus, Cusseta, Franklin, Geneva
	Senoia, Warm Springs (ICE),	(ICE), Griffin, Jackson, Newnan,
	Woodbury, Woodland (ICE)	Roopville, Talbotton (ICE), Temple,
		Thomaston (ICE), Villa Rica, Waverly
		Hall (ICE), West Point (ICE),
		Yatesville (ICE), Zebulon
Griffin	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges	Eatonton, Franklin, Geneva (ICE),
[Atlanta]		Greenville, Hamilton, Hogansville,
		LaGrange, Madison, Manchester (ICE),
		Monticello, Pine Mountain, Rutledge,
		Talbotton (ICE) Thomaston (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

Woodbury, Yatesville (ICE), Zebulon

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Hamilton	Columbus, Greenville, LaGrange,	Barnesville, Concord, Cusseta, Franklin,
[Atlanta]	Manchester (ICE), Pine Mountain,	Gay, Geneva (ICE), Grantville, Griffin,
	Warm Springs (ICE), Waverly Hall	Hogansville, Luthersville, Newnan,
	(ICE), Woodland (ICE)	Roopville, Senoia, Talbotton (ICE),
		Thomaston (ICE), West Point (ICE),

(DELETED)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area	
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges	
Harlem	Appling, Augusta, Beech Island, S.C.,	Bartow (ICE), Louisville, Midville	(C)
[Augusta]	Gibson, Hephzibah, North Augusta,	(ICE), Millen, Sardis, Sparta, Wadley,	
	S.C., Thomson, Warrenton, Wrens	Waynesboro,	
Hazlehurst	Baxley, Johnson Corner, Lumber City,	Alamo (ICE), Alma (ICE), Anderson	(C)
[Savannah]	Mount Vernon (ICE), Uvalda (ICE),	(ICE), Blackshear, Broxton (ICE),	
		Claxton, Cobbtown (ICE), Collins	
		(ICE), Douglas (ICE), Glennville (ICE),	
		Glenwood (ICE), Hoboken (ICE),	
		Hortense (ICE), Jesup, Lexsy (ICE),	
		Ludowici (ICE), Lyons, Metter (ICE),	
		Nicholls (ICE), Oak Park (ICE), Odum	
		(ICE), Patterson (ICE), Pearson (ICE),	
		Register (ICE), Reidsville (ICE),	
		Screven (ICE), Soperton (ICE), Vidalia,	
		Waycross, Willacoochee (ICE)	
Hephzibah	Appling, Augusta, Beech Island, S.C.,	Bartow (ICE), Gibson, Lousiville,	(C)
[Augusta]	Harlem, North Augusta, S.C.,	Midville (ICE), Millen, Sardis, Sparta,	
	Waynesboro, Wrens	Swainsboro, Thomson, Twin City (ICE),	
		Wadley, Warrenton	
		-	

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calli	ng Area Exchanges (Cont'd)		
	Exchange [LATA] Hogansville [Atlanta]	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Franklin, Gay, Grantville, Greenville, LaGrange, Luthersville, Newnan, Pine Mountain	Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta, <i>Atlanta North West, Atlanta</i> <i>South</i> , Barnesville, Bowdon, Bremen, Buchanan, Carrollton, Columbus, Concord, Geneva (ICE), Griffin, Hamilton, Jackson, Manchester (ICE), Roopville, Senoia, Talbotton (ICE), Tallapoosa, Temple, Thomaston (ICE), Villa Rica, Warm Springs (ICE), Waverly Hall (ICE), West Point (ICE), Woodbury, Woodland (ICE), Yatesville (ICE), Zebulon
	Jackson ¹ [Atlanta]	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, Monticello	Eatonton, Greensboro, Greenville, Hogansville, Madison, Manchester (ICE), Rutledge, Talbotton (ICE), Thomaston (ICE), Warm Springs (ICE), Watkinsville, White Plains (ICE), Woodbury, Woodland (ICE), Yatesville (ICE)

Note 1: InterLATA calls between Jackson and Forsyth are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

(C)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

Waynesville (ICE), Woodbine (ICE)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA]	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges	Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges
Jekyll Island	Brunswick, Darien (ICE), St	t. Blackshear, Eulonia (ICE), Folkston
[Savannah]	Simons Island	(ICE), Hinesville (ICE), Hoboken (ICE),
		Hortense (ICE), Jesup, Keller (ICE),
		Kingsland (ICE), Ludowici (ICE),
		Midway (ICE), Nahunta (ICE), Odum
		(ICE), Patterson (ICE), Saint Marys
		(ICE), Sapelo Island (ICE), Screven
		(ICE), Waynesville (ICE), Woodbine
		(ICE)
Jesup	Odum (ICE), Ludowici (ICE), Screven	Alma (ICE), Anderson (ICE), Baxley,
[Savannah]	(ICE)	Blackshear, Brooklet (ICE), Brunswick,
		Claxton, Cobbtown (ICE), Collins
		(ICE), Darien (ICE), Ellabell (ICE),
		Eulonia (ICE), Folkston (ICE),
		Glennville (ICE), Hazelhurst, Hinesville
		(ICE), Hoboken (ICE), Hortense (ICE),
		Jekyll Island, Johnson Corner, Keller
		(ICE), Lumber City, Lyons, Midway
		(ICE), Nahunta (ICE), Nevils (ICE),
		Nicholls (ICE), Patterson (ICE),
		Pembroke (ICE), Pooler, Register (ICE),
		Reidsville (ICE), Richmond Hill (ICE),
		Saint Simons Island, Sapelo Island
		(ICE), South Guyton (ICE), Stilson
		(ICE), Uvalda (ICE), Vidalia, Waycross,

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Johnson Corner [Savannah]

Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Baxley, Collins (ICE), Hazelhurst, Lyons, Mount Vernon (ICE), Reidsville (ICE), Blackshear, Brooklet (ICE), (ICE), Uvalda (ICE), Vidalia

Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Alamo (ICE), Alma (ICE), Anderson Broxton (ICE), Claxton, Clito (ICE), Cobbtown (ICE), Douglas (ICE), Ellabell (ICE), Glennville (ICE), Glenwood (ICE), Hinesville (ICE), Hortense (ICE), Jesup, Lexsy (ICE), Ludowici (ICE), Lumber City, Metter (ICE), Nevils (ICE), Nicholls (ICE), Oak Park (ICE), Odum (ICE), Patterson (ICE), Pembroke (ICE), Portal (ICE), Register (ICE), Screven (ICE), Soperton (ICE), Statesboro (ICE), Stilson (ICE)

(DELETED)

(D)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Kingston [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, *Calhoun*, Rome Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges Blue Ridge (ICE), Cave Spring, Chatsworth (ICE), Cohutta (ICE), Dalton (ICE), Dawsonville (ICE), Dial (ICE), Ellijay (ICE), Lyerly (ICE), Menlo (ICE), Summerville (ICE), Trion (ICE), Tunnel Hill (ICE)

First Revised Page 8.1.6

EFFECTIVE: February 19, 2015

GA-15-0040

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

0 0 0		
Exchange [LATA]	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges	Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges
	8	8
LaGrange ¹	Franklin, Grantville, Greenville,	Atlanta South, Barnesville, Bowdon,
[Atlanta]	Hamilton, Hogansville, Luthersville,	Bremen, Buchanan, Carrollton,
	Pine Mountain	Columbus, Concord, Cusseta, Gay,
		Geneva (ICE), Griffin, Manchester
		(ICE), Newnan, Roopville, Senoia,
		Talbotton (ICE), Tallapoosa, Temple,
		Thomaston (ICE), Villa Rica, Warm
		Springs (ICE), Waverly Hall (ICE),
		West Point (ICE), Woodbury, Woodland
		(ICE), Yatesville (ICE), Zebulon
Lake Park	Valdosta	Adel (ICE), Alapaha (ICE), Barwick
[Albany]		(ICE), Berlin (ICE), Boston (ICE),
		Coolidge (ICE), Enigma (ICE), Hahira
		(ICE), Lakeland (ICE), Lenox (ICE),
		Morven (ICE), Moultrie (ICE),
		Nashville (ICE), Norman Park (ICE),
		Ochlocknee (ICE), Omega (ICE), Pavo
		(ICE), Quitman (ICE), Ray City (ICE),
		Sparks, Thomasville
		-r,

- **Note 1:** Oakland, Alabama is served from the LaGrange, Georgia exchange and is part of the basic service area for LaGrange. See the Alabama General *Exchange Guidebook* for authorization to provide Georgia basic local exchange service to Oakland, Alabama customers. This authorization applies to local service only. Long distance service from Oakland is intrastate to Alabama (Alabama rates apply) and interstate to Georgia.
- (T)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] (DELETED) Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Leary [Albany]

Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Albany, Arlington, Baconton, Bluffton Americus, Ashburn (ICE), Attapulgus (ICE), Dawson (ICE), Edison (ICE), (ICE), Bainbridge, Blakely (ICE), Morgan (ICE), Newton, Sasser (ICE), Cairo (ICE), Calvary-Reno (ICE), Shellman (ICE),

Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Camilla, Cedar Springs (ICE), Colquitt, Coolidge (ICE), Cordele, Cuthbert (ICE), Doerun (ICE), Donalsonville (ICE), Ellaville (ICE), Fort Gaines (ICE), Funston (ICE), Iron City (ICE), Jakin (ICE), Lake Blackshear (ICE), Leesburg, Leslie (ICE), Lumpkin, Meigs (ICE), Moultrie (ICE), Norman Park (ICE), Ochlocknee (ICE), Omega (ICE), Parrott (ICE), Pelham, Plains (ICE), Preston (ICE), Reynoldsville (ICE), Richland, Smithville, Sylvester, Thomasville, Warwick (ICE), Whigham

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange
[LATA]
Leesburg
[Albany]

Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Albany, Dawson (ICE), Sasser (ICE), Americus, Arlington, Ashburn (ICE), Smithville, Warwick (ICE)

Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Baconton, Blakely (ICE), Bluffton (ICE), Buena Vista (ICE), Camilla, Colquitt, Coolidge (ICE), Cordele, Cuthbert (ICE), Doerun (ICE), Edison (ICE), Ellaville (ICE), Enigma (ICE), Fitzgerald (ICE), Fort Gaines (ICE), Funston (ICE), Irwinville (ICE), Lake Blackshear (ICE), Leary, Lenox (ICE), Leslie (ICE), Lumpkin, Meigs (ICE), Morgan (ICE), Moultrie (ICE), Newton, Norman Park (ICE), Ochlocknee (ICE), Ocilla (ICE), Omega (ICE), Parrott (ICE), Pelham, Pinehurst (ICE), Pineview (ICE), Pitts (ICE), Plains (ICE), Preston, Rebecca (ICE), Richland, Rochelle (ICE), Shellman (ICE), Sylvester, Tifton, Vienna (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] (DELETED) Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] (DELETED) Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

(C)

(C)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Louisville	Bartow (ICE), Gibson, Wadley, Wrens	Appling, Augusta, Harlem, Hephzibah,
[Augusta]		Midville (ICE), Millen, Sardis, Sparta,
		Swainsboro, Thomson, Twin City (ICE),
		Warrenton, Waynesboro
Lula	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges,	Athens, Batesville (ICE), Blairsville
[Atlanta]	Commerce (ICE), Homer (ICE),	(ICE), Blue Ridge (ICE), Carlton (ICE),

Jefferson (ICE), Maysville (ICE),

Pendergrass (ICE)

Warrenton, Waynesboro Athens, Batesville (ICE), Blairsville (ICE), Blue Ridge (ICE), Carlton (ICE), Carnesville (ICE), Clarkesville (ICE), Clayton (ICE), Cleveland (ICE), Colbert (ICE), Comer (ICE), Cornelia (ICE), Dahlonega (ICE), Danielsville (ICE), Dawsonville (ICE), Daia (ICE), Dillard-Mountain City (ICE), Eastanollee (ICE), Elberton, Ellijay (ICE), Hartwell (ICE), Helen (ICE), Hiawassee (ICE), Ila (ICE), Lakewood (ICE), Lavonia (ICE), Lexington (ICE), Maxeys (ICE), Nicholson (ICE), Royston, Rutledge, Suches (ICE), Toccoa (ICE), Watkinsville, Winterville (ICE), Young Harris (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)		
Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Lumber City	Hazlehurst , Mount Vernon (ICE),	Alamo (ICE), Alma (ICE), Anderson
[Savannah]	Uvalda (ICE),	(ICE), Baxley, Blackshear, Broxton
		(ICE), Claxton, Cobbtown (ICE),
		Collins (ICE), Douglas (ICE),
		Glennville (ICE), Glenwood (ICE),
		Jesup, Johnson Corner, Lexsy (ICE),
		Lyons, Metter (ICE), Nicholls (ICE),
		Oak Park (ICE), Odum (ICE), Patterson
		(ICE), Pearson (ICE), Register (ICE),
		Reidsville (ICE), Screven (ICE),
		Soperton (ICE), Vidalia, Waycross,
		Willacoochee (ICE)
Lumpkin ¹	Parrott (ICE), Preston (ICE), Richlan	d Albany, Americus, Arlington, Blakely
[Albany]		(ICE), Bluffton (ICE), Buena Vista
		(ICE), Cuthbert (ICE), Dawson (ICE),
		Edison (ICE), Ellaville (ICE), Fort
		Gaines (ICE), Lake Blackshear (ICE),
		Leary, Leesburg, Leslie (ICE), Morgan
		(ICE), Plains (ICE), Sasser (ICE),
		Shellman (ICE), Smithville, Warwick
		(ICE)
Note 1: InterLATA calls	between Lumpkin and Cusseta an	d Georgetown are zero rated (toll free)

Note 1: InterLATA calls between Lumpkin and Cusseta and Georgetown are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

(C)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Luthersville	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges,	Columbus, Geneva (ICE), Hamilton,
[Atlanta]	Franklin, Greenville, Hogansville,	Manchester (ICE), Pine Mountain,
	LaGrange, Woodbury,	Talbotton (ICE), Thomaston (ICE),
		Warm Springs (ICE), Waverly Hall
		(ICE), West Point (ICE), Woodland
		(ICE), Yatesville (ICE)
Lyons	Collins (ICE), Johnson Corner, Mount	Alamo (ICE), Alma (ICE), Anderson
[Savannah]	Vernon (ICE), Oak Park (ICE),	(ICE), Baxley, Brooklet (ICE), Broxton
	Reidsville (ICE), Soperton (ICE),	(ICE), Claxton, Clito (ICE), Cobbtown
	Uvalda (ICE), Vidalia	(ICE), Dover (ICE), Ellabelle (ICE),
		Glennville (ICE), Glenwood (ICE),
		Hazelhurst, Hinesville (ICE), Jesup,
		Lexsy (ICE), Ludowici (ICE), Lumber
		City, Metter (ICE), Nevils (ICE),
		Nicholls (ICE), Odum (ICE), Pembroke
		(ICE), Portal (ICE), Register (ICE),
		Screven (ICE), Statesboro (ICE), Stilson
		(ICE),

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Macon	Byron (ICE), Centerville (ICE), Forsyth	,Butler (ICE), Byromville (ICE),
[Macon]	Fort Valley, Gray (ICE), Lizella (ICE),	Cadwell (ICE), Chester (ICE), Cochran,
	Haddock (ICE), Jeffersonville (ICE),	Culloden (ICE), Danville (ICE), Dexter
	Perry (ICE), Roberta (ICE), Warner	(ICE), Dublin, Dudley (ICE), Eastman,
	Robins	Gordon (ICE), Hawkinsville (ICE),
		Ideal (ICE), Irwinton (ICE), Lake
		Sinclair (ICE) Marshallville (ICE)

(ICE), Dublin, Dudley (ICE), Eastman,
Gordon (ICE), Hawkinsville (ICE),
Ideal (ICE), Irwinton (ICE), Lake
Sinclair (ICE), Marshallville (ICE),
Milledgeville (ICE), Montezuma (ICE),
Montrose (ICE), Rentz (ICE), Reynolds
(ICE), Sandersville-Tennille,
Toomsboro (ICE), Unadilla (ICE),

Wrightsville

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Madison [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Eatonton, Greensboro, Monroe (ICE), Rutledge, Social Circle, Watkinsville

Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges Athens, Atlanta, Atlanta North East, Atlanta South, Barnesville, Bogart-Statham, Braselton (ICE), Buford, Carlton (ICE), Colbert (ICE), Comer (ICE), Commerce (ICE), Conyers, Covington, Crawfordville (ICE), Danielsville (ICE), Elberton, Flowery Branch, Gainesville, Griffin, Homer (ICE), Ila (ICE), Jackson, Jefferson (ICE), Lexington (ICE), Maxeys (ICE), Maysville (ICE), Metasville (ICE), Monticello, Nicholson (ICE), Pendergrass (ICE), Rayle (ICE), Royston, Tignall (ICE), Union Point (ICE), Washington (ICE), White Plains (ICE), Winder (ICE), Winterville (ICE)

First Revised Page 8.2.7

GA-15-0040

EFFECTIVE: February 19, 2015

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] McCaysville¹ **Basic Service Area** Additional Exchanges Copper Basin, Tennessee Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

(T)

Note 1: McCaysville, Georgia is served from the Copper Basin, Tennessee exchange. Basic local exchange services available to McCaysville customers are the same as those specified for Copper Basin customers in the Tennessee *General Exchange Guidebook*. Long distance service from McCaysville is intrastate to Georgia and interstate to Tennessee.

(C)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Millen ¹	Sardis, Waynesboro	Augusta, Bartow (ICE), Gibson,
[Augusta]		Harlem, Hephzibah, Louisville, Midville
		(ICE), Swainsboro, Twin City (ICE),
		Wadley, Wrens
Monticello	Covington, Eatonton, Jackson	Athens, Atlanta, Atlanta North East,
[Atlanta]		Atlanta South, Barnesville,
		Bogart-Statham, Concord, Conyers,
		Crawfordville (ICE), Gay, Greensboro,
		Griffin, Lexington (ICE), Madison,
		Maxeys (ICE), Monroe (ICE), Rutledge,
		Senoia, Social Circle, Thomaston (ICE),
		Union Point (ICE), Watkinsville, White
		Plains (ICE), Winder (ICE), Winterville
		(ICE), Yatesville (ICE), Zebulon

Note 1: InterLATA calls between Millen and Dover are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Newnan [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, Franklin, *Hogansville* Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges Greenville, Hamilton, LaGrange, Manchester (ICE), Pine Mountain, Talbotton (ICE), Thomaston (ICE), Warm Springs (ICE), Waverly Hall (ICE), West Point (ICE), Woodbury, Woodland (ICE), Yatesville (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Newton [Albany] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Albany, *Baconton*, Camilla, Leary, *Meigs (ICE), Morgan (ICE), Pelham* Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Americus, Arlington, Ashburn (ICE), Attapulgus (ICE), Bainbridge, Barwick (ICE), Berlin (ICE), Blakely (ICE), Bluffton (ICE), Boston (ICE), Cairo (ICE), Calvary-Reno (ICE), Cedar Springs (ICE), Colquitt, Coolidge (ICE), Cordele, Cuthbert (ICE), Dawson (ICE), Doerun (ICE), Donalsonville (ICE), Edison (ICE), Fort Gaines (ICE), Funston (ICE), Iron City (ICE), Jakin (ICE), Lake Blackshear (ICE), Leesburg, Lenox (ICE), Leslie (ICE), Moultrie (ICE), Norman Park (ICE), Ochlocknee (ICE), Omega (ICE), Parrott (ICE), Pavo (ICE), Plains (ICE), Preston (ICE), Reynoldsville (ICE), Sasser (ICE), Shellman (ICE), Smithville, Sparks, Sylvester, Thomasville, Tifton, Warwick (ICE), Whigham

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] (DELETED) Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] (DELETED) Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

(DELETED)

(D) (D)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Pelham [Albany] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Baconton, Cairo (ICE), Camilla, *Coolidge (ICE), Doerun (ICE), Funston (ICE),* Meigs (ICE), *Newton,* Thomasville (ICE)

Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Adel (ICE), Albany, Arlington, Ashburn (ICE), Attapulgus (ICE), Bainbridge, Barwick (ICE), Berlin (ICE), Blakely (ICE), Bluffton, Boston (ICE), Calvary-Reno (ICE), Cedar Springs (ICE), Colquitt, Dawson (ICE), Donalsonville (ICE), Edison (ICE), Enigma (ICE), Hahira (ICE), Iron City (ICE), Jakin (ICE), Leary, Leesburg, Lenox (ICE), Morgan (ICE), Morven (ICE), Moultrie (ICE), Nashville (ICE), Norman Park (ICE), Ochlocknee (ICE), Omega (ICE), Pavo (ICE), Quitman (ICE), Reynoldsville (ICE), Sasser (ICE), Shellman (ICE), Smithville, Sparks, Sylvester, Tifton, Valdosta, Warwick (ICE), Whigham (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

Sapelo Island (ICE), Statesboro (ICE), Stilson (ICE), Sylvania (ICE)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA]	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges	Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges
Pine Mountain	Columbus, Gay, Greenville,	Atlanta South, Barnesville, Bowdon,
[Atlanta]	Hamilton, Hogansville, LaGrange	Carrollton, Concord, Cusseta, Franklin,
	(including stations in Oakland, Ala.	Geneva (ICE), Grantville, Griffin,
	area), Manchester (ICE), Warm	Luthersville, Newnan, Roopville,
	Springs (ICE), Woodbury,	Senoia, Talbotton (ICE), Thomaston
	Woodland (ICE)	(ICE), Waverly Hall (ICE), West Point
		(ICE), Yatesville (ICE), Zebulon
Pooler	Ellabelle (ICE), Guyton (ICE),	Anderson (ICE), Brooklet (ICE),
[Savannah]	Keller (ICE), Pembroke (ICE),	Claxton, Clito (ICE), Cobbtown (ICE),
	Richmond Hill (ICE), Rincon	Collins (ICE), Darien (ICE), Dover
	(ICE), Savannah , South Guyton	(ICE), Eulonia (ICE), Glennville (ICE),
	(ICE), Springfield (ICE), Tybee	Hinesville (ICE), Jesup, Ludowici
	Island	(ICE), Metter (ICE), Midway (ICE),
		Nevils (ICE), Newington (ICE), Portal
		(ICE), Register (ICE), Reidsville (ICE),

(D)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] (DELETED)	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges	Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges
Richland ¹ [Albany]	Lumpkin , Parrott (ICE), Preston (ICE)	Albany, Americus, Arlington, Blakely (ICE), Bluffton (ICE), Buena Vista (ICE), Cordele, Cuthbert (ICE), Dawson (ICE), Edison (ICE), Ellaville (ICE), Fort Gaines (ICE), Lake Blackshear (ICE), Leary, Leesburg, Leslie (ICE), Morgan (ICE), Pinehurst (ICE), Plains (ICE), Sasser (ICE), Shellman (ICE), Smithville, Vienna (ICE), Warwick (ICE)

Note 1: InterLATA calls between Richland and Cusetta are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Rockmart	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, Cave	Calhoun, Dalton (ICE), Franklin, Lyerly
[Atlanta]	Spring, Rome	(ICE), Summerville (ICE),Trion (ICE)
Rome [Atlanta]	Adairsville, Calhoun, Cave Spring,, Cedartown, Kingston , Lyerly (ICE), <i>Menlo (ICE)</i> , Rockmart, Summerville (ICE), <i>Trion (ICE)</i> .	Atlanta North West, Big Canoe (Nelson-Ball Ground), Big Canoe (Standard), Bowdon, Bremen, Buchanan, Canton (ICE), Carrollton, Cartersville, Chatsworth (ICE), Cohutta (ICE), Dalton (ICE), Ellijay (ICE), Fairmount (ICE), Jasper (ICE), Marble Hill (ICE), Nelson (ICE), Ranger (ICE), Tallapoosa, Temple, Tunnel Hill (ICE), Villa Rica, <i>Villanow (ICE)</i> ¹

Note 1: InterLATA calls between Rome and Villanow are local pursuant to Commission Order in (N) Docket No. 14778-U.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Roopville [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, Franklin

Expanded Service Area	(C)
Additional Exchanges	
Cave Spring, Greenville, Hamilton,	(C)
Hogansville, LaGrange, Manchester	
(ICE), Pine Mountain, Warm Springs	
(ICE), West Point (ICE), Woodbury	

First Revised Page 8.4

(T)

GA-15-0040

EFFECTIVE: February 19, 2015

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Rossville ^{1,2}	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Chattanooga, Tennessee	Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges
Note 1:	Rossville, Georgia is served from the Chattanoog services available to Rossville customers are t customers in the Tennessee <i>General Exchang</i> Rossville is intrastate to Georgia and interstate to	he same as those specified for Chattanooga <i>ge Guidebook</i> . Long distance service from
Note 2:	InterLATA calls between Rossville and Tunnel F	Hill are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House

InterLATA calls between Rossville and Tunnel Hill are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Note 2: Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Royston	Carlton (ICE), Carnesville (ICE),	Athens, Batesville (ICE),
[Atlanta]	Colbert (ICE), Comer (ICE), Commerce	e Bogart-Statham, Braselton (ICE),
	(ICE), Danielsville (ICE), Elberton , Ila	Buford, Clarkesville (ICE), Clayton
	(ICE), Nicholson (ICE)	(ICE), Clermont, Cleveland (ICE),

Athens, Batesville (ICE), Bogart-Statham, Braselton (ICE), Buford, Clarkesville (ICE), Clayton (ICE), Clermont, Cleveland (ICE), Cornelia (ICE), Crawfordville (ICE), Dahlonega (ICE), Dillard-Mountain City (ICE), Eastanollee (ICE), Flowery Branch, Gainesville, Greensboro, Hartwell (ICE), Helen (ICE), Homer (ICE), Jefferson (ICE), Lavonia (ICE), Lexington (ICE), Lincolnton (ICE), Lula, Madison, Maxeys (ICE), Maysville (ICE), Metasville (ICE), Monroe (ICE), Pendergrass (ICE), Rayle (ICE), Rutledge, Social Circle, Tignall (ICE), Toccoa (ICE), Union Point (ICE), Washington (ICE), Watkinsville, Winder (ICE), Winterville (ICE)

(C)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange **Basic Service Area Expanded Service Area** [LATA] Additional Exchanges **Additional Exchanges** Rutledge Conyers, Covington, Madison, Monroe Athens, Atlanta, Atlanta North East, [Atlanta] (ICE), Social Circle, Watkinsville Atlanta South, Barnesville, Bogart-Statham, Braselton (ICE), Buford, Carlton (ICE), Carnesville (ICE), Colbert (ICE), Comer (ICE), Commerce (ICE), Crawfordville (ICE), Cumming, Danielsville (ICE), Eatonton, Elberton, Flowery Branch, Gainesville, Greensboro, Griffin, Homer (ICE), Ila (ICE), Jackson, Jefferson (ICE), Lexington (ICE), Lula, Maxeys (ICE), Maysville (ICE), Monticello (ICE), Nicholson (ICE), Pendergrass (ICE), Rayle (ICE), Royston, Tignall (ICE), Union Point (ICE), Washington (ICE), White Plains (ICE), Winder (ICE), Winterville (ICE) Brunswick, Darien (ICE), Jekyll Island, Blackshear, Eulonia (ICE), Folkston St. Simons Island [Savannah] Sapelo Island (ICE) (ICE), Hinesville (ICE), Hoboken (ICE), Hortense (ICE), Jesup, Keller (ICE), Kingsland (ICE), Ludowici (ICE), Midway (ICE), Nahunta (ICE), Odum (ICE), Patterson (ICE), Richmond Hill (ICE), Saint Marys (ICE), Screven (ICE), Waynesville (ICE), Woodbine (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

Exchange		Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area	
[LATA] Sandersville-Ten	_	Additional Exchanges Davisboro (ICE), Wrightsville	Additional Exchanges Adrian (ICE), Cadwell (ICE), Cedar	(
	lille	Davisboro (ICE), wrightsville		e
[Macon]			Grove (ICE), Chester (ICE), Cochran,	
			Danville (ICE), Dexter (ICE), Dublin,	
			Dudley (ICE), Gordon (ICE), Gray	
			(ICE), Haddock (ICE), Irwinton (ICE),	
			Jeffersonville (ICE), Kite (ICE), Lake	
			Sinclair (ICE), Macon, Milledgeville	
			(ICE), Montrose (ICE), Rentz (ICE),	
			Toomsboro (ICE), Warner Robins	
Sardis ²		Millen, Waynesboro	Appling, Augusta, Bartow (ICE),	(
[Augusta]			Gibson, Harlem, Hephzibah, Louisville,	
			Midville (ICE), Swainsboro, Thomson,	
			Twin City (ICE), Wadley, Wrens	
Savannah		Ellabelle (ICE), Guyton (ICE), Keller	Anderson (ICE), Brooklet (ICE),	
[Savannah]		(ICE), Pembroke (ICE), Pooler,	Claxton, Clito (ICE), Darien (ICE),	
		Richmond Hill (ICE), Rincon (ICE),	Dover (ICE), Eulonia (ICE), Glennville	
		South Guyton (ICE), Springfield (ICE),	(ICE), Hinesville (ICE), Ludowici	
		Tybee Island	(ICE), Midway (ICE), Nevils (ICE),	
			Newington (ICE), Register (ICE),	
			Sapelo Island (ICE), Statesboro (ICE),	
			Stilson (ICE)	
Note 1:	InterLATA calls bet	tween Sandersville-Tennille and Gil	oson and Sparta are zero rated (toll free)	(.

Note 2: InterLATA calls between Sardis and Dover are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill (N) 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

(C)

(N)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges	(Cont'd)
-------------------------------------	----------

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Senoia	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges,	Franklin, Geneva (ICE), Hamilton,
[Atlanta]	Greenville	Hogansville, LaGrange, Manchester
		(ICE), Monticello, Pine Mountain,
		Talbotton (ICE), Thomaston (ICE),
		Warm Springs (ICE), Waverly Hall
		(ICE), West Point (ICE), Woodbury,
		Woodland (ICE), Yatesville (ICE)
Smithville	Albany, Americus, Dawson ICE), Lake	Arlington, Ashburn (ICE), Baconton,
[Albany]	Blackshear (ICE), Leesburg, Leslie	Blakely (ICE), Bluffton (ICE), Buena
	(ICE), Parrott (ICE), Plains (ICE),	Vista (ICE), Camilla, Cordele, Cuthbert
	Preston (ICE), Sasser (ICE), Warwick	(ICE), Doerun (ICE), Edison (ICE),
	(<i>ICE</i>)	Ellaville (ICE), Fort Gaines (ICE),
		Funston (ICE), Leary, Lumpkin,
		Morgan (ICE), Newton, Norman Park
		(ICE), Omega (ICE), Pelham, Pinehurst
		(ICE), Pineview (ICE), Pitts (ICE),
		Rebecca (ICE), Richland, Rochelle
		(ICE), Shellman (ICE), Sylvester,
		Tifton, Vienna (ICE),

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] (DELETED) Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Social Circle [Atlanta] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges, *Madison*, Rutledge Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges Athens, Carlton (ICE), Colbert (ICE), Comer (ICE), Commerce (ICE), Crawfordville (ICE), Danielsville (ICE), Eatonton, Greensboro, Homer (ICE), Ila (ICE), Jefferson (ICE), Lexington (ICE), Maxeys (ICE), Maysville (ICE), Monticello, Nicholson (ICE), Pendergrass (ICE), Rayle (ICE), Royston, Union Point (ICE), Watkinsville, White Plains (ICE), Winterville (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)		
Exchange [LATA] Sparks [Albany]	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Adel (ICE), Enigma (ICE), Hahira (ICE), Lenox (ICE), Moultrie (ICE), Nashville (ICE), Norman Park (ICE), Omega (ICE), Tifton	Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges Alapaha (ICE), Albany, Ashburn (ICE), Baconton, Barwick (ICE), Berlin (ICE), Boston (ICE), Cairo (ICE), Camilla, Coolidge (ICE), Doerun (ICE), Fitzgerald (ICE), Funston (ICE), Irwinville (ICE), Funston (ICE), Lake Park, Lakeland (ICE), Meigs (ICE), Morven (ICE), Newton, Ochlocknee (ICE), Ocilla (ICE), Pavo (ICE), Pelham, Pitts (ICE), Quitman (ICE), Ray City (ICE), Rebecca (ICE), Rochelle (ICE), Sylvester, Thomasville, Valdosta, Warwick (ICE)
Sparta ¹ [Augusta] (DELETED)	Warrenton	Appling, Bartow (ICE), Gibson, Harlem, Hephzibah, Louisville, Midville (ICE), Thomson, Wadley, Wrens

Note 1: InterLATA calls between Sparta and Milledgeville and Sandersville - Tennille are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)		
Exchange [LATA] (DELETED)	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges	Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges
Swainsboro ⁷ [Augusta]	Adrian (ICE), Kite (ICE), Lexsy (ICE), Midville (ICE), Oak Park (ICE), Twin City (ICE), Wadley	Bartow (ICE), Gibson, Hephzibah, Louisville, Millen, Sardis, Waynesboro, Wrens

Note 1: InterLATA calls between Swainsboro and Soperton are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

a3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Sylvester Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Albany, Ashburn (ICE), Doerun (ICE), Norman Park (ICE), Omega (ICE), Tifton, Warwick (ICE) **Expanded Service Area** Additional Exchanges Adel (ICE), Alapaha (ICE), Americus, Arlington, Baconton, Barwick (ICE), Berlin (ICE), Boston (ICE), Cairo (ICE), Camilla, Coolidge (ICE), Cordele, Dawson (ICE), Edison (ICE), Enigma (ICE), Fitzgerald (ICE), Funston (ICE), Hahira (ICE), Irwinville (ICE), Jacksonville (ICE), Lake Blackshear (ICE), Leary, Leesburg, Lenox (ICE), Leslie (ICE), Meigs (ICE), Morgan (ICE), Morven (ICE), Moultrie (ICE), Nashville (ICE), Newton, Ochlocknee (ICE), Ocilla (ICE), Parrott (ICE), Pavo (ICE), Pelham, Pinehurst (ICE), Pineville (ICE), Pitts (ICE), Plains (ICE), Quitman (ICE), Ray City (ICE), Rebecca (ICE), Rhine (ICE), Rochelle (ICE), Sasser (ICE), Shellman (ICE), Smithville, Sparks, Thomasville, Vienna (ICE), Whigham (ICE)

First Revised Page 8.5

GA-15-0040

EFFECTIVE: February 19, 2015

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Tallapoosa ¹	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges	Calhoun, Cave Spring, Franklin,
[Atlanta]		Hogansville, LaGrange, Lyerly (ICE),
		Menlo (ICE), Rome, Summerville (ICE)
Temple	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges	Calhoun, Cave Spring, Franklin,
[Atlanta]		Greenville, Hogansville, LaGrange,
		Lyerly (ICE), Rome, Summerville (ICE)

Note 1: Fruithurst, Alabama is served from the Tallapoosa, Georgia exchange and is part of the basic service area for Tallapoosa. Fruithurst, Alabama customers also have local calling to the Heflin, Alabama exchange. See the Alabama General *Exchange Guidebook* for authorization to provide Georgia basic local exchange service to Fruithurst, Alabama customers. This authorization applies to local service only. Long distance service from Fruithurst is intrastate to Alabama (Alabama rates apply) and interstate to Georgia.

First Revised Page 8.5.1

EFFECTIVE: February 19, 2015

GA-15-0040

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)		
Exchange [LATA] Tennga ^{1,2}	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Benton, Tennessee	Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges
Thomasville [Albany]	Boston (ICE), Barwick (ICE), Cairo (ICE), Calvary-Reno (ICE), Coolidge (ICE), Meigs (ICE), Ochlocknee (ICE), Pavo (ICE), Pelham, Whigham (ICE)	Adel (ICE), Albany, Attapulgus (ICE), Baconton, Bainbridge, Berlin (ICE), Camilla, Colquitt, Doerun (ICE), Funston (ICE), Hahira (ICE), Iron City (ICE), Lake Park, Leary, Lenox (ICE), Morven (ICE), Moultrie (ICE), Nashville (ICE), Newton, Norman Park (ICE), Omega (ICE), Quitman (ICE), Ray City (ICE), Reynoldsville (ICE), Sparks, Sylvester, Tifton, Valdosta
Thomson ³ [Augusta]	Appling, Gibson, Harlem, Warrenton, Wrens	Augusta, Bartow (ICE), Hephzibah, Louisville, Midville (ICE), Sardis, Sparta, Wadley, Waynesboro

- **Note 1:** Tennga, Georgia is served from the Benton, Tennessee exchange. Basic local exchange services available to Tennga customers are the same as those specified for Benton customers in the Tennessee *General Exchange Guidebook*. Long distance service from Tennga is intrastate to Georgia and interstate to Tennessee.
- **Note 2:** InterLATA calls between Tennga and Tunnell Hill zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.
- **Note 3:** InterLATA calls between Thomson and Metasville are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

(T)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Tifton	Alapaha (ICE), Ashburn (ICE), Enigma	Adel (ICE), Albany, Baconton,
[Albany]	(ICE), Irwinville (ICE), Lenox (ICE),	Barwick (ICE), Berlin (ICE), Boston
	Nashville (ICE), Norman Park (ICE),	(ICE), Camilla, Coolidge (ICE),
	Ocilla (ICE), Omega (ICE), Sparks,	Cordele, Doerun (ICE), Fitzgerald
	Sylvester	(ICE), Funston (ICE), Hahira (ICE),

Auel (ICE), Anbaly, Baconton, Barwick (ICE), Berlin (ICE), Boston (ICE), Camilla, Coolidge (ICE), Cordele, Doerun (ICE), Fitzgerald (ICE), Funston (ICE), Hahira (ICE), Jacksonville (ICE), Lake Blackshear (ICE), Lakeland (ICE), Leesburg, Leslie (ICE), McRae (ICE), Meigs (ICE), Milan (ICE), Morven (ICE), Moultrie (ICE), Newton, Ochlocknee (ICE), Pavo (ICE), Pelham, Pinehurst (ICE), Pineview (ICE), Pitts (ICE), Quitman (ICE), Ray City (ICE), Rebecca (ICE), Rhine (ICE), Rochelle (ICE), Sasser (ICE), Smithville, Thomasville, Valdosta, Vienna (ICE), Warwick (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] (DELETED)

Tybee Island [Savannah]

Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges

Springfield (ICE)

(ICE), Pembroke (ICE), Pooler,

Savannah, South Guyton (ICE),

Richmond Hill (ICE), Rincon (ICE),

Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Ellabelle (ICE), Guyton (ICE), Keller Brooklet (ICE), Eulonia (ICE), Hinesville (ICE), Midway (ICE), Sapelo Island (ICE), Stilson (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd) Exchange Basic Service Area

Exchange [LATA] Valdosta [Albany]	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Adel (ICE), Hahira (ICE), Lake Park, Lakeland (ICE), Morven (ICE), <i>Nashville (ICE),</i> Quitman (ICE)	Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges Alapaha (ICE), Barwick (ICE), Berlin (ICE), Boston (ICE), Cairo (ICE), Coolidge (ICE), Doerun (ICE), Enigma (ICE), Funston (ICE), Lenox (ICE), Meigs (ICE), Moultrie (ICE), Norman Park (ICE), Ochlocknee (ICE), Ocilla (ICE), Omega (ICE), Pavo (ICE),
Vidalia	Collins (ICE), Glenwood (ICE),	Pelham, Ray City (ICE), Sparks, Thomasville, Tifton Alamo (ICE), Alma (ICE), Anderson
[Savannah]		 I(CE), Baxley, Brooklet (ICE), Broxton (ICE), Claxton, Clito (ICE), Cobbtown (ICE), Claxton, Clito (ICE), Cobbtown (ICE), Douglas (ICE), Dover (ICE), Ellabell (ICE), Glennville (ICE), Hazelhurst, Hinesville (ICE), Jesup, Lexsy (ICE), Ludowici (ICE), Lumber City, Metter (ICE), Nevils (ICE), Nicholls (ICE), Odum (ICE), Pembroke (ICE), Portal (ICE), Register (ICE), Statesboro (ICE), Stilson (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area	
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges	
Villa Rica	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges	Calhoun, Cave Spring, Franklin,	
[Atlanta]		Greenville, Hogansville, LaGrange,	
		Lyerly (ICE), Rome, Woodbury	
Wadley ¹	Bartow (ICE), Louisiville, Midville	Appling, Augusta, Gibson, Harlem,	(C)
[Augusta]	(ICE), Swainsboro, Wrens	Hephzibah, Millen, Sardis, Sparta,	
		Thomson, Twin City (ICE), Warrenton,	
		Waynesboro	

Note 1: InterLATA calls between Wadley and Wrightsville are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House (N) Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] Warner Robins [Macon] Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges Byron (ICE), Centerville (ICE), *Cochran, Danville (ICE)*, Fort Valley, *Jeffersonville (ICE)*, Macon, Perry (ICE)

Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges

Butler (ICE), Byromville (ICE), Cadwell (ICE), Cedar Grove (ICE), Chester (ICE), Culloden (ICE), Dexter (ICE), Dublin, Dudley (ICE), Eastman, Forsyth, Gordon (ICE), Gray (ICE), Haddock (ICE), Hawkinsville (ICE), Ideal (ICE), Irwinton (ICE), Lake Sinclair (ICE), Lizella (ICE), Marshallville (ICE), Milledgeville (ICE), Montezuma (ICE), Montrose (ICE), Rentz (ICE), Reynolds (ICE), Roberta (ICE), Sandersville-Tennille, Toomsboro (ICE), Unadilla (ICE), Wrightsville

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Warrenton	Appling, Gibson, Harlem, Sparta,	Augusta, Bartow (ICE), Hephzibah,
[Augusta]	Thomson, Wrens	Louisville, Midville (ICE), Wadley,
		Waynesboro,
Watkinsville	Athens, Bogart-Statham, Colbert (ICH	E), Atlanta North East, Braselton (ICE),
[Atlanta]	Comer ICE), Danielsville	Buford, Carlton (ICE), Carnesville
	(ICE), Ila (ICE), Jefferson (ICE),	(ICE), Clarkesville (ICE), Clermont,
	Lexington (ICE), Madison, Monroe	Cleveland (ICE), Commerce (ICE),
	(ICE), Nicholson (ICE), Rutledge,	Conyers, Cornelia (ICE), Covington,
	Winder (ICE), Winterville (ICE)	Crawfordville (ICE), Cumming,
		Eastanollee (ICE), Eatonton, Elberton,
		Flowery Branch, Gainesville,
		Greensboro, Hartwell (ICE), Homer
		(ICE), Jackson, Lavonia (ICE),
		Lincolnton (ICE), Lula, Maxeys (ICE)

Lincolnton (ICE), Lula, Maxeys (ICE), Maysville (ICE), Metasville (ICE),

Monticello, Pendergrass (ICE), Rayle (ICE), Royston, Social Circle, Tignall (ICE), Toccoa (ICE), Union Point (ICE), Washington (ICE), White Plains (ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges
Waycross	Alma (ICE), Blackshear, Nicholls (ICE)	,Baxley, Broxton (ICE), Brunswick,
[Savannah]	Patterson (ICE)	Darien (ICE), Douglas (ICE), Fargo
		(ICE), Folkston (ICE), Hazelhurst,
		Hoboken (ICE), Homerville (ICE),
		Hortense (ICE), Jesup, Kingsland (ICE),
		Ludowici (ICE), Lumber City, Nahunta
		(ICE), Odum (ICE), Pearson (ICE),
		Saint George (ICE), Screven (ICE),
		Waynesville (ICE), Willacoochee (ICE),
		Woodbine (ICE)
Waynesboro	Hephzibah, Millen, Sardis	Appling, Augusta, Bartow (ICE),
[Augusta]		Gibson, Harlem, Louisville, Midville
		(ICE), Swainsboro, Thomson, Twin
		City (ICE), Wadley, Warrenton, Wrens
Woodbury	Concord, Gay, Greenville, Luthersville,	Atlanta, Atlanta South, Barnesville,
[Atlanta]	Manchester (ICE), Pine Mountain,	Carrollton, Columbus, Cusseta,
	Thomaston (ICE), Warm Springs (ICE),	Franklin, Geneva (ICE), Grantville,
	Woodland (ICE), Zebulon	Griffin, Hamilton, Hogansville, Jackson,
		LaGrange, Newnan, Roopville, Senoia,
		Talbotton (ICE), Villa Rica, Waverly
		Hall (ICE), West Point (ICE), Yatesville
		(ICE)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

Swainsboro, Twin City (ICE),

Waynesboro

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange [LATA] (DELETED)	Basic Service Area Additional Exchanges	Expanded Service Area Additional Exchanges
Wrens	Gibson, Harlem, Hephzibah, Louisville,	Appling, Augusta, Bartow (ICE),
[Augusta]	Thomson, Wadley, Warrenton	Midville (ICE), Millen, Sardis, Sparta,

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.1 Local Calling Area Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange	Basic Service Area	Expanded Service Area	
[LATA]	Additional Exchanges	Additional Exchanges	
Wrightsville ¹	Dublin, Sandersville-Tennille	Adrian (ICE), Cadwell (ICE), Cedar	(
[Macon]		Grove (ICE), Chester (ICE), Cochran,	
		Danville (ICE), Davisboro (ICE), Dexter	
		(ICE), Dudley (ICE), Eastman, Gordon	
		(ICE), Gray (ICE), Haddock (ICE),	
		Hawkinsville (ICE), Irwinton (ICE),	
		Jeffersonville (ICE), Kite (ICE), Lake	
		Sinclair (ICE), Macon, Milledgeville	
		(ICE), Montrose (ICE), Rentz (ICE),	
		Toomsboro (ICE), Warner Robins	
Zebulon	Atlanta Metropolitan Exchanges,	Franklin, Geneva (ICE), Greenville,	
[Atlanta]	Thomaston (ICE), Woodbury	Hamilton, Hogansville, LaGrange,	(
		Manchester (ICE), Monticello, Pine	
		Mountain, Talbotton (ICE), Warm	
		Springs (ICE), Waverly Hall (ICE),	
		West Point (ICE), Woodland (ICE),	
		Yatesville (ICE)	

Note 1: InterLATA calls between Wrightsville and Wadley are zero rated (toll free) pursuant to House Bill 888, and remain the responsibility of the interexchange carrier.

(C)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd) (N) A3.6.2 List of Exchanges by Local Access and Transport Area (LATA) (N) **Albany LATA** (N) Coolidge Pitts Abbeville Leesburg Adel Cordele Lenox Plains Alapaha Cuthbert Leslie Preston Lumpkin Ouitman Albany Dawson Americus Doerun McRae Ray City Arlington Donalsonville Meigs Rebecca Edison Reynoldsville Ashburn Milan Rhine Ellaville Attapulgus Morgan Baconton Enigma Morven Richland Bainbridge Fitzgerald Moultrie Rochelle Barwick Fort Gaines Nashville Sasser Berlin Funston Newton Shellman Blakely Hahira Norman Park Smithville Bluffton Iron City Ochlocknee Sparks Boston Irwinville Ocilla Sylvester Buena Vista Jacksonville Thomasville Omega Cairo Jakin Parrott Tifton Calvary-Reno Lake Blackshear Valdosta Pavo Camilla Lake Park Pelham Vienna Cedar Springs Warwick Lakeland Pinehurst Colquitt Leary Pineview Whigham

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.6 Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

A3.6.2 List of Exchanges by Local Access and Transport Area (LATA) (Cont'd)

Atlanta LATA

	Addita LATA			
(DELETED)	Crawfordville	Jasper	Rayle	(D)
Adairsville	Cumming	Jefferson	Rockmart	
DELETED)	Cusseta	(DELETED)	Rome	(D)
Athens	Dahlonega	Kingston	Roopville	
Atlanta	(DELETED)	LaGrange	(DELETED)	(D)
Atlanta North East	Dalton	Lakewood	Royston	(C)
Atlanta North West	Danielsville	Langdale, AL	Rutledge	(C)
Atlanta South	Dawsonville	Lavonia	Senoia	(C)
Barnesville	Dial	(DELETED)	Shawmut, AL	(D)
Batesville	Dillard-Mountain City	Lexington	(DELETED)	(D)
Big Canoe	(DELETED)	Lincolnton	Social Circle	(D)
Blairsville	(DELETED)	(DELETED)	(DELETED)	(D)
Blue Ridge	Eastanollee	(DELETED)	(DELETED)	(D)
Bogart-Statham	Eatonton	Lula	Suches	
Bowdon	Elberton	Luthersville	Summerville	
Braselton	Ellijay	Lyerly	Talbotton	
Bremen	(DELETED)	Madison	Talapoosa	(D)
Buchanan	Fairmount	Manchester	Temple	
Buford	(DELETED)	Marble Hill	Thomaston	(D)
Calhoun	Flowery Branch	(DELETED)	Tignall	(D)
Canton	Franklin	Maxeys	Тоссоа	
Carlton	Fredonia, AL	Maysville	Trion	
Carnesville	Fruithurst, AL	(DELETED)	(DELETED)	(D)
Carrollton	Gainesville	Menlo	Tunnel Hill	
Cartersville	Gay	Metasville	Union Point	
Cave Spring	Geneva	Monroe	Villa Rica	
Cedartown	Grantville	Monticello	Warm Springs	
DELETED)	Greensboro	Nelson	Washington	(D)
Chatsworth	Greenville	Newnan	Watkinsville	
Clarkesville	Griffin	Nicholson	Waverly Hill	
Clayton	Hamilton	(DELETED)	West Point	(D)
Clermont	(DELETED)	Oakland, AL	White Plains	(D)
Cleveland	Hartwell	(DELETED)	Winder	(D)
Cohutta	Helen	(DELETED)	Winterville	(D)
Colbert	Hiawassee	Pendergrass	Woodbury	
Columbus	Hogansville	Phenix City, AL	Woodland	
Comer	Homer	Pine Mountain	(DELETED)	(D)
Commerce	Huguley, AL	(DELETED)	Yatesville	(D)
Concord	Ila	Ranburne, AL	Young Harris	
Conyers	Jackson	Ranger	Zebulon	
Cornelia		-		
Covington				

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

	Augusta LATA	A Contraction of the second seco	
Aiken, SC Appling, GA Augusta, GA Bartow, GA Bath, SC Beech Island, SC Edgefield, SC	Gibson, GA Graniteville, SC Harlem, GA Hephzibah, GA Jackson, SC Johnston, SC Louisville, GA	 Midville, GA Millen, GA New Ellenton, SC North Augusta, SC Sardis, GA Sparta, GA Swainsboro, GA 	Thomson, GA Twin City, GA Wadley, GA Warrenton, GA Waynesboro, GA Wrens, GA
	Macon LATA	<u>.</u>	
Adrian Butler Byronville Byron Cadwell Cedar Grove Centerville Chester Cochran Culloden Danville	Davisboro Dexter Dublin Dudley Eastman Forsyth Fort Valley Gordon Gray Haddock Hawkinsville	Ideal Irwinton Jeffersonville Kite Lake Sinclair Lizella Macon Marshallville Milledgeville Montezuma	Montrose Perry Rentz Reynolds Roberta Sandersville-Tennille Toomsboro Unadilla Warner Robins Wrightsville
	Savannah LAT	A	
Alamo Alma Anderson Baxley Blackshear Bluffton, SC Brooklet Broxton Brunswick Claxton Clito Cobbtown Collins Darien Douglas Dover Ellabelle Eulonia Fargo	Folkston Glennville Glenwood Guyton Hardeeville, SC Hazelhurst Hilltonia Hilton Head, SC Hinesville Hoboken Homerville Hortense Jekyll Island Jesup Johnson Corner Keller Lexsy Ludowici Lumber City	Lyons Metter Midway Mount Vernon Nahunta Nevils Newington Nicholls Oak Park Odum Patterson Pearson Pembroke Pooler Portal Register Reidsville Richmond Hill Rincon	St. George St. Marys St. Simons Island Sapelo Island Savannah Screven Soperton South Guyton Springfield Statesboro Stilson Sylvania Tybee Island Uvalda Vidalia Waycross Waynesville Willacoochee

Thirtieth Revised Page 9

(I)

GA-25-0004

EFFECTIVE: February 16, 2025

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.7 Monthly Exchange Rates

A3.7.1 Applications, Terms and Conditions

A. General

Business accounts are classified as multi-line when an end user is provided more than one (1) business local exchange service line in Georgia by the Company.

The rates for basic residence and single-line business services are as specified in A3.7.2 following. The rates associated with multi-line business services are as specified in A3.7.4 following.

- B. Flat Rate Service Application, terms and conditions pertaining to flat rate service are as specified in Section A2.
- C. Georgia Community Calling (Message Rate/Measured Service) (Obsoleted See A103)
- D. Sharing and Resale of Basic Local Exchange Service is permitted as specified in A23.1.
- E. PreferredPack plan Application, terms and conditions pertaining to this plan are as specified in A103.7.5 following.
- F. 2 Pack Plan Application, terms and conditions pertaining to this plan are as specified in A103.7.6 following.

A3.7.2 Basic Residence and Single-line Business Service

The following rates apply to basic residence and single line business services.

A. Flat Rate Service

		Group				
		2	5	7	12	USOC
1.	Residence - Individual Lines					
2	 (a) Rotary-dial (Obsoleted, See A103) (b) Touch-Tone, each 	\$53.00	\$53.00	\$53.00	\$53.00	14R
2.	Business - Individual Lines					
3.	(a) Touch-Tone, each Business – Two Party Service (Obsoleted, See A103)	1,590.00	1,590.00	1,590.00	1,590.00	1FB

- 4. Business Four-Party Service (Obsoleted, See A103)
- **B.** Georgia Community Calling (Obsoleted, See A103)

Pages 9.0.1 and 9.1 are hereby deleted in their entirety and removed from this Guidebook.

First Revised Page 10

EFFECTIVE: February 19, 2015

AT&T GEORGIA

GA-15-0040

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.7 Monthly Exchange Rates (Cont'd)

A3.7.3 Sharing and Resale of Basic Local Exchange Service¹

A.	Rate	es an	d Cha	arges						
	1.	PB	X Tr	unks						
		a.	Mo	nthly	Rates					
			(1)	Eac	h					
							(Froup		
						2	5	7	12	USOC
				(a)	Combination	\$24.07	\$30.35	\$35.35	\$45.36	SMTCX
				(b)	Out Dial	24.07	30.35	35.35	45.36	SMTOX
		b.	Usa	ge Ch	narges					
			(1)	The	following charges apply to outward	d local messages.				
									Charge	
									Per Call	USOC
				(a)	Setup per call				\$.02	NA
				(b)	Per minute or fraction thereof				.02	NA
			(2)	The	e following discounts apply to outwa	ard local messages in th	ne time period	s indicated.		
					TIME			DIS	COUNT	
				All	days, 8:00 p.m 8:00 a.m.				50%	
				Satu	ardays, Sundays and Holidays specif	fied in A18.3.			50%	
	2.	Di	rect-I	nward	l-Dialing Service					
							(Group		

				Group		
		2	5	7	12	USOC
(a)	Inward	\$36.16	\$47.20	\$56.00	\$64.40	SM9

Note 1: These rates are optional for Sharing and Resale subscribers. Flat rate services are also available as described in other sections of the Guidebook.

GA-16-0049

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.7 Monthly Exchange Rates (Cont'd)

A3.7.3 Sharing and Resale of Basic Local Exchange Service¹ (Cont'd)

- A. Rates and Charges (Cont'd)
 - 3. Network Access Register Packages
 - a. ESSX service
 - (1) Each

					G	roup			
				2	5	7	12	USOC	
		(a)	Combination	\$ 9.78	\$ 12.72	\$ 15.12	\$ 30.84	5QS2X	
		(b)	One-way Incoming	30.00	39.18	46.44	67.80	5QS1X	
		(c)	One-way Outgoing	9.78	12.72	15.12	30.84	5QSOX	
b.	Meg	gaLink	channel service						
	(1)	Each	1						
		(a)	Combination	9.15	10.87	12.24	21.33	5QMCX	
		(b)	One-way Incoming	17.36	22.66	26.88	39.24	5QM1X	
		(c)	One-way Outgoing	9.15	10.87	12.24	21.33	5QMOX	
c.	Meg	gaLink	ISDN service ²						
	(1)	Each	1						
		(a)	Combination	9.15	10.87	12.24	21.33	5QMCX	
		(b)	One-way Incoming	17.36	22.66	26.88	39.24	5QM1X	
		(c)	One-way Outgoing	9.15	10.87	12.24	21.33	5QMOX	
d.	Fley	Serv s	ervice						
	(1)	Each	L						
		(a)	Combination	9.15	10.87	12.24	21.33	5QMCX	
		(b)	One-way Incoming	17.36	22.66	26.88	39.24	5QM1X	
		(c)	One-way Outgoing	9.15	10.87	12.24	21.33	5QMOX	
e.	Mu		PLUS service or BellSouth Centrex	service Network Acc	ess Register F	Packages			
	(1)	Per N	NAR Package						
		(a)	Both-way	5.65	7.37	8.74	17.83	M9QCN	
		(b)	One-way Inward	17.36	22.66	26.88	39.24	M9Q1N	
		(c)	One-way Outward	5.65	7.37	8.74	17.83	M9QON	
4. U	•	harges							(M)
a.	Out	ward lo	ocal messages.						(M)
	(1)	The	following charges apply.						(M)
						Charge			
						Per Call		USOC	
		(a)	Setup per call			\$.02		NA	(M)
		(b)	Per minute or fraction thereof			\$.02		NA	(M)
	(2)	The	following discounts apply in the time	periods indicated					(M)
			TIME			DISCOUNT	ſ		
			ays, 8:00 p.m8:00 a.m.			50%			(M)
		Satur	days, Sundays and Holidays specifie	d in A18.3.		50%			(M)

Note 1: These rates are optional for Sharing and Resale subscribers. Flat rate services are also available as described in other sections of the Guidebook.

Note 2: MegaLink ISDN service obsoleted 10/29/96. (See Section B107)

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

GA-16-0049

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.7 Monthly Exchange Rates (Cont'd)

A3.7.3 Sharing and Resale of Basic Local Exchange Service¹ (Cont'd)

Rate Schedules With EAS Differentials B.

The following monthly rates include an EAS differential as specified in A3.10.3.

PBX Trunks

1.

- a. Monthly Rates
 - (1) Each

					Ra	ate Group	s			
			2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC	
	(a)	Combination	\$25.07	\$24.66	\$25.66	\$25.70	\$24.61		SMTCX	
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			31.35	31.53	30.94	31.94	31.57		SMTCX	
			7 A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			40.40	36.35	36.90	35.94	36.94	\$37.72	SMTCX	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			46.36	46.36	45.95	46.95	46.95		SMTCX	
					R	ate Group	s			
			2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC	
	(b)	Out Dial	\$25.07	\$24.66	\$25.66	\$25.70	\$24.61		SMTOX	
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			31.35	31.53	30.94	31.94	31.57		SMTOX	
			7 A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			40.40	36.35	36.90	35.94	36.94	\$37.72	SMTOX	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			46.36	46.36	45.95	46.95	46.95		SMTOX	
2.	Direct-Inward	-Dialing Service								(M1)
						ate Group				
			2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC	(M1)
	(a)	Inward	\$37.92	\$37.20	\$38.96	\$39.04	\$37.12		SM9	(M1)
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	(M1)
			48.96	49.28	48.24	50.00	49.36		SM9	(M1)
			7 A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	(M1)
			64.88	57.76	58.72	57.04	58.80	\$60.16	SM9	(M1)
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	(M1)
			65.94	65.94	65.31	66.85	66.85		SM9	(M1)

Note 1: These rates are optional for Sharing and Resale subscribers. Flat Rate services are also available as described in other sections of the Guidebook.

(M)

AT&T GEORGIA

GA-16-0049

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

(M)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.7 Monthly Exchange Rates (Cont'd)

A3.7.3 Sharing and Resale of Basic Local Exchange Service¹ (Cont'd)

B. Rate Schedules With EAS Differentials (Cont'd)

3. Network Access Register Packages

- a. ESSX service
 - (1) Each

				R	ate Group	S			
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC	
(a)	Combination	\$12.78	\$11.58	\$14.58	\$14.76	\$11.40		5QS2X	
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		15.78	5B 16.32	14.52	17.58	5E 13.15		5QS2X	
		15.76	10.52	14.02	17.00	15.15		5Q62A	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		30.42	18.12	19.80	16.92	19.92	\$51.24	5QS2X	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		33.84	33.84	32.58	35.64	35.64		5QS2X	
		55.04	55.04	52.50	55.04	55.04		5Q62A	
				R	ate Group	S			
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC	
(b)	One-way Incoming	\$33.06	\$31.80	\$34.86	\$34.98	\$31.68		5QS1X	
		5A	5B	5 C	5D	5E		USOC	
		42.18	42.78	40.98	43.98	35.15		5QS1X	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7E	7 F	USOC	
		61.80	49.50	51.12	48.24	51.30	\$71.46	5QS1X	
		01.00	17120	01112	10121	01.00	φ/1.40	- Qolin	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		70.86	70.86	69.60	72.66	72.66		5QS1X	
				P					
			4 D		ate Group			UCOC	
()		2A \$12.78	2B \$11.58	2C \$14.58	2D \$14.76	2E \$11.40		USOC 5QSOX	(M1)
(c)	One-way Outgoing	\$12.78	\$11.50	\$14.50	\$14.70	\$11.40		5Q50A	(M1)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	(M1)
		15.78	16.32	14.52	17.58	13.15		5QSOX	(M1)
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	(M1)
		30.42	18.12	19.80	16.92	19.92	\$51.24	5QSOX	(M1)
		10.1	140	100	100	100		LIGOG	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	(M1)
		33.84	33.84	32.58	35.64	35.64		5QSOX	(M1)

Note 1: These rates are optional for Sharing and Resale subscribers. Flat rate services are also available as described in other sections of the Guidebook.

(M)

AT&T GEORGIA

GA-16-0049

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.7 Monthly Exchange Rates (Cont'd)

A3.7.3 Sharing and Resale of Basic Local Exchange Service¹ (Cont'd)

- B. Rate Schedules With EAS Differentials (Cont'd)
 - 3. Network Access Register Packages (Cont'd)
 - b. MegaLink channel service

(1) Each

				R	ate Group				
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC	
(a)	Combination	\$10.91	\$10.19	\$15.45	\$12.03	\$10.11		5QMCX	
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		12.63	12.95	11.91	13.67	12.63		5QMCX	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		21.12	14.00	14.96	13.28	15.04	\$33.15	5QMCX	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		23.09	23.09	22.37	24.13	24.13		5QMCX	
		24	3 D		ate Group			USOC	
(h -)	O	2A \$19.12	2B \$18.40	2C \$20.16	2D \$20.24	2E \$18.32		USOC	
(b)	One-way Incoming	\$19.12	\$10.40	\$20.10	\$20.24	\$10.52		5QM1X	
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		24.42	24.74	23.70	25.46	24.42		5QM1X	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		35.76	28.64	29.60	27.92	29.68	\$41.36	5QM1X	
		10.4	100	100	100	105		UCOC	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		41.00	41.00	40.28	42.04	42.04		5QM1X	
					ate Group				
		2A	2B	2 C	2D	2 E		USOC	(M1)
(c)	One-way Outgoing	\$10.91	\$10.19	\$15.45	\$12.03	\$10.11		5QMOX	(M1)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	(M1)
		12.63	12.95	11.91	13.67	12.63		5QMOX	(M1)
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	(M1)
		21.12	7 B 14.00	14.96	13.28	15.04	\$33.15	5QMOX	(M1)
		21,12	14.00	14.20	13.20	15.04	<i>ф</i> 33.13	JUNIOA	(1411)
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	(M1)
		23.09	23.09	22.37	24.13	24.13		5QMOX	(M1)

Note 1: These rates are optional for Sharing and Resale subscribers. Flat rate services are also available as described in other sections of the Guidebook.

AT&T GEORGIA

GA-16-0049

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

(M)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.7 Monthly Exchange Rates (Cont'd)

A3.7.3 Sharing and Resale of Basic Local Exchange Service¹ (Cont'd)

- B. Rate Schedules With EAS Differentials (Cont'd)
 - 3. Network Access Register Packages (Cont'd)
 - c. MegaLink ISDN service²

(1) Each

				Ra	te Group	S			
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2 E		USOC	
(a)	Combination	\$10.91	\$10.19	\$15.45	\$12.03	\$10.11		5QMCX	
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		12.63	12.95	11.91	13.67	12.63		5QMCX	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		21.12	14.00	14.96	13.28	15.04	\$33.15	5QMCX	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		23.09	23.09	22.37	24.13	24.13		5QMCX	
					te Group				
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2 E		USOC	
(b)	One-way Incoming	\$19.12	\$18.40	\$20.16	\$20.24	\$18.32		5QM1X	
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		5A 24.42	эв 24.74	23.70	5D 25.46	5E 24.42		5QM1X	
		24,42	24./4	23.70	23.40	27.72		JQMIA	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		35.76	28.64	29.60	27.92	29.68	\$41.36	5QM1X	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		41.00	41.00	40.28	42.04	42.04		5QM1X	
					te Groups				
		2A	2B	2 C	2D	2 E		USOC	
(c)	One-way Outgoing	\$10.91	\$10.19	\$15.45	\$12.03	\$10.11		5QMOX	(M1)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	(M1)
		12.63	12.95	11.91	13.67	12.63		5QMOX	
									()
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	(M1)
		21.12	14.00	14.96	13.28	15.04	\$33.15	5QMOX	(M1)
		124	1 2 D	120	120	19F		USOC	(M1)
		12A 23.09	12B 23.09	12C 22.37	12D 24.13	12E 24.13		USOC 5QMOX	
		23.09	23.09	22.31	24.13	24.13		SQMUX	(111)

Note 1: These rates are optional for Sharing and Resale subscribers. Flat rate services are also available as described in other sections of the Guidebook.

Note 2: MegaLink ISDN service obsoleted 10/29/96. (See Section B107)

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

AT&T GEORGIA

GA-16-0049

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.7 Monthly Exchange Rates (Cont'd)

A3.7.3 Sharing and Resale of Basic Local Exchange Service¹ (Cont'd)

- B. Rate Schedules With EAS Differentials (Cont'd)
 - 3. Network Access Register Packages (Cont'd)
 - d. FlexServ service
 - (1) Each

				R	ate Group	S			
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC	
(a)	Combination	\$10.91	\$10.19	\$15.45	\$12.03	\$10.11		5QMCX	
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		12.63	12.95	11.91	13.67	12.63		5QMCX	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		21.12	14.00	14.96	13.28	15.04	\$33.15	5QMCX	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		23.09	23.09	22.37	24.13	24.13		5QMCX	
				R	ate Group	s			
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC	
(b)	One-way Incoming	\$19.12	\$18.40	\$20.16	\$20.24	\$18.32		5QM1X	
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		24.42	24.74	23.70	25.46	24.42		5QM1X	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		35.76	28.64	29.60	27.92	29.68	\$41.36	5QM1X	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		41.00	41.00	40.28	42.04	42.04		5QM1X	
				D	ate Group	NC .			
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC	(M1)
(c)	One-way Outgoing	\$10.91	\$10.19	\$15.45	\$12.03	\$10.11		5QMOX	(M1)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	(M1)
		12.63	12.95	11.91	13.67	12.63		5QMOX	(M1)
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	(M1)
		21.12	14.00	14.96	13.28	15.04	\$33.15	5QMOX	(M1)
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	(M1)
		23.09	23.09	22.37	24.13	24.13		5QMOX	(M1)

Note 1: These rates are optional for Sharing and Resale subscribers. Flat rate services are also available as described in other sections of the Guidebook.

Note 2: MegaLink ISDN service obsoleted 10/29/96. (See Section B107).

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

GA-16-0049

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.7 Monthly Exchange Rates (Cont'd)

A3.7.3 Sharing and Resale of Basic Local Exchange Service¹ (Cont'd)

- B. Rate Schedules With EAS Differentials (Cont'd)
 - 3. Network Access Register Packages (Cont'd)
 - e. MultiServ PLUS service or BellSouth Centrex service
 - (1) Each

				R	ate Group	S			
		2A	2B	2 C	2D	2 E		USOC	
(a)	Both-way	\$7.41	\$6.69	\$8.45	\$8.53	\$6.61		M9QCN	
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		9.13	9.45	8.41	10.17	10.96		M9QCN	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		17.62	10.50	10.66	9.78	11.54	\$29.65	M9QCN	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		19.59	19.59	18.87	20.63	20.63		M9QCN	
				R	ate Group	S			
		2A	2B	2 C	2D	2 E		USOC	
(b)	One-way Inward	\$19.12	\$18.40	\$20.16	\$20.24	\$18.32		M9Q1N	
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		24.42	24.74	23.70	25.46	24.42		M9Q1N	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		35.76	28.64	29.60	27.92	29.68	\$41.36	M9Q1N	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		41.00	41.00	40.28	42.04	42.04		M9Q1N	
				R	ate Group	S			
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC	(M1)
(c)	One-way Outward	\$7.41	\$6.69	\$8.45	\$8.53	\$6.61		M9QON	(M1)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	(M1)
		9.13	9.45	8.41	10.17	9.13		M9QON	(M1)
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	(M1)
		17.62	10.50	10.66	9.78	11.54	\$29.65	M9QON	(M1)
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	(M1)
		19.59	19.59	18.87	20.63	20.63		M9QON	(M1)

Note 1: These rates are optional for Sharing and Resale subscribers. Flat rate services are also available as described in other sections of the Guidebook.

(M)

GA-16-0049

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.7 Monthly Exchange Rates (Cont'd)

A3.7.3 Sharing and Resale of Basic Local Exchange Service¹ (Cont'd)

- B. Rate Schedules With EAS Differentials (Cont'd)
 - 4. Usage Charges
 - a. Outward local messages.
 - (1) Usage charges as specified in A3.7.3.A apply.
 - (2) Discounts as specified in A3.7.3.A apply.
 - **Note 1:** These rates are optional for Sharing and Resale subscribers. Flat rate services are also available as described in other sections of the Guidebook.

Page 10.3 is hereby deleted in its entirety and removed from this Guidebook.

(M)

Thirtieth Revised Page 11

GA-25-0002

EFFECTIVE: February 1, 2025

~

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.7 Monthly Exchange Rates (Cont'd)

A3.7.4 Multi-line Service

The following rates apply to multi-line services as defined in A3.7.1.A.

A. Flat Rate Service

					Group			
			2	5	7	12	USOC	
	1.	Business - Individual Lines						
		(a) Each	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	1FB	(I)
	2.	(Obsoleted, See A103)						
	3.	(Obsoleted, See A103)						
	4.	Rotary Line Service						
		(a) Residence, each line	5.00	5.00	5.00	5.00	HTG	
		(b) Business, each line	12.43	16.23	19.25	14.75	HTG	
В.	РВХ	X Trunks						
					Froup			
			2	5	7	12	USOC	
	1.	(DELETED)						
	2.	Business PBX Trunk						
		(a) Combination	2,342.00	2,342.00	2,342.00	2,342.00	TFC	(I)
		(b) Two-Way	2,342.00	2,342.00	2,342.00	2,342.00	TFB	(I) (I)
		(c) Out Dial(d) Inward Only	2,342.00 2,342.00	2,342.00 2,342.00	2,342.00 2,342.00	2,342.00 2,342.00	TFU TFN	(I) (I)
	3.	Direct-Inward-Dialing Trunk	2,342.00	2,342.00	2,342.00	2,342.00	IFN	(1)
	5.	(a) Inward Only	2,342.00	2,342.00	2,342.00	2,342.00	TDD1X	(I)
		(a) inward only (b) Combination ¹	629.00	629.00	629.00	629.00	TDDCX	(-)
	4.	Telephone Answering Service - lines associated	with					
		switchboard not serving administrative stations (Mon	thly					
		rate is the Business Individual Line Flat Rate.)						
		(a) (DELETED)						
	~	(b) Two-Way	1,590.00	1,590.00	1,590.00	1,590.00	S3L	(I)
	5.	Telephone Answering Service - trunks associated switchboard serving administrative stations	with					
		a. Rates and charges for PBX trunks apply.						
C.	Aux	kiliary, Public Announcement and Reservation Service Lin	nes					
	1.	Auxiliary Line Service (Inward Service)						
		(a) Each line	1,590.00	1,590.00	1,590.00	1,590.00	7FB	(I)
	2.	Public Announcement Service (Obsoleted, See A103)						
D.	Geo	orgia Community Calling (Obsoleted, See A103)						

Note 1: Only provisioned where facilities permit in conjunction with the DID Trunk Termination, each Combination Trunk with Call Transfer, as located in A12.7.2A.

AT&T GEORGIA

Fourth Revised Page 12

GA-16-0049

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.7 Monthly Exchange Rates (Cont'd)

A3.7.5 PreferredPack Plan (Obsoleted, See Section A103)

Page 12.1 is hereby deleted in its entirety and removed from this Guidebook.

(N)

Twenty Fourth Revised Page 13

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.7 Monthly Exchange Rates (Cont'd)

A3.7.7 Reserved for Future Use

A3.7.8 Reserved for Future Use

A3.7.9 Complete Choice Enhanced Service

- A. Description of Service
 - 1. Complete Choice Enhanced service provides the features/services specified following and a flat rate access line with Touch-Tone capability.
 - 2. The rate specified herein entitles a residence subscriber to unlimited calling to all exchange access lines within the subscriber's local calling area as defined in A3.6.
 - 3. The rate specified herein also entitles a residence subscriber to unlimited use of the following services/features in the sections specified:
 - A13.9 Custom Calling Services excluding Customer Control¹ and Multipath¹ versions of the Call Forwarding features
 - A13.19 TouchStar services excluding Personalized Ring 6¹ and Calling Number Delivery Blocking-Permanent¹
 - A13.34 RingMaster service
 - A13.47 Message Waiting Indication

A subscriber may select an unlimited number of compatible services or features from the services/features listed above. All terms, conditions and limitations specified in the sections listed apply to the respective services/features requested as part of this service. Service charges specified in Section A4. do not apply for transactions involving only additions, deletions or changes to the services/features requested as part of this service.

- 4. All features/services are furnished only from central offices that have been arranged to provide these services. The features/services are provided subject to availability of facilities.
- 5. Existing customers of Complete Choice Enhanced service can not take advantage of special promotions for Complete Choice Enhanced service or any of the services/features specified in 3., unless specifically allowed by the terms of the special promotion.
- 6. Complete Choice Enhanced service can be suspended as specified in A2.3.16. During the period of suspension, the rate specified following applies.
- **B.** Rates and Charges
 - 1. Individual line service

	Suspend	Monthly	
	Rate	Rate	USOC
(a) Per plan package	\$7.50	\$67.00 (I)	PAMA8

C. Complete Choice Enhanced Retention Offer

Effective January 1, 2021, this offer is no longer available to new subscribers. Existing subscribers may retain the 12 month credit through the end of their promotion period.

Existing residential customers who call to disconnect their local telephone service may be eligible to receive an \$8 monthly bill credit for 12 months on a maximum of 2 access lines. The following conditions apply:

- 1. Customer must have or newly subscribe to Complete Choice Enhanced to be eligible for this offer.
- 2. Complete Choice Enhanced is required on each line receiving the discount.
- 3. The access line(s) must be in service for a minimum of 60 days before the customer is eligible for this offer.
- 4. AT&T employees are not eligible for this offer.
- 5. This offer is available on a maximum of two (2) lines (a maximum monthly reward of \$16).
- 6. This offer may not be combined with other residence line retention offers, including but not limited to the \$6 x 12 Mo. Residence Access Line Retention Offer.
- 7. Eligible customers are existing AT&T residential customers who have a primary access line, or a primary access line with an additional access line(s), and are calling to disconnect one or more access lines.
- 8. This offer is only available for retention purposes.
- 9. Customers must retain the required services for 30 days to receive the benefit of this offer.
- 10. The monthly bill credit will cease if the customer disconnects the line or the package, or moves from their current location
- 11. Eligible customers may only receive this offer once during the offer benefit period.
- 12. AT&T may discontinue this offer upon 14 day notice or less.

Note 1: These features are available separately as specified in A13.9 or A13.19.

Seventeenth Revised Page 14

GA-21-0008

EFFECTIVE: February 1, 2021

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.7 Monthly Exchange Rates (Cont'd)

A3.7.10 Complete Choice Basic Service (Obsoleted, See Section A103)

(DELETED)

Pages 14.1 through 14.4 are hereby deleted in their entirety and removed from this Guidebook.

(O) (D) GA-16-0064

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.8 Joint User Service

A3.8.1 General

- A. In general, business exchange service is furnished for the exclusive use of the business subscriber and his employees, agents, and representatives. A joint user is a person, firm or corporation, whose use of a subscriber's business service is not contemplated under the terms outlined above, but who, subject to the consent of the subscriber and the terms and conditions specified in this Guidebook, is privileged to use the subscriber's service. To facilitate this use of the service, each joint user is allowed one listing in the alphabetical section of the *Company's Listing Information System* without extra charge. Nothing herein shall be construed as bestowing any contractual right upon the joint user. Joint user service is a condition of the agreement between the Company and principal subscriber, and the Company shall not, under any circumstances, assume any obligation to the joint user.
- **B.** Joint user service is permitted in connection with the following:
 - 1. Business individual line flat rate, message rate, or Rotary line service
 - 2. Commercial PBX flat rate or message rate service
 - 3. Hotel PBX Service
- **C.** Where service is furnished at a concession rate to the subscriber of the exchange service, joint user service will not be provided unless the proposed joint user would himself be entitled to service at a concession rate, if he was an exchange service subscriber. No concession is allowed from the regular rates for joint user service.
- **D.** An application for joint user service and facilities furnished in connection therewith must be arranged for by the subscriber to the exchange service, who is responsible for the payment of all charges incurred thereunder, regardless of whether such charges are associated with his usage or that of any of his joint users. Additional listings and miscellaneous services are furnished, with the consent of the subscriber, for use of the joint user, at regular rates.
- **E.** Charges for joint user service date from the day the Company's information records are posted and are payable monthly in advance. The minimum chargeable period for joint user service is the life of the directory issue (*where available*) in which the listing first appears, not to exceed one year from the effective date of the listing. In the event the joint user listing does not appear in the directory, the minimum chargeable period is for one month.
- F. Charges for joint user service are automatically discontinued upon termination of the exchange service or may be discontinued upon request of the subscriber if the joint user no longer utilizes any of the subscriber's service and provided that the minimum chargeable period for joint user service has elapsed.
- G. Joint users of a customer's service must have the option of obtaining service directly from the Company.
- H. The total charges for exchange service allocated by the subscriber among the subscriber and his joint users shall not exceed the charges of the Company to the subscriber as set forth in this Guidebook. (T)
- **I.** Joint User Service is intended only for those situations where the Joint User's use is incidental to the principal subscriber's service. Effective June 20, 1985, no more than two Joint Users will be permitted per principal subscriber.
- J. Joint User Service is not intended as a substitute for Sharing and Resale of Exchange Service as described in Section A23. and (T) may not be used in lieu of or in association with that service.

(T)

(T)

First Revised Page 16

L.

EFFECTIVE: January 1, 2019

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.8 Joint User Service (Cont'd)

A3.8.1 General (Cont'd)

K. Rates - Flat and Message Rate

1. Joint user service associated with the following classes of service are furnished at the rates indicated.

				2	5	7	12	USOC	
(a)	Business Individual Line, Fla	at Rate	\$11.3	60	\$14.75	\$17.50	\$23.00	JUF	
(DI	ELETED)								(D)
Rates Schedules w	ith EAS Differentials - Flat and	Message R	ate						
1. The followin	g monthly joint user service rate	es include a	n EAS diff	ferential as	s specified	in A3.10.3			
				R	ate Group	s			
		2A	2B	2 C	2D	2E		USOC	
(a)	Business Individual Line,	\$11.85	\$11.63	\$12.18	\$12.20	\$11.60		JUF	
	Flat Rate								
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		15.30	15.40	15.08	15.63	15.43		JUF	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		20.28	18.05	18.35	17.83	18.38	18.80	JUF	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		23.55	23.55	23.33	23.88	23.88		JUF	
(DI	ELETED)								(D)

First Revised Page 16.1

EFFECTIVE: January 1, 2019

GA-19-0002

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.8 Joint User Service (Cont'd)

A3.8.1 General (Cont'd)

- L. Rates Schedules with EAS Differentials Flat and Message Rate (Cont'd)
 - 1. (DELETED)

First Revised Page 16.2

EFFECTIVE: January 1, 2019

GA-19-0002

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.8 Joint User Service (Cont'd)

A3.8.1 General (Cont'd)

- L. Rates Schedules with EAS Differentials Flat and Message Rate (Cont'd)
 - 1. (DELETED)

(D)

Original Page 17

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.9 Reserved for Future Use

(T) (T)

First Revised Page 18

GA-15-0040

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.10 Local Exceptions

A3.10.1 Exhibition Hall Service

- **A.** Service for Exhibitors at the World Congress Center in Atlanta will consist of individual line flat rate business service equipped for Touch-Tone. Transfer of Exhibition Hall Service between Exhibitors will not be permitted.
- **B.** Standard monthly rates apply for the service. Since Exhibition Hall Service utilizes pre-assigned central office lines, and in-place facilities at the World Congress Center, the access line connection charge will not apply.
- C. Individual Line Service Equipped with Touch-Tone
 - 1. Group 12

	Monthly	
	Rate	USOC
(a) Each	\$48.30	1FE
A3 10.2 Typee Island Tekyll Island St. Simons Island - PRX Service Only		

A3.10.2 Tybee Island, Jekyll Island, St. Simons Island - PBX Service Only

- A. Season Service
 - 1. Applicants who are users of service only during seasonal or temporary periods will be furnished Season Service in accordance with the following provisions:
 - 2. All service except PBX service Tybee Island, Ga. only:

Service for the first month, or fraction thereof, three times the monthly schedule rates; for the second month, or fraction thereof, two times the monthly schedule rates, and for each additional month the monthly rate will apply, provided that the total charge for service furnished continuously during the period of twelve consecutive months next following the date of installation, shall not exceed the amount of twelve months' charge for the service furnished at the monthly schedule rate.

- 3. Subscribers to season service having paid an amount equaling six months' charge for exchange service at the seasonal rate are allowed to suspend service for the remaining portion of the twelve months' period without any further charge.
- 4. PBX Service (Hotel, Apartment House and Commercial) St. Simons Island, Tybee Island, Jekyll Island.
 - a. The charge for commercial trunks shall be the proportionate part of the annual rate, for the period of actual service, plus one-half of the proportionate part of the annual rate for the remaining portion of the year, the minimum charge equal to three-fourths of the annual rate.
 - b. The charge for Hotel and Apartment House trunks, shall be the proportionate part of the annual rate for periods of actual service.
- 5. Payment of the charges set out herein for exchange service does not constitute a modification of Section A2., General *Terms and Conditions*, providing for the discontinuance of service for non-payment of any other sums due the Company.

(T)

Twenty Second Revised Page 19

GA-25-0004

EFFECTIVE: February 16, 2025

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.10 Local Exceptions (Cont'd)

The rates, terms and conditions for the classes of service following are specified in this Guidebook. Exceptions to these rates, terms and conditions are indicated within this section.

A3.10.3 Rate Schedules For EAS Areas (Rate Groups)

- A. General
 - 1. Extended area service (EAS) studies have been conducted on routes within a specified distance and submitted to the Georgia Public Service Commission for consideration. The Commission issued orders which increased the local calling area for specific exchanges. The Group designation for the impacted exchanges is specified in the rate group assignment listing in A3.3.1.
 - 2. The Universal Service Order Codes (USOCs) specified continue to apply and are not impacted by the exceptions.

B. Monthly Rates

- 1. Flat Rate Service
 - a. Residence

(1)	Indiv	idual line	2A	2B	Rate G 2C	roups 2D	2 E		USOC	
	(a) (b)	Rotary-dial (Obsoleted, See Section A103.) Touch-Tone, each	\$53.00	\$53.00	\$53.00	\$53.00	\$53.00		14R	(I)
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
	(a) (b)	Rotary-dial (Obsoleted, See Section A103.) Touch-Tone, each	53.00	53.00	53.00	53.00	53.00		14R	(I)
			7 A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
	(a) (b)	Rotary-dial (Obsoleted, See Section A103.) Touch-Tone, each	53.00	53.00	53.00	53.00	53.00	\$53.00	14R	(I)
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
	(a) (b)	Rotary-dial (Obsoleted, See Section A103.) Touch-Tone, each	53.00	53.00	53.00	53.00	53.00		14R	(I)
			2A	2B	Rate G 2C	roups 2D	2 E		USOC	
(2)	Rota	ry line service								
	(a)	Per line	\$5.00	\$5.00	\$5.00	\$5.00	\$5.00		HTG	
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			5.00	5.00	5.00	5.00	5.00		HTG	
			7A 5.00	7B 5.00	7C 5.00	7D 5.00	7E 5.00	7F \$5.00	USOC HTG	
			12A 5.00	12B 5.00	12C 5.00	12D 5.00	12E 5.00		USOC HTG	

Twenty Seventh Revised Page 19.1

EFFECTIVE: February 1, 2025

GA-25-0002

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.10 Local Exceptions (Cont'd)

A3.10.3 Rate Schedules With EAS Differentials (Cont'd)

B. Monthly Rates (Cont'd)

- 1. Flat Rate Service (Cont'd)
 - b. Business
 - (1) Per line or trunk

				R	ate Grou	ps			
		2A	2B	2 C	2D	2 E		USOC	
(a)	Individual line	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00		1FB	(I)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00		1FB	(I)
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00 \$	\$1,590.00	1FB	(I)
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00		1FB	(I)
(b)	Two-Party line (Obsoleted, S	See A103)							
(c)	Four-Party line (Obsoleted,	See A103)							
	2 ()	<i>,</i>		R	ate Grou	ps			
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC	
(d)	Rotary line service	\$13.04	\$12.79	\$13.39	\$13.42	\$12.76		HTG	
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		16.83	16.94	16.58	17.19	16.97		HTG	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		22.30	19.86	20.19	19.61	20.21	\$20.68	HTG	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		16.49	16.49	14.62	16.71	16.71		HTG	

Eighteenth Revised Page 19.2

EFFECTIVE: February 1, 2025

GA-25-0002

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.10 Local Exceptions (Cont'd)

A3.10.3 Rate Schedules With EAS Differentials (Cont'd)

B. Monthly Rates (Cont'd)

- 1. Flat Rate Service (Cont'd)
 - b. Business (Cont'd)
 - (1) Per line or trunk (Cont'd)

				I	Rate Grou	ps			
		2A		2 C	2D	2 E		USOC	
(e)	PBX trunk-Combination and Out Dial ^{1,2}	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00		TFC,TFU	(I)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00		TFC,TFU	(I)
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E		USOC	
		\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	TFC,TFU	(I)
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00		TFC,TFU	(I)
				I	Rate Grou	ps			
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC	
(f)	PBX trunk-Inward Only ¹	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00		TFN	(I)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
					\$2,342.00			TFN	(I)
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	TFN	(I)
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00		TFN	(I)
				I	Rate Grou	ps			
		2A		2C	2D	2E		USOC	
(g)	Direct-Inward-Dialing trunk-Inward Only	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00		TDD1X	(I)
	traink in ward only	5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00		TDD1X	(I)
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	TDD1X	(I)
		12A		12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00	\$2,342.00		TDD1X	(I)

Note 1: See A3.7.4 for applicable USOCs

Note 2: USOC TFC for PBX trunk-Combination; USOC TFU for PBX trunk-Out Dial

2.

Twenty Seventh Revised Page 19.3

EFFECTIVE: February 1, 2025

GA-25-0002

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.10 Local Exceptions (Cont'd)

A3.10.3 Rate Schedules With EAS Differentials (Cont'd)

- **B**. Monthly Rates (Cont'd)
 - 1. Flat Rate Service (Cont'd)
 - b. Business (Cont'd)
 - (1) Per line or trunk (Cont'd)

				F	Rate Grou	ips			
(h)	Direct-Inward-Dialing	2A \$629.00	2B \$629.00	2C \$629.00	2D \$629.00	2E \$629.00		USOC TDDCX	
	trunk - Combination	5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		\$629.00	\$629.00	\$629.00	\$629.00	\$629.00		TDDCX	
		7A \$629.00	7B \$629.00	7C \$629.00	7D \$629.00	7E \$629.00	7F \$629.00	USOC TDDCX	
		12A \$629.00	12B \$629.00	12C \$629.00	12D \$629.00	12E \$629.00		USOC TDDCX	
				F	Rate Grou	ips			
		2A	2B	2C	2D	- 2E		USOC	
(i)	Telephone Answering Service Line	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00		NA	(I)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00		NA	(I)
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	NA	(I)
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00		NA	(I)

(j) Public Announcement Service Line (Obsoleted, See A103)

				Ra	te Groups	ł			
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2 E		USOC	
(k)	Auxiliary line	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00		7FB	(I)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00		7FB	(I)
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	7FB	(I)
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00	\$1,590.00		7FB	(I)
Georgia Comr	nunity Calling (Obsoleted, S	ee Section A1	03)						

A3.11 Optional Extended Area Service (Obsoleted, See Section A103)

Pages 19.4 through 30.39 are hereby deleted in their entirety and removed from this Guidebook.

GA-15-0040

EFFECTIVE: February 19, 2015

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.12 Network Access Register Package

A3.12.1 General

The Network Access Register (NAR) Package provides for exchange and long distance message network calling to and from main stations and attendant positions of an ESSX service system, Digital ESSX service system, MultiServ PLUS service system, BellSouth Centrex service or a system requiring trunk or line applications in conjunction with MegaLink channel service, LightGate service, FlexServ service and/or MegaLink ISDN¹ service. The NAR Package provides for Flat Rate or usage sensitive network access. It is used for ESSX service in conjunction with Network Access Limiter as provided in Section A112., with the Feature Activation element of MegaLink channel service and LightGate service as provided in Section B7. of the Private Line Guidebook, with the channel connections associated with FlexServ service as provided in Section A32. or with MegaLink ISDN¹ service as provided in Section B7. of the Private Line Guidebook.

A3.12.2 Rates and Charges

- A. The Flat Rate NAR Package includes an unlimited number of dialed sent paid local calls.
- B. All limitations as specified in this *Guidebook* for Message Rate Service apply for the Message Rate NAR Package. A monthly (T) message allowance and usage charges for calls above the allowance apply as specified in this *Guidebook* for PBX Trunk Message Rate Service. This service is only offered where Message Rate Central Office PBX Trunk Line Service is available.
- C. The conditions and rates specified in other sections of this *Guidebook* for services which may be associated with these services (T) are in addition to those specified herein.
- D. Rates and charges for Exchange Sharing and Resale NAR Packages are specified in A.3.7.3.B.5.

Note 1: MegaLink ISDN service obsoleted 10/29/96. (See Section B107.)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.12 Network Access Register Package (Cont'd)

A3.12.2 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- E. Flat Rate Network Access Register (NAR) Package
 - Monthly Rates 1.
 - a. ESSX service
 - (1) Per NAR¹

			Gi	roup			
		2	5	7	12	USOC	
	(a) Combination ²	\$ 30.00	\$ 39.18	\$ 46.44	\$ 67.80	EQA	(I)
	(b) One-way incoming	30.00	39.18	46.44	67.80	EQB	(I)
	(c) One-way outgoing ²	30.00	39.18	46.44	67.80	EQC	(I)
b.	MegaLink channel service						(T)
	(1) Per NAR ³						
	(a) Combination ²	20.86	26.16	30.38	42.74	NQM	
	(b) One-way incoming	17.36	22.66	26.88	39.24	NQP	
	(c) One-way outgoing ²	20.86	26.16	30.38	42.74	NQT	
	(d) DID Combination ^{2,4}	41.72	52.32	60.76	85.48	ND3	
c.	LightGate service						(T)
	(1) Per NAR ⁵						
	(a) Combination ²	20.86	26.16	30.38	42.74	NQG	
	(b) One-way incoming	17.36	22.66	26.88	39.24	NQJ	
	(c) One-way $outgoing^2$	20.86	26.16	30.38	42.74	NQK	
	(d) DID Combination ^{2,4}	41.72	52.32	60.76	85.48	ND3	
d.	MegaLink ISDN service ⁶						(T)
	(1) Per NAR						
	(a) Combination ²	20.86	26.16	30.38	42.74	NQM	
	(b) One-way incoming	17.36	22.66	26.88	39.24	NQP	
	(c) One-way outgoing ²	20.86	26.16	30.38	42.74	NQT	

Note 1:	Also applicable for exchange access, MegaLink channel service, LightGate service, FlexServ service and/or ISDN applications on ESSX service and Digital ESSX service.	(T)
Note 2:	Includes Touch-Tone capability. For rotary-dial service, see A3.1.F	
Note 3:	Applicable for MegaLink channel service applications other than on ESSX service, Digital ESSX service, MultiServ PLUS service, and BellSouth Centrex service.	(T)
Note 4:	Available where facilities permit. Appropriate charges for DID service apply.	

Note 5: Applicable for LightGate service applications other than on ESSX service, Digital ESSX (T) service, MultiServ PLUS service, and BellSouth Centrex service. (T)

Note 6: MegaLink ISDN service obsoleted 10/29/96. (See Section B107.) 1.

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.12 Network Access Register Package (Cont'd)

A3.12.2 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- Flat Rate Network Access Register (NAR) Package (Cont'd) E.
 - Monthly Rates (Cont'd)
 - e. FlexServ service (T) (1) Per NAR^1 Group USOC 7 12 2 5 \$30.38 \$20.86 \$26.16 \$42.74 NQM Combination (T) (a) 17.36 39.24 22.66 26.88 NQP One-way incoming (b) 30.38 One-way outgoing 20.86 26.16 42.74 NQT (T) (c) DID Combination² 41.72 52.32 60.76 85.48 (T) (d) ND3 f. MultiServ PLUS service or BellSouth Centrex service (T) (1) Per NAR³
 - (a) 17.36 22.66 26.88 39.24 M9OCX Both-way (T) 17.36 22.66 26.88 39.24 M901X One-way Inward (b) 22.66 One-way Outward 17.36 26.88 39.24 M9QOX (c) (T)
 - Note 1: Applicable for FlexServ service applications other than on ESSX service, Digital ESSX (T) service, MultiServ PLUS service, and BellSouth Centrex service. (T)
 - Available where facilities permit. Appropriate charges for DID service apply. Note 2:

Note 3: Also applicable for exchange access, MegaLink channel service, LightGate service, FlexServ (T) service and/or ISDN applications on MultiServ PLUS service and BellSouth Centrex service.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.12 Network Access Register Package (Cont'd)

A3.12.2 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- E. Flat Rate Network Access Register (NAR) Package (Cont'd)
 - 2. Rate Schedules With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials
 - a. ESSX service
 - (1) Per NAR¹

		2A	2B	2C	2D	2 E		USOC	
(a)	Combination	\$ 33.06	31.80	34.86	34.98	31.68		EQA	(T)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		42.18	42.78	40.98	43.98	35.15		EQA	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		61.80	49.50	51.12	48.24	51.30	71.46	EQA	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		70.86	70.86	69.60	72.66	72.66		EQA	
(b)	One-way incoming	33.06	31.80	34.86	34.98	31.68		EQB	
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		42.18	42.78	40.98	43.98	35.15		EQB	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		61.80	49.50	51.12	48.24	51.30	71.46	EQB	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		70.86	70.86	69.60	72.66	72.66		EQB	
(c)	One-way outgoing	33.06	31.80	34.86	34.98	31.68		EQC	(T)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		42.18	42.78	40.98	43.98	35.15		EQC	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		61.80	49.50	51.12	48.24	51.30	71.46	EQC	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		70.86	70.86	69.60	72.66	72.66		EQC	
	(b)	(b) One-way incoming	5A 42.18 42.18 7A 61.80 12A 70.86 2A (b) One-way incoming 33.06 5A 42.18 7A 61.80 12A 70.86 (c) One-way outgoing 2A 33.06 5A 42.18 7A 61.80 12A 70.86 5A 12A 70.86 12A 7A 61.80 12A 7A 61.80 12A 12A	 (a) Combination \$ 33.06 \$ 31.80 \$ 5A \$ 5B \$ 42.18 \$ 42.78 \$ 7A \$ 7B \$ 61.80 \$ 49.50 \$ 12A \$ 70.86 \$ 33.06 \$ 31.80 \$ 5A \$ 2B \$ 70.86 \$ 70.86 \$ 70.86 \$ 33.06 \$ 31.80 \$ 5A \$ 5B \$ 42.18 \$ 42.78 \$ 7A \$ 7B \$ 61.80 \$ 49.50 \$ 12A \$ 12B \$ 70.86 \$ 70.86 \$ 70.86 \$ 70.86 \$ 70.86 \$ 33.06 \$ 31.80 \$ 5A \$ 5B \$ 42.18 \$ 42.78 \$ 7A \$ 7B \$ 61.80 \$ 33.06 \$ 31.80 \$ 5A \$ 5B \$ 42.18 \$ 42.78 \$ 7A \$ 7B \$ 61.80 \$ 49.50 \$ 12A \$ 7B \$ 61.80 \$ 49.50 \$ 12A \$ 7B \$ 61.80 \$ 49.50 \$ 12A \$ 12B \$ 7A \$ 7B \$ 61.80 \$ 49.50 \$ 12A \$ 12B 	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	(a) Combination \$33.06 31.80 34.86 34.98 31.68 (a) Combination \$33.06 31.80 34.86 34.98 31.68 5A 5B 5C 5D 5E 40.98 43.98 35.15 7A 7B 7C 7D 7E 51.30 7E 51.30 12A 12B 12C 12D 12E 72.66 72.66 72.66 (b) One-way incoming 2A 2B 2C 2D 2E 33.06 31.80 34.86 34.98 31.68 (b) One-way incoming 2A 2B 2C 2D 2E 33.06 31.80 34.86 34.98 31.68 34.98 35.15 7A 7B 7C 7D 7E 5D 5E 5A 5B 5C 5D 55.15 5D 55.15 7A 7B 7C 7D 7E 51.30 12A 12B 12C 12D 12E 72.66 72.	(a) Combination $ \begin{array}{ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $

Note 1: Also applicable for exchange access, MegaLink channel service, LightGate service, FlexServ service and/or ISDN applications on ESSX service and Digital ESSX service.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.12 Network Access Register Package (Cont'd)

A3.12.2 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- E. Flat Rate Network Access Register (NAR) Package (Cont'd)
 - 2. Rate Schedules With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials (Cont'd)
 - b. MegaLink channel service
 - (1) Per NAR¹

. /										
					R	ate Group	S			
			2A	2B	2 C	2D	2 E		USOC	
	(a)	Combination	\$22.62	\$21.90	\$23.66	\$23.74	\$21.82		NQM	(T)
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			27.92	28.24	27.20	28.96	27.92		NQM	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			39.26	32.14	33.10	31.42	33.18	44.86	NQM	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			44.50	44.50	43.78	45.54	45.54		NQM	
						ate Group				
			2A	2B	2C	2D	2 E		USOC	
	(b)	One-way incoming	\$19.12	\$18.40	\$20.16	\$20.24	\$18.32		NQP	
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			24.42	24.74	23.70	25.46	24.42		NQP	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			35.76	28.64	29.60	27.92	29.68	41.36	NQP	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			41.00	41.00	40.28	42.04	42.04		NQP	
						ate Group				
			2A	2B	2C	2D	2 E		USOC	
	(c)	One-way outgoing	\$22.62	\$21.90	\$23.66	\$23.74	\$21.82		NQT	(T)
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			27.92	28.24	27.20	28.96	27.92		NQT	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			39.26	32.14	33.10	31.42	33.18	44.86	NQT	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			44.50	44.50	43.78	45.54	45.54		NQT	

Note 1: Applicable for MegaLink service applications other than on ESSX service, Digital ESSX (T) service, MultiServ PLUS service, and BellSouth Centrex service.

(T)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.12 Network Access Register Package (Cont'd)

A3.12.2 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- E. Flat Rate Network Access Register (NAR) Package (Cont'd)
 - 2. Rate Schedules With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials (Cont'd)
 - b. MegaLink channel service (Cont'd)
 - (1) Per NAR¹ (Cont'd)

				Ra	ate Group	s			
		2A	2B	2 C	2D	2E		USOC	
(d)	DID Combination ²	\$45.24	\$43.80	\$47.32	\$47.48	\$43.64		ND3	(T)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		55.84	56.48	54.40	57.92	55.84		ND3	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		78.52	64.28	66.20	62.84	66.36	89.72	ND3	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		89.00	89.00	87.56	91.08	91.08		ND3	

Note 1:	Applicable for MegaLink Channel service applications other than on ESSX service, Digital	(T)
	ESSX service, and MultiServ PLUS service.	

Note 2: Available where facilities permit. Appropriate charges for DID service apply.

(T)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.12 Network Access Register Package (Cont'd)

A3.12.2 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- E. Flat Rate Network Access Register (NAR) Package (Cont'd)
 - 2. Rate Schedules With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials (Cont'd)
 - c. LightGate service
 - (1) Per NAR¹

(-)	Combination	2A \$22.62	2B \$21.90	2C \$23.66	2D \$23.74	2E \$21.82		USOC NQG (T)
(a)	Combination	\$22.02	\$21.90	\$23.00	\$ 23. 74	\$21.82		NQG (T)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC
		27.92	28.24	27.20	28.96	27.92		NQG
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC
		39.26	32.14	33.10	31.42	33.18	44.86	NQG
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC
		44.50	44.50	43.78	45.54	45.54		NQG
				R	ate Group	S		
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC
(b)	One-way incoming	\$19.12	\$18.40	\$20.16	\$20.24	\$18.32		NQJ
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC
		24.42	24.74	23.70	25.46	24.42		NQJ
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC
		35.76	28.64	29.60	27.92	29.68	41.36	NQJ
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC
		41.00	41.00	40.28	42.04	42.04		NQJ
				R	ate Group	S		
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC
(c)	One-way outgoing	\$22.62	\$21.90	\$23.66	\$23.74	\$21.82		NQK
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC
		27.92	28.24	27.20	28.96	27.92		NQK
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC
		39.26	32.14	33.10	31.42	33.18	44.86	NQK
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC
		44.50	44.50	43.78	45.54	45.54		NQK

Note 1: Applicable for LightGate service applications other than on ESSX service, Digital ESSX service, MultiServ PLUS service, and BellSouth Centrex service.

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.12 Network Access Register Package (Cont'd)

A3.12.2 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- E. Flat Rate Network Access Register (NAR) Package (Cont'd)
 - 2. Rate Schedules With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials (Cont'd)
 - b. LightGate service (Cont'd)

(d)

(1) Per NAR¹ (Cont'd)

	2A	2B	2 C	2D	2E		USOC	
DID Combination ²	\$45.24	\$43.80	\$47.32	\$47.48	\$43.64		ND3 (T)
	5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
	55.84	56.48	54.40	57.92	55.84		ND3	
	7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
	78.52	64.28	66.20	62.84	66.36	89.72	ND3	
	12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
	89.00	89.00	87.56	91.08	91.08		ND3	

- **Note 1:** Applicable for LightGate service applications other than on ESSX service, Digital ESSX (T) service, and MultiServ PLUS service.
- Note 2: Available where facilities permit. Appropriate charges for DID service apply.

(T)

(T)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.12 Network Access Register Package (Cont'd)

A3.12.2 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- E. Flat Rate Network Access Register (NAR) Package (Cont'd)
 - 2. Rate Schedules With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials (Cont'd)
 - d. MegaLink ISDN service¹
 - (1) Per NAR

	E USOC
2A 2B 2C 2D 21	
(a) Combination \$22.62 \$21.90 \$23.66 \$23.74 \$21.8	2 NQM (T)
5A 5B 5C 5D 51	E USOC
27.92 28.24 27.20 28.96 27.9	2 NQM
7A 7B 7C 7D 71	E 7F USOC
39.26 32.14 33.10 31.42 33.1	
12A 12B 12C 12D 12I	E USOC
44.50 44.50 43.78 45.54 45.5	
Rate Groups	
2A 2B 2C 2D 21	E USOC
(b) One-way incoming \$19.12 \$18.40 \$20.16 \$20.24 \$18.3	
5A 5B 5C 5D 51	E USOC
24.42 24.74 23.70 25.46 24.4	
7A 7B 7C 7D 71	E 7F USOC
35.76 28.64 29.60 27.92 29.6	
12A 12B 12C 12D 12I	E USOC
41.00 41.00 40.28 42.04 42.0	
Rate Groups	
2A 2B 2C 2D 21	E USOC
(c) One-way outgoing \$22.62 \$21.90 \$23.66 \$23.74 \$21.8	
5A 5B 5C 5D 51	E USOC
27.92 28.24 27.20 28.96 27.9	
7A 7B 7C 7D 71	E 7F USOC
39.26 32.14 33.10 31.42 33.1	
12A 12B 12C 12D 12I	E USOC
44.50 44.50 43.78 45.54 45.5	

Note 1: MegaLink ISDN service obsoleted 10/29/96. (See Section B107.)

(T)

(T)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.12 Network Access Register Package (Cont'd)

A3.12.2 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

E. Flat Rate Network Access Register (NAR) Package (Cont'd)

- 2. Rate Schedules With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials (Cont'd)
 - e. FlexServ service
 - (1) Per NAR¹

(a)	Combination	2A \$22.62	2B \$21.90	2C \$23.66	2D \$23.74	2E \$21.82		USOC NQM	(T)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		27.92	28.24	33.10	28.96	27.92		NQM	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		39.26	32.14	33.10	31.42	33.18	44.86	NQM	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		44.50	44.50	43.78	45.54	45.54		NQM	
					ate Group				
(b)	One-way incoming	2A \$19.12	2B \$18.40	2C \$20.16	2D \$20.24	2E \$18.32		USOC NQP	
(0)	One-way incoming	φ 17,1 2	\$10 .4 0	φ 20.10	\$2 0.2 4	φ 10. 52		ngi	
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		24.42	24.74	23.70	25.46	24.42		NQP	
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		35.76	28.64	29.60	27.92	29.68	41.36	NQP	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		41.00	41.00	40.28	42.04	42.04		NQP	
				Ra	te Groups	6			
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2 E		USOC	
(c)	One-way outgoing	\$22.62	\$21.90	\$23.66	\$23.74	\$21.82		NQT	(T)
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
		27.92	28.24	27.20	28.96	27.92		NQT	
		7 A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		39.26	32.14	33.10	31.42	33.18	44.86	NQT	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		44.50	44.50	43.78	45.54	45.54		NQT	

Note 1: Applicable for FlexServ service applications other than on ESSX service, Digital ESSX service, MultiServ PLUS service, and BellSouth Centrex service.

(T)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.12 Network Access Register Package (Cont'd)

A3.12.2 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- E. Flat Rate Network Access Register (NAR) Package (Cont'd)
 - 2. Rate Schedules With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials (Cont'd)
 - b. FlexServ service (Cont'd)

(d)

(1) Per NAR¹ (Cont'd)

	Rate Groups							
	2A	2B	2 C	2D	2E		USOC	
DID Combination ²	\$45.24	\$43.80	\$47.32	\$47.48	\$43.64		ND3 (T)	
	5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
	55.84	56.48	54.40	57.92	55.84		ND3	
	7A	7B	7C	7D	7E	7 F	USOC	
	78.52	64.28	66.20	62.84	66.36	89.72	ND3	
	12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
	89.00	89.00	87.56	91.08	91.08		ND3	

- **Note 1:** Applicable for FlexServ service applications other than on ESSX service, Digital ESSX (T) service, and MultiServ PLUS service.
- Note 2: Available where facilities permit. Appropriate charges for DID service apply.

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.12 Network Access Register Package (Cont'd)

A3.12.2 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

E. Flat Rate Network Access Register (NAR) Package (Cont'd)

- 2. Rate Schedules With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials (Cont'd)
 - f. MultiServ PLUS service or BellSouth Centrex service
 - (1) Per NAR¹

		Rate Groups									
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2 E		USOC			
(a)	Both-way	\$19.12	\$18.40	\$20.16	\$20.24	\$18.32		M9QCX	(T)		
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC			
		24.42	24.74	23.70	25.46	24.42		M9QCX			
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7E	7 F	USOC			
		35.76	28.64	29.60	27.92	29.68	41.36	M9QCX			
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC			
		41.00	41.00	40.28	42.04	42.04		M9QCX			
				Ra	te Group	s					
		2A	2B	2C	2D	с 2Е		USOC			
(b)	One-way Inward	\$19.12	\$18.40	\$20.16	\$20.24	\$18.32		M9Q1X			
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC			
		24.42	24.74	23.70	25.46	24.42		M9Q1X			
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC			
		35.76	28.64	29.60	27.92	29.68	41.36	M9Q1X			
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC			
		41.00	41.00	40.28	42.04	42.04		M9Q1X			
				Ra	te Group	5					
		2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC			
(c)	One-way Outward	\$19.12	\$18.40	\$20.16	\$20.24	\$18.32		M9QOX	(T)		
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC			
		24.42	24.74	23.70	25.46	24.42		M9QOX			
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7E	7 F	USOC			
		35.76	28.64	29.60	27.92	29.68	41.36	M9QOX			
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC			
		41.00	41.00	40.28	42.04	42.04		M9QOX			

Note 1: Also applicable for exchange access, MegaLink channel service, LightGate service, FlexServ service and/or ISDN applications on MultiServ PLUS service and BellSouth Centrex service.

(T)

First Revised Page 31.2.1

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.12 Network Access Register Package (Cont'd)

A3.12.2 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

F. Message Rate Network Access Register (NAR) Package (Obsoleted, See A103.12)

Pages 31.3 through 31.7 are hereby deleted in their entirety and removed from this Guidebook.

GA-18-0009

EFFECTIVE: January 1, 2018

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.13 Directory Assistance Service

A3.13.1 General

The Company furnishes a Directory Assistance service for the purpose of aiding subscribers in obtaining listing information.

A3.13.2 Rates and Charges

		Rate	USOC	
А.	Directory Assistance service - request of a listing (maximum of three requests per call)			
	1. Within the Company's local calling or LATA/NPA serving area for the originating line			
	(a) Each Call	\$2.49	NA	(I)
	2. Outside the Company's local calling and LATA/NPA serving areas for the originating line	1		
	(a) Each Call	2.49	NA	(I)
B.	Directory Assistance for Public (payphone) Service Providers			
	1. All calls to Directory Assistance			
	(a) Per Call	.35	NA	

- - **Note 1:** No allowances, exemptions or exceptions apply. This service is available where technically feasible.

Page 32.1 is hereby deleted in its entirety and removed from this Guidebook.

GA-16-0049

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.14 Operator Assisted Local Calls

A3.14.1 Ope	rator Assisted	Charges
-------------	----------------	---------

(T)

 (\mathbf{M})

(T)

- A. All types of local exchange service have local calling areas as specified in A3.6, which are the areas that can be called on a flat (M) rate basis (no charge for individual calls), on a local coin call rate basis, on a message rate basis (charges based on the number of calls), or on a measured service basis (charges based on a combination of one or more measured service rating elements).
- **B.** Local dial call: The call must be dialed and completed without the assistance of a Company operator and must be billed to the originating telephone when a charge is applicable. (M)
- **C.** The following service charges for operator assisted local calls apply in addition to the local dial rate applicable.

			Nonrecurring Charge	USOC	
1	I. Billing Surch	arges			(M)
2	(a) 2. Operator Dia	Station-to-Station operator assisted sent-paid, each led Surcharge ¹	\$1.00	NA	(T)(M)
D T	(a)	Station-to-Station operator assisted calls where the operator dials the terminating number, each	1.00	NA	(M)

- **D.** The following Operator Assisted Local Calls are exempted from the service charge:
 - 1. Calls to designated Company numbers for official telephone business.
 - 2. Emergency calls to recognizable authorized civil agencies.
 - 3. Those cases where a Company operator provides assistance to:
 - a. Re-establish a call which has been interrupted after the calling number has been reached.
 - b. Reach the calling telephone number where facility problems prevent customer dial completion.
 - c. Operator Assistance (OA) may be provided at no charge to persons who are unable to use a telephone due to a disability which can be confirmed by a physician or certifying agent. Operator Assistance service charges will not be charged to the approved telephone number. To obtain an exemption, the customer must complete the appropriate form and have it certified by a registered physician or certifying agent. Operator Assistance exemption is valid for a two-year period and must be renewed. Failure to provide the required documentation may result in loss of the exemption. Operator Assistance usage will be monitored by the Company and is subject to review and investigation. Misuse of the exemption by a customer could result in its removal. Operator Assistance exemption is a voluntary program of the Company that may be terminated at any time.
- **E.** In addition to applicable service charge(s), each local non-sent paid call originating from a payphone provider line and utilizing the Company's operator handling services will be rated at \$.35.

Note 1: Operator Dialed Surcharge is in addition to any applicable Billing Surcharge.

AT&T GEORGIA

Second Revised Page 34

GA-16-0006

EFFECTIVE: March 19, 2016

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

(D)

A3.15 (DELETED)

A3.16 Reserved for Future Use

A3.17 Reserved for Future Use

A3.18 Reserved for Future Use

First Revised Page 35

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.19 Reserved for Future Use

A3.20 Reserved for Future Use

A3.21 Reserved for Future Use

A3.22 Local Usage Detail (LUD)

A3.22.1 General

- **A.** Local Usage Detail (LUD) is an option for customers who desire a printed listing of local call details in lieu of the usual summary billing of all dialed, sent-paid, billed local usage.
- **B.** The provision of LUD will coincide with the billing period(s) for the access lines to receive detailed billing; i.e., the reporting of local call details will start at the beginning of a billing period and stop at the end of a billing period. For existing customers, LUD should be ordered at least five days prior to the billing date to ensure the timely start or stop of detailed reporting. However, if LUD is requested on an order which establishes service, detailed reporting will start coincident with establishment of the service.
- C. LUD will be provided on a per account basis.
- **D.** Charges for LUD are in addition to applicable local usage charges specified in this *Guidebook*.
- **E**. LUD is available for the following services:
 - Georgia Community Calling (GCC)
 - BellSouth Business Plus service Option 2
 - Back-Up Line excluding BellSouth Business Plus service
 - Back-Up Line for BellSouth Business Plus service Option 2 only

A3.22.2 Rates and Charges

- A. The following charge applies for LUD.
 - 1. Per monthly printed listing of local call details

		Charge	USOC
(a)	Per local call listed for GCC service and Back-Up Line	\$.01	NA
	excluding BellSouth Business Plus service only		
(b)	Per local call listed for BellSouth Business Plus service	.00	NA
	Option 2 service and Back-Up Line for BellSouth		
	Business Plus service Option 2 only		

B. When an order is issued solely to initiate LUD, a Secondary Service Charge applies for GCC service only. Otherwise, normal service charges apply. When an order is issued solely to initiate LUD, no service charges apply for BellSouth Business Plus service only.

A3.23 Reserved for Future Use

Fifth Revised Page 35.0.0.1

GA-16-0049

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.24 Directory Assistance Call Completion Service

A3.24.1 Description of Service

- **A.** Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC) is an optional service provided to users of Directory Assistance (DA) Service. DA customers may choose to have the telephone number they are requesting dialed by the DA System.
- B. The service is available to Business and Residence customers except as limited in A3.24.4 following.
- C. Individual message detail is not included as a part of this service.
- **D.** The service is available only where billing and terminal capability exists.
- E. Customers may request blocking of DACC Calls originating from their telephone lines by contacting the local Company Business Office.

A3.24.2 General Terms and Conditions

A. The service is not subject to concessions.

A3.24.3 Use of the Service

A. The service is furnished subject to all applicable terms and conditions in Section A2.

A3.24.4 Limitations of Service

- A. The service is not available for the following classes of service call categories:
 - 1. UniServ DA number requests
 - 2. Non-Bell Exchange Carrier customers
 - 3. Any Special Line Class Codes
 - 4. (DELETED)
 - 5. (DELETED)
 - 6. Any PBX type customer who requires real-time notification of charges, i.e., HOBIC
 - 7. Calls from tandems where the end user cannot be identified
 - 8. Calls from Company and COCOT Coin Stations

A3.24.5 Application of Charges and Exemptions

- A. The charges specified in A3.24.6 following will be applicable to all subscribers.
- **B.** Chargeable Calls
 - 1. For charging purposes, a DACC completed call is as defined in Section A1.

A3.24.6 Rates and Charges

- A. Service Charges
 - (1) Directory Assistance Call Completion Charge

		Rate	USOC
(a)	Charge Per Completed Call	\$.00	NA

(M)

Fourth Revised Page 35.0.1

GA-16-0049

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.25	Directory Assistance/Directory Assistance Call Completion Service	}	(T)
A3.2	5.1 Description of Service		(M)
А.	Directory Assistance/Directory Assistance Call Completion (DA/DACC) provides the subscribing custo Exchange Subscriber telephone number and Local Call Completion to the number provided, if requeste and address.		
В.	DA/DACC is for use by Mobile Service Providers (MSPs) only, except as limited in A3.25.2 following.		(M)
C.	DA/DACC is provisioned via a dedicated, application specific interconnect trunk connecting the MS Serving Office (MTSO) and the Company location where DA/DACC is provided.	P's Mobile Te	elephone (M)
D.	DA/DACC is available only where billing and terminal capability exists.		(M)
Е.	Access to call detail records is included as part of this service.		(M)
A3.2	5.2 General Terms and Conditions		
А.	The subscribing DA/DACC Mobile Service Provider (MSP) must make arrangements with the Com dedicated, application specific interconnect trunk connecting the MSP's Mobile Telephone Serving O Company location where DA/DACC is provided.		
A3.2	5.3 Use of Service		
А.	The service is furnished subject to all applicable terms and conditions in Section A2.		
A3.2	5.4 Limitations of Service		
А.	 The service is not available for the following classes of service call categories: Non-Bell Exchange Carrier customers 		
	2. IntraLATA and InterLATA long distance calls		
	3. Residence and Business Customers		
	4. (DELETED)		
A3.2	5.5 Application of Charges		
А.	Charges specified in A3.25.6 following will apply each time the subscriber receives a requested Com Subscriber telephone number.	ipany Local Ex	xchange
A3.2	5.6 Rates and Charges		
А.	Service Charges		
	(1) DA/DACC Charge		
	(a) Per Local Exchange Subscriber telephone number provided	Rate \$.45	USOC NA
A3.26	Reserved for Future Use		
AO 07	December of few Externe Line		
A3.27	Reserved for Future Use		

Page 35.0.2 is hereby deleted in its entirety and removed from this Guidebook.

Third Revised Page 35.1

EFFECTIVE: May 15, 2018

GA-18-0032

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.28 (DELETED)

(D)

AT&T GEORGIA

Second Revised Page 35.2

EFFECTIVE: May 15, 2018

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.28 (DELETED) (Cont'd)

(D)

First Revised Page 35.2.1

GA-16-0049

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

(M)

A3.29 Reserved for Future Use

A3.30 Reserved for Future Use

Twelfth Revised Page 35.3

GA-22-0007

EFFECTIVE: February 15, 2022

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.31 Reserved for Future Use

(C) (D)

Third Revised Page 35.3.1

EFFECTIVE: February 15, 2022

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.31 Reserved for Future Use

(C) (D) AT&T GEORGIA

Eleventh Revised Page 35.4

GA-22-0007

EFFECTIVE: February 15, 2022

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.31 Reserved for Future Use

(C) (D)

Fourth Revised Page 36

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.32 Classroom Communication Service (Obsoleted, See Section A103)

A3.33	Reser	ved	for F	uture Use							(M)
A3.34	Reser	ved	for F	uture Use							(M)
A3.35	Netwo	ork A	lcce	ss Service							(M)
A3.35	5.1 Gene	ral									(M)
				vice provides for exchan Private Line Guidebook					¹ service as	specified	(M)
A3.35	5.2 Term	is, Co	nditio	ns and Application of	of Rates						(M)
А.				ates specified in other s se specified, except as m		Guidebook for se	rvices which	may be associ	ated with thi	s service	(M)
В.	This ser	vice is	only o	ffered where facilities p	ermit and is sub	ject to availabilit	y as determine	ed by the Com	pany.		(M)
C.				usage based pricing plusage charges for outgoi		nd use of the loc	al circuit swit	ched network	consisting o	f a fixed	(M)
D.	Rotary of arranged			ded herein for this servervice.	vice are in lieu	of any other rot	ary charges a	nd are applica	ble to busin	ess lines	(M)
Е.	specifie subscrib	Local calls that are not direct dialed sent paid, i.e., operator assisted, etc., will be billed individually at the same usage rates specified herein, in addition to any appropriate operator assisted local call surcharges. Such calls are itemized on the subscriber's billing statement and are billed outside any applicable calling allowance or usage billing reductions for direct dialed sent paid local calls.									
F.				ss Service is provided, a ne appropriate type servi		change service o	on the same pr	emises will be	provided at	the rates	(M)
A3.35	5.3 Rates	s and	Charg	ges							(M)
А.	The foll	owing	rates a	re applicable							(M)
	1. M	onthly	rates								(M)
	a.	Rate	Group	S							(M)
		(1)	Mega	Link ISDN Service ¹ NA	AR						(M)
							Gi	oup			
						2	5	7	12	USOC	
				Combination		\$9.15	\$10.87	\$12.24	\$21.33	EQ32X	(M)
				One-way outgoing		9.15	10.87	12.24	21.33	EQ3OX	(M)
		(2)		One-way incoming ISDN Service NAR		5.65	7.37	8.74	17.83	EQ31X	(M) (M)
			(a)	Combination		9.78	12.72	15.12	30.84	MQBCX	(M)
				One-way outgoing		9.78	12.72	15.12	30.84	MQBOX	(M)
			(c)	One-way incoming		9.78	12.72	15.12	30.84	MQB1X	(M)

Note 1: MegaLink ISDN service obsoleted 10/29/96. (See Section B107)

Page 36.1 is hereby deleted in its entirety and removed from this Guidebook.

(N)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.35 Network Access Service (Cont'd)

A3.35.3 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

A. The following rates are applicable (Cont'd)

 Monthly access line rates - applicable to individual business lines, PBX trunks, MegaLink Channel service NARs, LightGate service NARs, or FlexServ service NARs when other service on the premises is provided via MegaLink ISDN service¹ NARs or ESSX ISDN service NARs.

a. Rate Groups

(1) Business Line

		Group					
		2	5	7	12	USOC	
	(a) Each	\$18.12	\$22.95	\$26.80	\$34.50	NAL2B	(T)
(2)	PBX trunk						
	(a) Combination	24.07	30.35	35.35	45.36	TQBCX	(T)
	(b) One-way outgoing	24.07	30.35	35.35	45.36	TQBOX	(T)
	(c) One-way incoming	20.57	26.85	31.85	41.86	TQB1X	
	(d) Direct-Inward-Dialing (DID)	20.57	26.85	31.85	41.86	TQB1D	
(3)	MegaLink Channel service NAR						(T)
	(a) Combination	9.15	10.87	12.24	21.33	EQ32X	(T)
	(b) One-way outgoing	9.15	10.87	12.24	21.33	EQ3OX	(T)
	(c) One-way incoming	5.65	7.37	8.74	17.83	EQ31X	
(4)	LightGate service NAR						(T)
	(a) Combination	9.15	10.87	12.24	21.33	EQ32X	(T)
	(b) One-way outgoing	9.15	10.87	12.24	21.33	EQ3OX	(T)
	(c) One-way incoming	5.65	7.37	8.74	17.83	EQ31X	
(5)	FlexServ service NAR						(T)
	(a) Combination	9.15	10.87	12.24	21.33	EQ32X	(T)
	(b) One-way outgoing	9.15	10.87	12.24	21.33	EQ3OX	(T)
	(c) One-way incoming	5.65	7.37	8.74	17.83	EQ31X	

Note 1: MegaLink ISDN service obsoleted 10/29/96. (See Section B107.)

(T)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

		A3. BASIC	LOCAL E	XCHAI	IGE SI	ERVICI	E			_
3.35 Ne	twork Acco	ess Service (Con	t'd)							
A3.35.3	Rates and Cha	rges (Cont'd)								
A. Th	e following rates	are applicable (Cont'd)								
3.	Rotary Line S	Service								
	a. Business	Individual Lines								
	(1) Mor	nthly Rates								
							Group _			
	(a)	Each		\$4.7	2 75	5 \$6.20	7 \$7.35	12 \$9.66	USOC HTGNS	
4.		es With Extended Area Serv	vice (EAS) Diff	erentials						
	a. Rate Grou	-								
	(1) Meg	gaLink ISDN Service ¹ NAR			п	- A - C				(T)
			2A	2B	2C	ate Group 2D	DS 2E		USOC	
	(a)	Combination	\$10.91	\$10.19	\$11.95	\$12.03	\$10.11		EQ32X	(T)
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			12.63	12.95	11.91	13.67	12.63		EQ32X	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			21.12	14.00	14.96	13.28	15.04	33.15	EQ32X	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			23.09	23.09	22.37	24.13	24.13		EQ32X	
					R	ate Group	os			
			2A	2B	2C	2D	2 E		USOC	
	(b)	One-way outgoing	\$10.91	\$10.19	\$11.95	\$12.03	\$10.11		EQ3OX	(T)
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			12.63	12.95	11.91	13.67	12.63		EQ3OX	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			21.12	14.00	14.96	13.28	15.04	33.15	EQ3OX	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			23.09	23.09	22.37	24.13	24.13		EQ3OX	
					R	ate Group	DS			
			2A	2B	2 C	2D	2 E		USOC	
	(c)	One-way incoming	\$7.41	\$6.69	\$8.45	\$8.53	\$6.61		EQ31X	
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			9.13	9.45	8.41	10.17	9.13		EQ31X	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			17.62	10.50	11.46	9.78	11.54	29.65	EQ31X	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			19.59	19.59	18.87	20.63	20.63		EQ31X	

Note 1: MegaLink ISDN service obsoleted 10/29/96. (See Section B107.)

EFFECTIVE: February 28, 2006

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.35 Network Access Service (Cont'd)

A3.35.3 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- A. The following rates are applicable (Cont'd)
 - 4. Rate Schedules With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials (Cont'd)
 - a. Rate Groups (Cont'd)
 - (2) ESSX ISDN Service NAR

(-)	200									
					R	ate Group	os			
			2A	2B	2 C	2D	2E		USOC	
	(a)	Combination	\$ 12.78	\$ 11.58	\$ 14.58	\$ 14.76	\$ 11.40		MQBCX	(T)
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			15.78	16.32	14.52	17.58	13.15		MQBCX	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			30.42	18.12	19.80	16.92	19.92	51.24	MQBCX	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			33.84	33.84	32.60	35.64	35.64		MQBCX	
						ate Grouj				
			2A	2B	2 C	2D	2E		USOC	
	(b)	One-way outgoing	\$ 12.78	\$ 11.58	\$ 14.58	\$ 14.76	\$ 11.40		MQBOX	(T)
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			15.78	16.32	14.52	17.58	13.15		MQBOX	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			30.42	18.12	19.80	16.92	19.92	51.24	MQBOX	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			33.84	33.84	32.60	35.64	35.64		MQBOX	
						ate Grouj				
			2A	2B	2 C	2D	2 E		USOC	
	(c)	One-way incoming	\$ 12.78	\$ 11.58	\$ 14.58	\$ 14.76	\$ 11.40		MQB1X	
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			15.78	16.32	14.52	17.58	13.15		MQB1X	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			30.42	18.12	19.80	16.92	19.92	51.24	MQB1X	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			33.84	33.84	32.60	35.64	35.64		MQB1X	

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.35 Network Access Service (Cont'd)

A3.35.3 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- A. The following rates are applicable (Cont'd)
 - Rate Schedules With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials applicable to individual business line, PBX trunk, MegaLink Channel service NAR, LightGate service NAR, or FlexServ service NAR customers subscribed to EAS when other service on the premises is provided via MegaLink ISDN service¹ NARs or ESSX ISDN service NARs.
 - a. Rate Groups
 - (1) Business Line

(1)	Dusi				n					
			•	A D		ate Group			USOG	
			2A	2B	2C	2D	2E		USOC	_
	(a)	Each	\$18.89	\$18.58	\$19.35	\$19.38	\$18.54		NAL2B	(T)
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			23.72	23.86	23.41	24.18	23.90		NAL2B	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			30.69	27.57	27.99	27.26	28.03	28.62	NAL2B	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			35.27	35.27	34.96	35.73	35.73		NAL2B	
(2)	PBX	K trunk								
					R	ate Group	s			
			2A	2B	2 C	2D	2 E		USOC	
	(a)	Combination	\$25.07	\$24.66	\$25.66	\$25.70	\$24.61		TQBCX	(T)
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			31.35	31.53	30.94	31.94	31.57		TQBCX	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			40.40	36.35	36.90	35.94	36.94	37.72	TQBCX	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			46.36	46.36	45.95	46.95	46.95		TQBCX	
					D	ate Group	c			
			2A	2B	2C	ate Group 2D	2E		USOC	
	(b)	One-way outgoing	\$25.07	\$24.66	\$25.66	\$25.70	\$24.61		TQBOX	(T)
			5.4	5 D	50	50	515		USOC	
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			31.35	31.53	30.94	31.94	31.57		TQBOX	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7E	7 F	USOC	
			40.40	36.35	36.90	35.94	36.94	37.72	TQBOX	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			46.36	46.36	45.95	46.95	46.95		TQBOX	

Note 1: MegaLink ISDN service obsoleted 10/29/96. (See Section B107.)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.35 Network Access Service (Cont'd)

A3.35.3 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- A. The following rates are applicable (Cont'd)
 - 5. Rate Schedules With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials applicable to individual business line, PBX trunk, MegaLink Channel service NAR, LightGate service NAR, or FlexServ service NAR customers subscribed to EAS when other service on the premises is provided via MegaLink ISDN service¹ NARs or ESSX ISDN service NARs. (Cont'd)
 - a. Rate Groups (Cont'd)
 - (2) PBX trunk (Cont'd)

· ·									
				R	ate Group	S			
		2A	2B	2 C	2D	2 E		USOC	
(c)	One-way incoming	\$21.57	\$21.16	\$25.66	\$25.70	\$21.11		TQB1X	
		5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	(C)
		27.85	28.03	27.44	31.94	28.07		TQB1X	(C)
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		36.90	32.85	33.40	32.44	36.94	34.22	TQB1X	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		42.86	42.86	42.45	46.95	46.95		TQB1X	
				R	ate Group	s			
		2A	2B	2 C	2D	2 E		USOC	
(d)	Direct-Inward-Dialing (DID)	\$21.57	\$21.16	\$25.66	\$25.70	\$21.11		TQB1D	
	(DID)	5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	(C)
		27.85	28.03	27.44	31.94	28.07		TQB1D	(C)
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
		36.90	32.85	33.40	32.44	36.94	34.22	TQB1D	
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
		42.86	42.86	42.45	46.95	46.95		TQB1D	

Note 1: MegaLink ISDN service obsoleted 10/29/96. (See Section B107.)

(T)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.35 Network Access Service (Cont'd)

A3.35.3 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- A. The following rates are applicable (Cont'd)
 - Rate Schedules With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials applicable to individual business line, PBX trunk, MegaLink Channel service NAR, LightGate service NAR, or FlexServ service NAR customers subscribed to EAS when other service on the premises is provided via MegaLink ISDN service¹ NARs or ESSX ISDN service NARs. (Cont'd)

(3) MegaLink Channel service NAR

` '	0									
					R	ate Group	S			
			2A	2B	2 C	2D	2 E		USOC	
	(a)	Combination	\$10.91	\$10.19	\$11.95	\$12.03	\$10.11		EQ32X	(T)
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			12.63	12.95	11.91	13.67	12.63		EQ32X	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			21.12	14.00	14.96	13.28	15.04	33.15	EQ32X	
			21.12	14.00	14.90	13.20	13.04	55.15	EQ32A	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			23.09	23.09	22.37	24.13	24.13		EQ32X	
					D	ate Group	c			
			2A	2B	2C	ate Group 2D	5 2E		USOC	
	(b)	One-way outgoing	\$10.91	\$10.19	\$11.95	\$12.03	\$10.11		EQ3OX	(T)
	(0)	One-way outgoing	φ10.71	φ10.17	ψ11.95	φ12.05	ψ10.11		LQJOA	(1)
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			12.63	12.95	11.91	13.67	12.63		EQ3OX	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7E	7 F	USOC	
			/A 21.12	/В 14.00	7C 14.96	13.28	7E 15.04	33.15	EQ3OX	
			21.12	14.00	14.90	13.20	15.04	33.15	EQSUA	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			23.09	23.09	22.37	24.13	24.13		EQ3OX	
					D	ate Group	c			
			2A	2B	2C	2D	5 2E		USOC	
	(c)	One-way incoming	\$ 7.4 1	\$6.69	\$8.45	\$8.53	\$6.61		EQ31X	
	(C)	One-way meetining	φ/•••	φυισγ	φοιιε	<i>ф0.00</i>	φοισι		Equin	
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			9.13	9.45	8.41	10.17	9.13		EQ31X	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			17.62	ларана 10.50	11.46	9.78	7E 11.54	29.65	EQ31X	
			17.02	10.50	11.40	2.10	11.34	27.05	EQJIA	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			19.59	19.59	18.87	20.63	20.63		EQ31X	

Note 1: MegaLink ISDN service obsoleted 10/29/96. (See Section B107.)

a. Rate Groups (Cont'd)

(T)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.35 Network Access Service (Cont'd)

A3.35.3 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- A. The following rates are applicable (Cont'd)
 - Rate Schedules With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials applicable to individual business line, PBX trunk, MegaLink Channel service NAR, LightGate service NAR, or FlexServ service NAR customers subscribed to EAS when other service on the premises is provided via MegaLink ISDN service¹ NARs or ESSX ISDN service NARs. (Cont'd)
 - a. Rate Groups (Cont'd)
 - (4) LightGate service NAR

(-)	Light									(1)
					R	ate Group	S			
			2A	2B	2 C	2D	2 E		USOC	
	(a)	Combination	\$10.91	\$10.19	\$11.95	\$12.03	\$10.11		EQ32X	(T)
									-	
			5A	5B	5 C	5D	5E		USOC	
			12.63	12.95	11.91	13.67	12.63		EQ32X	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			21.12	14.00	14.96	13.28	15.04	33.15	EQ32X	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			23.09	23.09	12C 22.37	24.13	24.13		EQ32X	
			23.03	23.09	22.31	24.13	24.13		EQ52A	
					R	ate Group	s			
			2A	2B	2 C	2D	2 E		USOC	
	(b)	One-way outgoing	\$10.91	\$10.19	\$11.95	\$12.03	\$10.11		EQ3OX	(T)
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			12.63	12.95	11.91	13.67	12.63		EQ3OX	
			7A	7 B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			21.12	14.00	14.96	13.28	15.04	33.15	EQ3OX	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			23.09	23.09	22.37	24.13	24.13		EQ3OX	
					R	ate Group	S			
			2A	2B	2C	2D	2 E		USOC	
	(c)	One-way incoming	\$7.41	\$6.69	\$8.45	\$8.53	\$6.61		EQ31X	
			- •	7 D	-0	-0	7 F		UGOG	
			5A 9.13	5B 9.45	5C 8.41	5D 10.17	5E 9.13		USOC	
			9.13	9.45	0.41	10.17	9.15		EQ31X	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			17.62	10.50	11.46	9.78	11.54	29.65	EQ31X	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			19.59	19.59	18.87	20.63	20.63		EQ31X	

Note 1: MegaLink ISDN service obsoleted 10/29/96. (See Section B107.)

(T)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.35 Network Access Service (Cont'd)

A3.35.3 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- A. The following rates are applicable (Cont'd)
 - Rate Schedules With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials applicable to individual business line, PBX trunk, MegaLink Channel service NAR, LightGate service NAR, or FlexServ service NAR customers subscribed to EAS when other service on the premises is provided via MegaLink ISDN service¹ NARs or ESSX ISDN service NARs. (Cont'd)
 - a. Rate Groups (Cont'd)
 - (5) FlexServ service NAR

(J)	ПСЛ									(1)
					R	ate Group	S			
			2A	2B	2C	2D	2 E		USOC	
	(a)	Combination	\$10.91	\$10.19	\$11.95	\$12.03	\$10.11		EQ32X	(T)
	(u)	Comoniation							C C	
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			12.63	12.95	11.91	13.67	12.63		EQ32X	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			21.12	14.00	14.96	13.28	15.04	33.15	EQ32X	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			23.09	23.09	22.37	24.13	24.13		EQ32X	
			25.07	23.07	22.37	24.13	24.15		EQ32A	
					R	ate Group	s			
			2A	2B	2 C	2D	2E		USOC	
	(b)	One-way outgoing	\$10.91	\$10.19	\$11.95	\$12.03	\$10.11		EQ3OX	(T)
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			12.63	12.95	11.91	13.67	12.63		EQ3OX	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			21.12	14.00	14.96	13.28	15.04	33.15	EQ3OX	
			21.12	14.00	14.90	15.20	15.04	55.15	LQJOA	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			23.09	23.09	22.37	24.13	24.13		EQ3OX	
					р	4 C				
			2A	2B	2C	ate Group 2D	s 2E		USOC	
	(a)	One-way incoming	2A \$7.41	213 \$6.69	2C \$8.45	\$8.53	2E \$6.61		EQ31X	
	(c)	One-way incoming	φ/ . 41	\$0.09	ФО.4 3	\$0.33	\$0.01		EQSIA	
			5A	5B	5C	5D	5E		USOC	
			9.13	9.45	8.41	10.17	9.13		EQ31X	
			7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC	
			17.62	10.50	11.46	9.78	11.54	29.65	EQ31X	
			12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC	
			19.59	19.59	18.87	20.63	20.63		EQ31X	
			17.07	1,,	10.07	20.00	20.00		LYVIA	

Note 1: MegaLink ISDN service obsoleted 10/29/96. (See Section B107.)

First Revised Page 38.4

GA-16-0049

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.35 Network Access Service (Cont'd)

A3.35.3 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

- A. The following rates are applicable (Cont'd)
 - 6. Rotary Line Service Charges With Extended Area Service (EAS) Differentials
 - a. Business Individual Lines
 - (1) Monthly Rates

		Rate Groups						
		2A	2B	2 C	2D	2E		USOC
(a)	Per Line in the Rotary	\$4.98	\$4.88	\$5.11	\$5.12	\$4.87		HTGNS
	Group							
		5A	5B	5 C	5D	5E		USOC
		6.43	6.47	6.33	6.56	6.48		HTGNS
		7A	7B	7C	7D	7 E	7 F	USOC
		8.52	7.58	7.71	7.49	7.72	7.90	HTGNS
		12A	12B	12C	12D	12E		USOC
		9.89	9.89	9.80	10.03	10.03		HTGNS

7. The following Minimum Usage Charge is applicable per combination, outgoing or inward only MegaLink ISDN service¹ NAR, ESSX ISDN service NAR, PBX trunk, MegaLink Channel service NAR, LightGate service NAR, FlexServ service NAR or Business Line. This charge is in addition to the appropriate fixed monthly rate and provides a monthly usage allowance per NAR, trunk or line equal to the Minimum Usage Charge.

	(a) Minimum Usage Charge	Monthly Rate \$20.00	USOC MUAMC			
8.	Usage Charges			(M)		
		Rate				
		Per Minute				
		Of Use	USOC			
	(a) Calls within the Basic Service Area	\$.02	NA	(M)		
9.	Summarized total usage charges will be reduced by 50 percent prior to the application of the usage allowance.					
10.	. Total local billed usage charges above the allowance will not exceed \$20.00 per NAR, trunk or line.					

Note 1: MegaLink ISDN service obsoleted 10/29/96. (See Section B107)

Second Revised Page 39

GA-16-0049

EFFECTIVE: May 27, 2016

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

	(M)
A3.36 Reserved for Future Use	
A3.37 Reserved for Future Use	
A3.38 Back-Up Line (Obsoleted, See Section A103)	
A3.39 Reserved for Future Use	(M1)
A3.40 Reserved for Future Use	(M1)
A3.41 Complete Choice Service (Obsoleted, See Section A103)	(M1)

Pages 40, 40.1 and 41 are hereby deleted in their entirety and removed from this Guidebook.

(N)

GA-25-0003

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.42 Area Plus Service

A3.42.1 General

- **A.** Area Plus service provides residence subscribers a flat rate access line with a calling scope as specified in B. The access line includes Touch-Tone capability.
- **B**. The rates specified for residence customers entitle subscribers to unlimited calling to all access lines within the serving exchange, the exchanges in the associated basic and expanded local calling areas specified in A3.6 and all other exchanges in the subscriber's LATA. The LATA for each exchange is indicated in A3.6.1 and the exchanges in each LATA are listed in A3.6.2.
- C. Subscribers to Area Plus service receive a thirty percent discount on the intraLATA intrastate Message Telecommunications Service (MTS) rates specified in A18.3. This discount is applied after any applicable time period discounts have been applied.
- **D**. Residence customers may also subscribe to Area Plus service with the Complete Choice option. All services/features specified in A103.41 as available with Complete Choice service are available with this option of Area Plus service. Terms, conditions and limitations specified in A103.41 for Complete Choice service apply to this option of Area Plus service.¹
- **E.** Residence customers may subscribe to the Two-Line Plan Area Plus service with the Complete Choice option. This plan offers rotary line service at no additional charge as specified in A103.41. All services/features specified in A103.41, as available with Complete Choice service, are available with each line of a multi-line package. Terms, conditions and limitations specified in A103.41 for Complete Choice service apply to each line of a multi-line package with the Complete Choice option. All lines in each multi-line package must be billed to the same account and located at the same premises.¹
- **F.** Service charges specified in Section A4 do not apply for a conversion of existing service to/from Area Plus service or Area Plus service with the Complete Choice option.
- **G**. Existing customers of Area Plus service with the Complete Choice option can not take advantage of special promotions for Complete Choice service or Area Plus service with the Complete Choice option or any of the services/features specified in A103.41 unless specifically allowed by the terms of the special promotion.

A3.42.2 Rates and Charges

A. Individual line service

1.

Residence		Suspend Rate	Monthly Rate	USOC
(a)	Per line (without the Complete Choice option)	\$17.50	\$85.00 (I)	VR1
(b)	Per line with the Complete Choice option ¹	14.50	96.00 (I)	NA
	(USOCs VR4 and VSB must both be used to provide this service.)			
(c)	Per Two-Line Plan package with the Complete Choice option or	29.00	152.95	ACML2 ¹
	Credit for two individual lines qualifying as Two-Line Plan package		0.00	CRD2A ¹
(d)	(DELETED)			

A3.43 BellSouth Business Plus Service (Obsoleted, See Section A103) A3.44 BellSouth Business Choice Package (Obsoleted, See Section A103) A3.45 Complete Choice for Business Package (Obsoleted, See Section A103)

Note 1: Complete Choice Obsoleted 2-19-09 Type 4 (See Section A103)

EFFECTIVE: April 3, 2025

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.46 AT&T Business Local Calling Assurance

A3.46.1 General

A. AT&T Business Local Calling Assurance is offered where facilities and equipment are available.

Eligible customers are existing business customers who have received a competitive offer and are considering switching their Business Local Exchange Access Line service to another carrier (proof of competitive offer may be required), as well as business customers who have their local exchange access line service with another competitive local exchange carrier within the AT&T service area, and who now wish to establish their business local exchange access line service with the Company. This eligibility requirement is not applicable to customers with existing AT&T Business Local Calling Assurance service prior to September 1, 2016.

- **B.** AT&T Business Local Calling Assurance is a one (1) to four (4) line offering available to business subscribers and consists of the following for a fixed monthly rate:
 - Business Access Line (flat rate-unlimited local calling)
 - Caller ID Deluxe
 - Remote Access to Call Forwarding (or) Call Forwarding Variable
- **C.** All of the terms, conditions and limitations specified elsewhere in this section or in Section A13. apply to the respective services and features provided as part of this service.
- **D.** AT&T Business Local Calling Assurance requires a 12-month² or 24-month term agreement¹. The fixed monthly rate provided with this service continues after the end of the term. Customers may also subscribe to Business Local Calling Assurance on a Month-to-Month basis at prices as shown in paragraph A3.46.2.
- E. Normally applicable service charges (i.e. line connection charges) will not apply for lines included in this offering.
- F. This offering is only available to single location subscribers and only one package is permitted per location.
- **G.** This offering may not be used concurrently with any local exchange service term election agreement program or local service promotion unless otherwise stated.
- **H.** Fees applicable to early termination of an agreement do not apply to the AT&T Business Local Calling Assurance term agreement.

A3.46.2 Rates and Charges

- A. AT&T Business Local Calling Assurance
 - 1. Package includes flat rate business line and specified features

		Monthly		
		Rate	USOC	
(a)	Each 1-line package	\$210.00	PGOV1	(I)
(b)	Each 2-line package	420.00	PGOV2	(I)
(c)	Each 3-line package	630.00	PGOV3	(I)
(d)	Each 4-line package	840.00	PGOV4	(I)

Note 1: Effective January 2, 2015, 24-month term agreements are obsolete and no longer available to new or renewing customers.

Note 2: Effective March 1, 2017, 12-month term agreements are obsolete and no longer available to new or renewing customers.

EFFECTIVE: June 12, 2024

(C)

 (\mathbf{C})

 (\mathbf{C})

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

A3.47 AT&T Business Local Calling (BLC)

A3.47.1 Description

AT&T Business Local Calling (BLC) is an optional business package that provides multiple line option packages which include varying combinations of a network access line, unlimited local usage, select calling features and hunting/grouping service (optional). Additional calling feature options are also available.

A3.47.2 Terms and Conditions

- **A.** AT&T Business Local Calling² is available to business customers who agree to a 12-Month³ term and who commit to the line option packages and prices as shown in A3.47.6 following. Customers may also subscribe to AT&T Business Local Calling on a Month-to-Month basis at prices as shown in A3.47.6 following.
- **B.** AT&T Business Local Calling is not available on Foreign Exchange Service, WATS access lines, PBX Trunks, Centrex, ISDN, PRI, 800/900 Service, Hot Line, Warm Line¹ or Coin Services.
- C. AT&T Business Local Calling is only available where facilities and equipment permit.
- **D.** All lines in an AT&T Business Local Calling account must be subscribed to a line option package as listed in A3.47.6 following. Multiple options per account are permissible.
- E. Lines subscribed to AT&T Business Local Calling cannot be subscribed to any other optional local calling plan.
- **F.** An AT&T Business Local Calling plan is not transferable to, nor may it be assumed by, a customer or customers other than the customer of record.
- **G.** The Company may annually adjust the rates applicable for a term plan, and such adjusted rates will apply on the date specified in the Company notification of change in rates. Subject to Company initiated price adjustments. Volume Price Level rates as listed in A3.47.6 will apply during term plan based on the number of lines subscribed³.
- H. AT&T Business Local Calling line option packages contain certain core components as well as a variety of optional components. Optional components are included in the AT&T Business Local Calling line option prices and are activated at the customer's discretion. There is no reduction in price for any optional feature not activated. Optional features selected for activation by the customer are provided on a per line basis. Core components are not optional and cannot be removed from the package.
- I. Certain standalone calling features not designated as either core or optional components in any line option package may be added on an a la carte basis at the rate listed in A3.47.6 following. These standalone calling features are limited to Three-Way Calling, Call Forwarding Variable, Remote Access Call Forwarding Variable, Call Waiting, Speed Calling 30, Repeat Dialing, Call Return, and Call Block. Other standalone features may be added on an a la carte basis at their individual rates listed in the Guidebook.
- J. A customer may subscribe to multiple agreements for AT&T Business Local Calling at the same time, but a telephone number may only be included under one agreement.
- K. There is no nonrecurring service charge or set-up charge to establish an AT&T Business Local Calling account.
- L. Service Ordering and Line Connection nonrecurring charges (NRCs) associated with the establishment of all local exchange access lines that are subscribed to AT&T Business Local Calling, as well NRCs, if applicable, associated with vertical features ordered at the time of initial subscription to AT&T Business Local Calling may apply. Service charges associated with changing to/from hunting service, if applicable, will also apply. Standard NRCs will apply to stand alone features added to an existing AT&T Business Local Calling account when such features are added subsequent to the initial subscription.
 - Note 1: Effective April 22, 2014, Warm Line Service is obsoleted, see Section A113.
 - **Note 2:** Effective June 12, 2024, 24- and 36-month term plans are no longer made available for any line count, and existing term plans for all line counts may not be renewed or extended for a term greater than 1 year.
 - **Note 3:** Effective June 12, 2024, after renewal of any term plan, Volume Price Level rates listed in A3.47.6 may be adjusted by the Company and made effective during the renewed term.

EFFECTIVE: June 12, 2024

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE A3.47 AT&T Business Local Calling (BLC) (Cont'd)

A3.47.2 Terms and Conditions (Cont'd)

M. Customer may purchase a Business Local Calling package for a 12-month term via a written or oral agreement. The agreement will automatically renew in successive 12-month terms unless, prior to expiration of the then-existing term, either party (Customer or Company) provides the other 30-days written notice that it does not wish to renew the agreement. Absent such notification, upon renewal a new 12-month term commences at the rates for 12-month term then in effect in A3.47.6 Prices on the date of renewal, subject to Company-initiated rate adjustment. ¹

When Business Local Calling 1-19 line package is purchased as part of a Bundle Offer (i.e. an offer for the purchase of multiple AT&T services at a discount), the customer agrees to maintain the Bundle Offer for the applicable term. The price of the Business Local Calling service portion of the Bundle is valid until one of the following events occurs, at which time the price will increase: (1) the term of the Bundle Offer expires; (2) customer changes the Business Local Calling service address; or (3) customer drops one of the AT&T services in the Bundle Offer. If the customer is no longer eligible for the Bundle Offer price for the reasons described above, but has time remaining on the Bundle Offer term, the price for the Business Local Calling service will increase to the then-existing 12-month term price.

- N. Applicable local, state, and federal charges; taxes; 911 fees; and the End User Common Line charge are in addition to the line option prices listed in A3.47.6 following.
- O. (DELETED)
- P. Lines subscribed to an AT&T Business Local Calling account cannot be placed on customer-initiated temporary suspension.
- **Q.** AT&T Business Local Calling customers with 1-19 initial line agreements who request a move or transfer of their telephone service either within the same premises or from one premises to another will be charged a one-time \$20 per line Service Order and Line Connection Charge for a maximum of 4 lines per move or transfer. This charge will not apply if the move or transfer is within 90 days of term expiration and the customer agrees to a new AT&T Business Local Calling agreement.
- **R.** AT&T Business Local Calling customers may combine subscribed lines from any state where an AT&T ILEC provides local service and where the AT&T Business Local Calling plan is available, into one agreement to meet line commitments.
- **S.** Each business customer may establish multiple 1-19 line AT&T Business Local Calling agreements, but will be limited to a maximum of one 20+ line AT&T Business Local Calling agreement at any given time. The total number of lines subscribed under all agreement types combined is limited to 35,000 per customer. This limitation applies for each business customer across all states where an AT&T ILEC provides local service and where AT&T Business Local Calling is also available.
 - **Note 1:** Effective June 12, 2024, Business Local Calling term plans of any length will automatically renew as described in Section A3.47.2.M above.

(D)

(C)

(Ç)

(C)

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE A3.47 AT&T Business Local Calling (BLC) (Cont'd)

A3.47.3 Line Option Packages

A. "Unlimited A" (Option A)

<u>Core Components</u>: network access line, unlimited local usage, Caller ID – Deluxe or Enhanced, Three Way Calling, and either Call Forwarding Variable or Remote Access Call Forwarding Variable.

Optional Components: Call Waiting, Speed Calling 30, Call Return, Repeat Dialing, Call Block, Call Forwarding Busy Line, Call Forwarding Don't Answer, Message Waiting Indicator, and Hunting/Grouping service.

B. "Unlimited B" (Option B)

Core Components: network access line, unlimited local usage, Caller ID - Deluxe or Enhanced.

Optional Components: Call Forwarding Busy Line, Call Forwarding Don't Answer, Message Waiting Indicator, and Hunting/Grouping service.

A3.47.4 Termination Liability and Shortfall

- A. Except as provided for elsewhere in this Guidebook, customers who terminate their entire AT&T Business Local Calling account prior to completion of the selected term period are subject to termination charges. Termination charges are equal to \$15.00 times the number of months remaining on the term commitment times the number of lines subscribed to on the initial order.
- B. Termination charges are not applicable if, during the term period:
 - 1. the customer converts to another Company access and local usage plan with a term equal to or greater than the time remaining on the AT&T Business Local Calling term plan; or
 - 2. the customer converts to an upgraded technology with the Company (e.g., network access lines to PBX Trunks, Centrex, ISDN) and commits to a term equal to or greater than the time remaining on the AT&T Business Local Calling term plan. It is at the Company's sole determination whether a product change satisfies the requirements for waiver of the termination liability under this clause; or
 - 3. the customer chooses to terminate their agreement and to negotiate a new AT&T Business Local Calling agreement with a term period greater than the time remaining on the existing AT&T Business Local Calling agreement. The new service agreement will be based on the term plan rates in effect at the time of establishing the new agreement. For 20+ line agreements the customer must also establish a new line commitment at least as great as in their initial subscription in order to qualify.
 - 4. An AT&T ILEC Service (referred to as the "Terminated ILEC Service") provided under an AT&T Business Local Calling Agreement is migrated to a qualifying AT&T Business Voice over IP (BVoIP) Service or to a qualifying AT&T Mobility Service (referred to collectively as the "Replacement Service"), then the Early Termination Charge associated with the Terminated ILEC Service will be waived provided:
 - a. the Terminated ILEC Service has been installed at the Customer site for no fewer than 3 months;
 - b. the Term of the Replacement Service agreement is equal to or greater than the remaining term for the Terminated ILEC Service;
 - c. the Replacement Service is installed or available at the same Customer sites as the Terminated ILEC Service;
 - d. the Replacement Service is contracted for in the same relative quantity(ies) as those Terminated ILEC Services being displaced; and
 - e. activation of the Replacement Service at the Customer sites or for Customer use at such Customer Sites occurs within 90 days of termination of the ILEC Service at that site.

It is at the Company's sole discretion whether a product change satisfies these requirements.

C. For customers who initially subscribe to 20+ lines: in any month during the term of an AT&T Business Local Calling agreement if the customer's total number of subscribed lines falls below 80% of the number of lines subscribed to on the agreement, then a shortfall adjustment charge will be applicable and will appear on the customer's bill for each of those months. This shortfall adjustment charge is equal to \$10.00 times the number of lines below the 80% requirement.

Thirty Second Revised Page 53

\$3.00

EFFECTIVE: April 3, 2025

A3. BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE A3.47 AT&T Business Local Calling (BLC) (Cont'd)

A3.47.5 References

The AT&T Business Local Calling plan components are provided in accordance with the Terms and Conditions of their applicable Guidebook sections except as noted in Sections A3.47.2 and A3.47.6.

A3.47.6 Prices

A. Service Elements

			Term &	k Volume Month	ly Prices	
				Per Line		
Volu	ume	Line				Month-to-
<u>Pric</u>	e Level	Option	<u>1-Year⁴</u>	<u>2-Year</u> ^{1,3}	<u>3-Year^{1,3}</u>	<u>Month</u>
Rate	e Group 1 ²					
(a)	1-19 Lines	Option A	\$180.00	\$44.00	\$43.00	\$425.00(I)
		Option B	175.00	39.00	38.00	425.00(I)
(b)	20+ Lines	Option A	110.00	68.00	67.00	425.00(I)
		Option B	105.00	63.0	62.00	425.00(I)
Rate	e Groups 2 thro	ough 12 ²				
(c)	1-19 Lines	Option A	\$180.00	\$44.00	\$43.00	\$425.00(I)
		Option B	175.00	39.00	38.00	425.00(I)
(d)	20+ Lines	Option A	110.00	68.00	67.00	425.00(I)
		Option B	105.00	63.00	62.00	425.00(I)
Rate	e Group 13 ²					
(e)	1-19 Lines	Option A	\$180.00	\$44.00	\$43.00	\$425.00(I)
		Option B	175.00	39.00	38.00	425.00(I)
(f)	20+ Lines	Option A	110.00	68.00	67.00	425.00(I)
		Option B	105.00	63.00	62.00	425.00(I)
						Monthly Rate

Calling Features listed in A3.47.2.I, per feature, per line

Note 1: Effective September 1, 2014, customers with 1-19 lines may not establish new term plans greater than 1-year for Business Local Calling, and existing term plans for customers with 1-19 lines may not be renewed or extended for a term greater than 1 year.

Note 2: See A3.6.

- **Note 3:** Effective 04/03/2024, customers with 20+ lines may not establish new term plans greater than 1-year for Business Local Calling, and existing term plans for customers with 20+ lines may not be renewed or extended for a term greater than 1 year.
- **Note 4:** For any term plan, including term plans established prior to June 12, 2024, upon renewal of the term plan after June 12, 2024, the rates applicable will be the 1-Year term rates in effect above on the date of the renewal, subject to Company-initiated rate adjustments made thereafter.